Registration No. 333-

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM S-4 REGISTRATION STATEMENT UNDER

THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

XEROX CORPORATION

(Exact Name of Registrant as Specified in its Charter)

New York (State or Other Jurisdiction of Incorporation or Organization) 7389 (Primary Standard Industrial Classification Code Number) 201 Merritt 7 Norwalk, Connecticut 06851-1056 16-0468020 (I.R.S. Employer Identification Number)

(203) 968-3000

(Address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of registrant's principal executive offices)

Sarah Hlavinka McConnell Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary Xerox Corporation 201 Merritt 7 Norwalk, Connecticut 06851-1056 Tel: (203) 968-3000

(Name, address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of agent for service)

Copy to: LizabethAnn Eisen, Esq. Cravath, Swaine & Moore LLP 825 Eighth Avenue New York, New York 10019 (212) 474-1000

Approximate date of commencement of proposed sale to the public: As soon as practicable after this registration statement is declared effective.

If the securities being registered on this Form are being offered in connection with the formation of a holding company and there is compliance with General Instruction G, check the following box.

If this Form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

If this Form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(d) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, a smaller reporting company, or an emerging growth company. See the definitions of "large accelerated filer", "accelerated filer", "smaller reporting company", and "emerging growth company" in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act.

Large accelerated filer Non-accelerated filer

 \Box (Do not check if a smaller reporting company)

Accelerated filer Smaller reporting company Emerging growth company

If an emerging growth company, indicate by check mark if the registrant has elected not to use the extended transition period for complying with any new or revised financial accounting standards provided pursuant to Section 7(a)(2)(B) of the Securities Act.

If applicable, place an X in the box to designate the appropriate rule provision relied upon in conducting this transaction:

Exchange Act Rule 13e-4(i) (Cross-Border Issuer Tender Offer)

X

Exchange Act Rule 14d-1(d) (Cross-Border Third-Party Tender Offer)

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

Title of Each Class of Securities To Be Registered	Amount To Be Registered	Proposed Maximum Offering Price per Unit(1)	Proposed Maximum Aggregate Offering Price(1)	Amount of Registration Fee(2)
4.070% Senior Notes due 2022	\$300,000,000	100%	\$300,000,000	\$34,770

(1) Estimated solely for the purpose of calculating the registration fee in accordance with Rule 457(f) under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act").

(2) Calculated in accordance with Rule 457(f) under the Securities Act.

The registrant hereby amends this registration statement on such date or dates as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the registrant shall file a further amendment which specifically states that this registration statement shall thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities Act or until this registration statement shall become effective on such date as the Securities and Exchange Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a), may determine.

The information in this prospectus is not complete and may be changed. We may not exchange these securities until the registration statement filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission is effective. This prospectus is not an offer to sell these securities, and it is not soliciting an offer to buy these securities in any jurisdiction where the offer or sale thereof is not permitted.

SUBJECT TO COMPLETION, DATED AUGUST 11, 2017

PRELIMINARY PROSPECTUS



This is an offer by Xerox Corporation to exchange up to \$300,000,000 aggregate principal amount of outstanding 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 that were issued in a private offering on March 17, 2017 (the "Restricted Notes"), for a like aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 (the "Exchange Notes"), in a transaction registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act") (the "Exchange Offer").

The Exchange Offer is subject to customary closing conditions and will expire at 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on , 2017, unless we extend the Exchange Offer in our sole and absolute discretion.

The Exchange Offer:

- We will exchange an equal principal amount of the Exchange Notes for all outstanding Restricted Notes that are validly tendered and not validly withdrawn prior to the expiration or termination of the Exchange Offer.
- You may withdraw tenders of the Restricted Notes at any time prior to the expiration or termination of the Exchange Offer.
- The terms of the Exchange Notes are identical in all material respects to those of the outstanding Restricted Notes, except that the transfer restrictions, registration rights and additional interest provisions relating to the Restricted Notes do not apply to the Exchange Notes.
- The exchange of the Restricted Notes for the Exchange Notes will not be a taxable transaction for United States federal income tax purposes, but you should see the discussion under the caption "Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences" for more information.
- We will not receive any proceeds from the Exchange Offer.
- We issued the Restricted Notes in a transaction not requiring registration under the Securities Act and, as a result, their transfer is restricted. We are making the Exchange Offer to satisfy your registration rights as a holder of the Restricted Notes.

The Exchange Notes will be senior unsecured obligations of the Company, ranking *pari passu* in right of payment with all other senior unsecured obligations of the Company. The Exchange Notes will be effectively subordinated to all secured debt of the Company, structurally subordinated to the debt of the Company's Subsidiaries and effectively subordinated to the other senior debt of the Company that has the benefit of certain provisions and covenants not applicable to the Exchange Notes. See "Risk Factors—The Exchange Notes will be structurally subordinated to all liabilities of our subsidiaries". For a more detailed description of the Exchange Notes, see "Description of the Exchange Notes".

The Exchange Notes, together with any Restricted Notes that are not exchanged in the Exchange Offer, will be governed by the same indenture, constitute the same class of debt securities for the purposes of the indenture and vote together on all matters.

Each broker-dealer that receives the Exchange Notes for its own account pursuant to the Exchange Offer must acknowledge that it will deliver a prospectus meeting the requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale of such Exchange Notes. The letter of transmittal accompanying this prospectus states that, by so acknowledging and by delivering a prospectus, a broker-dealer will not be deemed to admit that it is an "underwriter" within the meaning of the Securities Act. This prospectus, as it may be amended or supplemented from time to time, may be used by a broker-dealer in connection with resales of the Exchange Notes received in exchange for the Restricted Notes where such Restricted Notes were acquired by such broker-dealer as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities. Under the registration rights agreement, we have agreed to make available a prospectus in conformity in all material respects with the requirements of the Securities Act and the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended, to any participating broker-dealer for use in connection with any resale of any Exchange Notes acquired in the Exchange Offer for the period beginning when the Exchange Notes are first issued in the Exchange Offer and ending upon the earlier of the expiration of the 180th day after the Exchange Offer has been completed or such time as such broker-dealers no longer own any Restricted Notes. See "Plan of Distribution".

All untendered Restricted Notes will continue to be subject to the restrictions on transfer set forth in the outstanding Restricted Notes and in the indenture. In general, the Restricted Notes may not be offered or sold, unless registered under the Securities Act, except pursuant to an exemption from, or in a transaction not subject to, the Securities Act and other applicable securities laws. Other than in connection with the Exchange Offer, we do not currently anticipate that we will register the Restricted Notes under the Securities Act.

There is no established trading market for the Exchange Notes. We do not plan to list the Exchange Notes on a national exchange.

See "<u>Risk Factors</u>" beginning on page 12 for a discussion of risks you should consider prior to tendering your outstanding Restricted Notes for exchange.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or passed upon the adequacy or accuracy of this prospectus. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

The date of this prospectus is , 2017.

We have not authorized any person to provide any information or to make any representation other than the information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus, and if any person provides any of this information or makes any representation of this kind, that information or representation must not be relied upon as having been authorized by us. If you receive any other information, you should not rely on it. We are not making the Exchange Offer to, nor will we accept surrenders for exchange from, holders of outstanding Restricted Notes in any jurisdiction in which the applicable Exchange Offer would not be in compliance with the securities or blue sky laws of such jurisdiction or where it is otherwise unlawful. This prospectus may only be used where it is legal to sell these securities. You should assume that the information contained in this prospectus is accurate only as of its date, and that any information we have incorporated by reference is accurate only as of the date of the document incorporated by reference. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and prospects may have changed since those dates.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION	ii
CAUTIONARY STATEMENT REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS	iii
MARKET AND INDUSTRY DATA	v
SUMMARY	1
SUMMARY OF THE EXCHANGE OFFER	3
SUMMARY DESCRIPTION OF THE EXCHANGE NOTES	9
RISK FACTORS	12
RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES	16
<u>USE OF PROCEEDS</u>	17
SELECTED HISTORICAL CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL INFORMATION	17
THE EXCHANGE OFFER	18
DESCRIPTION OF THE EXCHANGE NOTES	28
BOOK-ENTRY, DELIVERY AND FORM	42
MATERIAL U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES	46
PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION	47
LEGAL MATTERS	48
<u>EXPERTS</u>	48

i

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We are subject to the information reporting requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"). In accordance with the Exchange Act, we file annual, quarterly and current reports, proxy statements and other information with the SEC. Our SEC file number is 001-04471. You can read and copy this information at the following location of the SEC:

Public Reference Room 100 F Street, N.E. Room 1850 Washington, D.C. 20549

You can also obtain copies of these materials from this public reference room, at prescribed rates. Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information on its public reference room. The SEC also maintains a web site that contains reports, proxy statements and other information about issuers, like us, who file electronically with the SEC. The address of that site is www.sec.gov.

We are "incorporating by reference" into this prospectus certain information we file with the SEC, which means that we are disclosing important information to you by referring you to those documents. The documents incorporated by reference include important information about us, including our financial condition, results of operations and description of our business. The information incorporated by reference is an important part of this prospectus. The following documents that we filed with the SEC are incorporated into this prospectus by reference:

- our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2016, filed with the SEC on February 27, 2017;
- our Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q for the quarters ended March 31, 2017, filed with the SEC on May 3, 2017, and June 30, 2017, filed with the SEC on August 7, 2017;
- our Current Reports on Form 8-K filed January 3, 2017, January 6, 2017, January 27, 2017, March 2, 2017, March 14, 2017, March 17, 2017, March 28, 2017, May 24, 2017, and June 14, 2017 (Item 8.01 information only); and
- Selected Financial Data contained in Exhibit 99(d), filed herewith.

Any future filings made with the SEC under Section 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act, after the date of this prospectus and prior to the completion of the Exchange Offer, are also incorporated by reference into this prospectus. Information incorporated by reference is considered to be a part of this prospectus, and later information filed with the SEC prior to the completion of the Exchange Offer will automatically update and supersede information in this prospectus and in our other filings with the SEC. Information we elect to furnish to but not file with the SEC in accordance with SEC rules and regulations is not incorporated into this prospectus and does not constitute part of this prospectus.

You may request a copy of any filing referred to above (including any exhibits that are specifically incorporated by reference), at no cost, by contacting Xerox at the following address or telephone number:

Xerox Corporation 201 Merritt 7 Norwalk, CT 06851-1056 (203) 968-3000

We are solely responsible for the information contained in this prospectus. We have not authorized anyone to provide you with different information. We do not take any responsibility for any other information that others may give you. This prospectus is not an offer to sell or a solicitation of an offer to buy the securities in any jurisdiction or under any circumstances in which the offer or sale is unlawful. You should not assume that the information contained in this prospectus is accurate as of any date other than the date of this prospectus.

ii

CAUTIONARY STATEMENT REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

Certain statements in this prospectus and statements in other reports or information filed or to be filed with the SEC and incorporated by reference herein or therein (as well as information included in oral statements or other written statements made or to be made by us), are, or will be, "forward-looking statements" as defined in the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. The words "anticipate", "believe", "estimate", "expect", "intend", "will", "should" and similar expressions, as they relate to us, are intended to identify forward-looking statements. These statements reflect management's current beliefs, assumptions and expectations and are subject to a number of factors that may cause actual results to differ materially. Such factors include, but are not limited to: our ability to address our business challenges in order to reverse revenue declines, reduce costs and increase productivity so that we can invest in and grow our business; changes in economic conditions, political conditions, trade protection measures, licensing requirements and tax laws in the United States and in the foreign countries in which we do business; changes in foreign currency exchange rates; our ability to successfully develop new products, technologies and service offerings and to protect our intellectual property rights; the risk that multivear contracts with governmental entities could be terminated prior to the end of the contract term and that civil or criminal penalties and administrative sanctions could be imposed on us if we fail to comply with the terms of such contracts and applicable law; the risk that partners, subcontractors and software vendors will not perform in a timely, quality manner; actions of competitors and our ability to promptly and effectively react to changing technologies and customer expectations; our ability to obtain adequate pricing for our products and services and to maintain and improve cost efficiency of operations, including savings from restructuring actions; the risk that individually identifiable information of customers, clients and employees could be inadvertently disclosed or disclosed as a result of a breach of our security systems; reliance on third parties, including subcontractors, for manufacturing of products and provision of services; our ability to manage changes in the printing environment and markets and expand equipment placements; interest rates, cost of borrowing and access to credit markets; funding requirements associated with our employee pension and retiree health benefit plans; the risk that our operations and products may not comply with applicable worldwide regulatory requirements, particularly environmental regulations and directives and anti-corruption laws; the outcome of litigation and regulatory proceedings to which we may be a party; the risk that we do not realize all of the expected strategic and financial benefits from the separation and spin-off of our Business Process Outsourcing (BPO) business; and other factors that are set forth in the "Risk Factors" section, the "Legal Proceedings" section, the "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations" section and other sections of our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2016, and our Ouarterly Reports on Form 10-Q for the guarters ended March 31, 2017, and June 30, 2017, as filed with the SEC. Xerox assumes no obligation to update any forward-looking statements as a result of new information or future events or developments, except as required by law.

Fuji Xerox Co., Ltd. ("Fuji Xerox") is a joint venture between Xerox Corporation and Fujifilm Holdings Corporation ("Fujifilm") in which Xerox holds a noncontrolling 25% equity interest and Fujifilm holds the remaining equity interest. Given our status as a minority investor, we have limited contractual and other rights to information with respect to Fuji Xerox matters. On April 20, 2017, Fujifilm publicly announced it had formed an independent investigation committee (IIC) to conduct a review of the appropriateness of the accounting practices at Fuji Xerox's New Zealand subsidiary. Fujifilm publicly announced that the IIC completed its review during the second quarter 2017 and identified additional adjustments from the amount initially disclosed by Fujifilm bringing the total aggregate adjustments to approximately JPY 40 billion (approximately \$360 million based on the Yen/U.S. Dollar spot exchange rate at March 31, 2017 of 111.89). The increase in adjustments related to subsequent findings by the IIC in their investigation primarily related to misstatements at Fuji Xerox's Australian subsidiary, as well as certain other adjustments. We determined that our cumulative share of the revised amount of total adjustments identified as part of the investigation was approximately \$90 million and impacted our fiscal years 2009 through 2017. Based on our procedures, as well as those performed by Fuji Xerox and Fujifilm, we concluded that the cumulative correction of the misstatements in our historical financial statements would have had a material effect on our current year consolidated financial statements. Accordingly, we concluded that we should revise our previously issued annual and interim consolidated financial statements for 2014, 2015 and 2016

iii

and the first quarter of 2017 the next time they are filed. The Fujifilm audited financial statements were issued in Japan on July 31, 2017, and our review of this matter has been completed. However, at this time, we can provide no assurances relative to the outcome of any potential governmental investigations or any consequences thereof that may happen as a result of this matter.

All forward-looking statements are qualified by, and should be read in conjunction with, these Risk Factors, and you should review the information under the caption "Risk Factors" in this prospectus.

MARKET AND INDUSTRY DATA

Certain market and industry data included or incorporated by reference into this prospectus has been obtained from third-party sources that we believe to be reliable. Market estimates are calculated by leveraging third-party forecasts from firms such as International Data Corporation and Infosource in conjunction with our assumptions about our markets. We have not independently verified such third-party information and cannot assure you of its accuracy or completeness. While we are not aware of any misstatements regarding any market, industry or similar data presented herein, such data involves risks and uncertainties and is subject to change based on various factors, including those discussed under the headings "Cautionary Statement Concerning Forward-Looking Statements" and "Risk Factors" in this prospectus as well as those listed under "Forward-Looking Statements" and "Risk Factors" in the documents incorporated by reference into this prospectus, including, but not limited to, our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2016, and our Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q for the quarters ended March 31, 2017, and June 30, 2017, as filed with the SEC and under similarly captioned sections in future filings that we make with the SEC under the Exchange Act.

v

SUMMARY

This summary highlights selected information about us and this Exchange Offer from this prospectus and is therefore qualified in its entirety by the more detailed information appearing elsewhere, or incorporated by reference, in this prospectus. It may not contain all the information that may be important to you. We urge you to read carefully this entire prospectus and the other documents to which it refers to understand fully the terms of the Exchange Notes and the Exchange Offer. As used in this prospectus, unless otherwise indicated, "Xerox", "the Company", "we", "our" and "us" are used interchangeably to refer to Xerox Corporation or to Xerox Corporation and its consolidated subsidiaries, as appropriate to the context.

Xerox Corporation

Xerox is innovating the way the world communicates, connects and works. We apply our expertise in imaging and printing, data analytics, and the development of secure and automated solutions to help our customers improve productivity, maximize profitability and increase client satisfaction.

We are a leading global provider of digital print technology and related solutions; we operate in a market estimated by us at approximately \$85 billion. Our primary offerings span three main areas: Managed Document Services (which largely represents the Document Outsourcing business that was reported in our Services segment before the Separation, defined below), Workplace Solutions and Graphic Communications. Our Managed Document Services offerings help customers, ranging from small businesses to global enterprises, optimize their printing and related document workflow and business processes. Xerox led the establishment of this expanding market and continues as the industry leader. Our Workplace Solutions and Graphic Communications products and solutions support the work processes of our customers by providing them with an efficient, cost effective printing and communications infrastructure.

We are a New York corporation and our principal executive offices are located at 201 Merritt 7, P.O. Box 4505, Norwalk, Connecticut 06856-4505. Our telephone number is (203) 968-3000. This prospectus contains summaries believed to be accurate with respect to certain documents, but reference is made to the actual documents themselves for complete information. All such summaries are qualified in their entirety by such reference. To obtain timely delivery, you must request the information incorporated by reference herein no later than five business days before the Expiration Date (as defined below) of the Exchange Offer. We will, upon request, provide without charge to each person to whom this prospectus is delivered a copy of any or all of the documents incorporated or deemed to be incorporated by reference into this prospectus (other than exhibits to such documents, unless such exhibits are specifically incorporated by reference into this prospectus). See "Where You Can Find More Information".

Company Separation

On December 31, 2016, Xerox Corporation completed the separation of its Business Process Outsourcing (BPO) business from its Document Technology and Document Outsourcing (DT/DO) business (the "Separation"). The Separation was accomplished by moving the BPO business into a new legal entity, Conduent Incorporated ("Conduent"), and then distributing one hundred percent (100%) of the outstanding common stock of Conduent to Xerox Corporation stockholders (the "Distribution"). Conduent is now an independent public company listed and traded on the New York Stock Exchange ("NYSE") under the symbol "CNDT".

As a result of the Separation and Distribution, the BPO business is presented as a discontinued operation and, as such, has been excluded from continuing operations and segment results for all periods presented.

In connection with the Separation, Xerox entered into several agreements with Conduent to (1) effect the legal and structural separation of Xerox and Conduent, (2) govern the relationship between Xerox and Conduent up to and after the completion of the Separation and (3) allocate between Xerox and Conduent various assets, liabilities and obligations, including, among other things, employee benefits and tax-related assets and liabilities. The agreements included a separation and distribution agreement, a transition service agreement, a tax matters agreement, an employee matters agreement, an intellectual property agreement and a trademark license agreement. The transition services primarily involve Xerox providing services to Conduent related to information technology and human resource infrastructure and are all expected to be for terms of no more than one year post-separation.

,	

SUMMARY OF THE EXCHANGE OFFER

On March 27, 2017, we completed an exchange offer in which we purchased \$300,000,000 of our existing notes for cash and the private offering of \$300,000,000 aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022, which were issued on March 17, 2017, and which we refer to as the "Restricted Notes". As part of that offering, we entered into a registration rights agreement with the initial purchasers of those Restricted Notes in which we agreed to use our commercially reasonable efforts to complete an exchange offer for such Restricted Notes in compliance with applicable securities laws. See "The Exchange Offer—Purpose of the Exchange Offer".

The following is a brief summary of certain terms of the Exchange Offer and the principal terms of the Exchange Notes. It may not contain all the information that is important to you. For additional information regarding the Exchange Offer and the Exchange Notes, see "The Exchange Offer" and "Description of the Exchange Notes".

Issuer	Xerox Corporation.				
Restricted Notes	\$300,000,000 in aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022.				
Exchange Notes	\$300,000,000 in aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022.				
	The Exchange Notes have been registered under the Securities Act.				
	The form and terms of the Exchange Notes are identical in all material respects to those of the Restricted Notes, except that the transfer restrictions, registration rights and additional interest provisions relating to the Restricted Notes do not apply to the Exchange Notes.				
	In addition, the Exchange Notes bear different CUSIP and ISIN numbers than the corresponding series of Restricted Notes.				
The Exchange Offer	We are offering to exchange up to \$300,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the Restricted Notes for a like aggregate principal amount of the Exchange Notes to satisfy certain of our obligations under the registration rights agreement that we entered into when the Restricted Notes were issued in reliance upon the exemption from registration provided by Section 4(a) (2) and Regulation S of the Securities Act.				
	The Restricted Notes may only be tendered in minimum denominations of \$2,000 in principal amount or in integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof. See "The Exchange Offer—Terms of the Exchange Offer".				
	In order to exchange the Restricted Notes, you must follow the required procedures and we must accept the Restricted Notes for exchange. We will exchange all Restricted Notes validly tendered and not validly withdrawn prior to the Expiration Date (as defined below) of the Exchange Offer. See "The Exchange Offer".				

Expiration Date; Tenders	The Exchange Offer will expire at 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on , 2017, unless extended by us (such date and time, as they may be extended, the "Expiration Date"). By tendering your Restricted Notes, you represent to us that:					
	• you are not an "affiliate", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, of ours;					
	• you are not participating, do not intend to participate, and have no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate, in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes;					
	• you are acquiring the Exchange Notes in your ordinary course of business; and					
	• if you are a broker-dealer, you will receive the Exchange Notes for your own account in exchange for the Restricted Notes that were acquired by you as a result of your market-making or other trading activities, you will deliver a prospectus meeting the requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale of the Exchange Notes you receive and you have not entered into any agreement or understanding with us or any of our "affiliates", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, to participate in a "distribution", as defined under the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes. For further information regarding resales of the Exchange Notes by participating broker-dealers, see the discussion under the caption "Plan of Distribution".					
Withdrawal	You may withdraw any Restricted Notes tendered in the Exchange Offer at any time prior to the Expiration Date. See "The Exchange Offer—Withdrawal Rights".					
Interest on the Exchange Notes and the Restricted Notes	tes Each Exchange Note will bear interest at the rate per annum of 4.070% from the most recent date, if any, to which interest has been paid on the Restricted Notes. The interest on the Exchange Notes will be payable semiannually on March 15 and September 15 of each year, beginning on September 15, 2017. No interest will be paid on Restricted Notes that are tendered and accepted for exchange following their acceptance for exchange.					
Conditions to the Exchange Offer	The Exchange Offer is subject to customary conditions, which we may waive. The Exchange Offer is not conditioned upon the tender of any minimum principal amount of outstanding Restricted Notes. See "The Exchange Offer—Conditions to the Exchange Offer".					
Procedures for Tendering Restricted Notes	You must do the following on or prior to the expiration or termination of the Exchange Offer to participate in the Exchange Offer:					
	• tender your Restricted Notes by sending the certificates for your Restricted Notes, in proper form for transfer, a properly completed and duly executed letter of transmittal, with any required signature					

	guarantees, and all other documents required by the letter of transmittal, to The Bank of New York Mellon, as Exchange Agent, at one of the addresses listed below under the caption "The Exchange Offer—Exchange Agent"; or
	 tender your Restricted Notes by using the book-entry transfer procedures described below and sending a properly completed and duly executed letter of transmittal, with any required signature guarantees, or causing to be delivered an agent's message instead of the letter of transmittal, to the Exchange Agent. In order for a book-entry transfer to constitute a valid tender of your Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer, The Bank of New York Mellon, as Exchange Agent, must receive a confirmation of book-entry transfer of your Restricted Notes into the Exchange Agent's account at The Depository Trust Company ("DTC") prior to the expiration or termination of the Exchange Offer. For more information regarding the use of book-entry transfer procedures, including a description of the required agent's message, see the discussion below under the caption "The Exchange Offer—Book-Entry Transfers".
	For more information on the procedures for tendering the Restricted Notes, see the discussion under the caption "The Exchange Offer—Procedures for Tendering Restricted Notes".
Special Procedures for Beneficial Owners	If you are a beneficial owner whose Restricted Notes are registered in the name of the broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee, and you wish to tender your Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer, you should promptly contact the person in whose name the Restricted Notes are registered and instruct that person to tender on your behalf. Any registered holder that is a participant in DTC's book-entry transfer facility system may make book-entry delivery of the Restricted Notes by causing DTC to transfer the Restricted Notes into the exchange agent's account. If you wish to tender your Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer on your own behalf, prior to completing and executing the letter of transmittal and delivering your Restricted Notes in your name with DTC or obtain a properly completed note power from the person in whose name the Restricted Notes are registered.
Use of Proceeds	We will not receive any cash proceeds from the Exchange Offer.
Exchange Agent	The Bank of New York Mellon is the "Exchange Agent" for the Exchange Offer. You can find the address, telephone number and e-mail address of the Exchange Agent below under the caption "The Exchange Offer—Exchange Agent". The Bank of New York Mellon is also the trustee under the Indenture governing the Restricted Notes and Exchange Notes.

Resales	Based on interpretations by the SEC staff, as detailed in a series of no-action letters issued to third parties, we believe that the Exchange Notes issued in the Exchange Offer pursuant to this prospectus may be offered for resale, resold or otherwise transferred by you without compliance with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act, provided that:
	• you are not an "affiliate" of ours, as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act;
	• you are acquiring the Exchange Notes in your ordinary course of business; and
	• you are not participating, do not intend to participate and have no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate, in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes.
	We base our belief on interpretations by the SEC staff in no-action letters issued to other issuers making exchange offers similar to ours. We cannot guarantee the SEC would make a similar decision about our Exchange Offer. If our belief is wrong, you could incur liability under the Securities Act. We will not indemnify or otherwise protect you against any loss incurred as a result of this liability under the Securities Act.
	If you are an "affiliate" of ours, as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, participate or intend to participate in or have any arrangement or understanding with any person to participate in the "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes:
	 you cannot rely on the applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC;
	• you will not be entitled to participate in the Exchange Offer; and
	• you must comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale transaction of the Exchange Notes.
	See the discussion below under the caption "The Exchange Offer—Consequences of Exchanging or Failing to Exchange Restricted Notes" for more information.
Broker-Dealer	Each broker or dealer that receives the Exchange Notes for its own account in exchange for the Restricted Notes that were acquired as a result of market-making or other trading activities must acknowledge that it will comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any offer to resell or other transfer of the Exchange Notes issued in the Exchange Offer, including the delivery of a prospectus that contains information with respect to any selling holder required by the Securities Act in connection with any resale of the Exchange Notes.

Capital Holdings Corp., SEC no-action letter (April 13, 1988), Morgan, Stanley & Co. Inc., SEC no-action letter (June 5, 1991) and Shearman & Sterling, SEC no-action letter (July 2, 1993); and must also be named as a selling noteholder in connection with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act relating to any resale transaction. This prospectus, as it may be amended or supplemented from time to time, may be used by a broker-dealer in connection with resales of the Exchange Notes received in exchange for the Restricted Notes where such Restricted Notes were acquired by such broker-dealer as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities. Under the registration rights agreement, we have agreed to make available a prospectus in conformity in all material respects with the requirements of the Securities Act and the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended, to any participating broker-dealer for use in connection with any resale of any Exchange Notes acquired in the Exchange Offer for the period beginning when the Exchange Notes are first issued in the Exchange Offer and ending upon the earlier of the expiration of the 180th day after the Exchange Offer has been completed or such time as such broker-dealers no longer own any Restricted Notes. See "Plan of Distribution". When we issued the Restricted Notes on March 17, 2017, we entered into a registration rights **Registration Rights Agreement** agreement with the initial purchasers of the Restricted Notes, pursuant to which we agreed, for the benefit of the holders of the Restricted Notes, at our cost, to use commercially reasonable efforts to: • file, not later than 270 days after the Issuance of the Restricted Securities, a registration statement (the "Exchange Offer Registration Statement") with respect to a registered offer to exchange the Restricted Notes for the Exchange Notes having terms substantially identical to the Restricted Notes being exchanged, except that the Exchange Notes will not contain transfer restrictions or provisions regarding the additional interest in case of a Registration Default (as defined below); and cause the Exchange Offer Registration Statement to become effective within 365 days of the Issuance of the Restricted Securities. If we do not complete the Exchange Offer on or prior to April 26, 2018, or if we fail to meet certain other conditions described in the registration rights agreement, the interest rate borne by the Restricted Notes will increase at a rate of 0.25% per annum for the first 90 days

Furthermore, any broker-dealer that acquired any of its Restricted Notes directly from us:may not rely on the applicable interpretation of the SEC staff's position contained in Exxon

	following the occurrence of such a Registration Default and at a rate of 0.50% per annum thereafter until the condition which gave rise to the additional interest is cured.
	Under some circumstances set forth in the registration rights agreement, holders of the Restricted Notes, including holders who are not permitted to participate in the Exchange Offer, may require us to file, and cause to become effective, a shelf registration statement covering resales of the Restricted Notes by these holders.
	A copy of the registration rights agreement is incorporated by reference as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part. See "The Exchange Offer— Purpose of the Exchange Offer".
Consequences of Failure to Exchange	Restricted Notes that are not tendered or that are tendered but not accepted will, following the completion of the Exchange Offer, be returned to the tendering holder, remain outstanding and continue to be subject to their existing terms. See "Risk Factors" and "The Exchange Offer— Terms of the Exchange Offer". Following the completion of the Exchange Offer, we will have no obligation to exchange Restricted Notes for Exchange Notes.
	The trading market for Restricted Notes not exchanged in the Exchange Offer may be more limited than it is at present. Therefore, if your Restricted Notes are not tendered and accepted in the Exchange Offer, it may become more difficult for you to sell or transfer your unexchanged Restricted Notes.
Regulatory Requirements	We do not believe that the receipt of any material federal or state regulatory approval will be necessary in connection with the Exchange Offer, other than the notice of effectiveness under the Securities Act of the registration statement pursuant to which the Exchange Offer is being made.
Material Tax Considerations	The exchange of Restricted Notes for Exchange Notes pursuant to the Exchange Offer generally will not be a taxable event for U.S. federal income tax purposes. You should consult your own tax advisor to determine the U.S. federal, state and other tax consequences of exchange of the Restricted Notes for the Exchange Notes. See "Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences".
Accounting Treatment	We will not recognize any gain or loss for accounting purposes upon the completion of the Exchange Offer. The expenses of the Exchange Offer that we pay will increase our deferred financing costs in accordance with U.S. GAAP. See "The Exchange Offer—Accounting Treatment".

SUMMARY DESCRIPTION OF THE EXCHANGE NOTES

The summary below describes the principal terms of the Exchange Notes. Certain of the terms and conditions described below are subject to important limitations and exceptions. The Exchange Notes, together with the Restricted Notes, are referred to together as the Notes. The "Description of the Exchange Notes" section of this prospectus contains a more detailed description of the terms and conditions of the Exchange Notes.

Issuer	Xerox Corporation.
Exchange Notes Offered	\$300,000,000 in aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022.
Maturity Date	March 17, 2022.
Interest Payment Dates	Semiannually on March 15 and September 15 of each year, beginning on September 15, 2017.
	Interest on the Exchange Notes will accrue from the most recent date to which interest on the Restricted Notes has been paid or, if no interest has been paid on the Restricted Notes, from and including the date of issuance to but excluding the actual interest payment date.
	Interest on the Restricted Notes accepted for exchange will cease to accrue upon the issuance of the Exchange Notes.
Interest Rates	The Exchange Notes will bear interest at a rate of 4.070% per annum.
Ranking	The Exchange Notes will be unsecured and will rank equally in right of payment with all of our other existing and future senior unsecured indebtedness.
	The Exchange Notes will be effectively subordinated to all of the secured indebtedness of Xerox Corporation (excluding its subsidiaries) which, as of June 30, 2017, was approximately \$28.3 million.
	The Exchange Notes will be structurally subordinated to all of the secured and unsecured indebtedness and other liabilities of our subsidiaries. As of June 30, 2017, our subsidiaries had approximately \$3.9 billion of outstanding indebtedness and other liabilities, including trade payables but excluding intercompany liabilities. See "Description of the Exchange Notes".
Optional Redemption	We may redeem some or all of the Exchange Notes at any time, and from time to time, at 100% of their principal amount plus a make-whole premium, plus accrued and unpaid interest to the date of redemption. See "Description of the Exchange Notes—Optional Redemption".

If we undergo a change of control and the ratings on the Exchange Notes decline to			
If we undergo a change of control and the ratings on the Exchange Notes decline to non-investment grade ratings within a specified period of time after the occurrence of such change of control, we must give all holders of the Exchange Notes the opportunity to sell to us their Exchange Notes at 101% of their principal amount, plus accrued and unpaid interest to date of repurchase.			
We might not be able to pay to you the required price for Exchange Notes that you present to us upon a change of control repurchase event, because:			
• we might not have enough funds at that time; or			
• the terms of our debt instruments may prevent us from making such payment.			
See "Description of the Exchange Notes—Change of Control Repurchase Event".			
The Indenture (as defined below) that will govern the Exchange Notes contains covenants limiting our ability and our subsidiaries' ability to:			
create certain liens; and			
 consolidate or merge with, or convey, transfer or lease substantially all our assets to, another person. 			
These limitations will be subject to a number of important qualifications and exceptions. See "Description of the Exchange Notes".			
The Exchange Notes are a new issue of securities with no established trading market. We currently have no intention to apply to list the Exchange Notes on any securities exchange or to seek their admission to trading on any automated quotation system. Accordingly, we cannot provide assurance as to the development or liquidity of any market for the notes. See "Risk Factors—Your ability to transfer the Exchange Notes may be limited by the absence of an active trading market, and an active trading market may not develop for the Exchange Notes".			
For a discussion of events that will permit acceleration of the payment of the principal of and accrued interest on the Exchange Notes, see "Description of the Exchange Notes—Events of Default, Notice and Waiver".			
The Indenture and the Exchange Notes will be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the laws of the State of New York.			
The Bank of New York Mellon.			
For a discussion of the material U.S. federal income tax consequences of exchange of the Restricted Notes for the Exchange Notes, see			

"Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences". You should consult your own tax advisor
to determine the U.S. federal, state and other tax consequences of exchange of the Restricted
Notes for the Exchange Notes.Risk FactorsSee "Risk Factors" for a discussion of factors that should be considered before tendering
Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer.

RISK FACTORS

You should consider carefully the following risks relating to the Exchange Offer and the Exchange Notes, together with the risks and uncertainties discussed under "Cautionary Statement Regarding Forward-Looking Statements" and the other information included or incorporated by reference in this prospectus, including the information under the heading "Risk Factors" in our annual report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2016, and our Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q for the quarters ended March 31, 2017, and June 30, 2017, before deciding whether to tender your Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer.

The Exchange Notes will be structurally subordinated to all liabilities of our subsidiaries.

The Exchange Notes are not entitled to the benefit of any guarantees and are thus structurally subordinated to indebtedness and other liabilities of our subsidiaries to the extent of the assets of such subsidiaries. For the six months ended June 30, 2017, before intercompany eliminations, our subsidiaries contributed \$3.7 billion to our total revenues and held \$10.4 billion of our total assets. In the event of a bankruptcy, liquidation or reorganization of any of our subsidiaries, these subsidiaries would pay the holders of their debts, preferred equity interests and their trade creditors before they would be able to distribute any of their assets to us. In addition, our \$1.8 billion credit facility, as amended to date (the "Credit Facility") contains contingent future guarantee provisions whereby certain of our subsidiaries may become guarantors of our obligations under the Credit Facility. The Exchange Notes will not have the benefit of the contingent future guarantee provisions in our Credit Facility. As a result, if any such guarantee is executed, holders of the Exchange Notes would not receive the benefit of that guarantee and would be structurally subordinated to the lenders under our Credit Facility, with respect to the assets of the subsidiaries providing a guarantee.

Our subsidiaries are separate and distinct legal entities and will have no obligation, contingent or otherwise, to pay any amounts due pursuant to the Exchange Notes, or to make any funds available therefor, whether by dividends, loans, distributions or other payments. Any right that Xerox has to receive any assets of any of the subsidiaries upon the liquidation or reorganization of those subsidiaries, and the consequent rights of holders of Exchange Notes to realize proceeds from the sale of any of those subsidiaries' assets, will be subordinated to the claims of those subsidiaries' creditors, including trade creditors and holders of preferred equity interests of those subsidiaries.

Collectively, the indentures governing our outstanding senior notes and certain of our financing agreements, including the Credit Facility, contain various covenants that limit the discretion of our management in operating our business and could prevent us from engaging in some beneficial activities. The Exchange Notes will not have the benefit of all of these covenants.

Our Credit Facility limits our ability to, among other things, issue debt and certain preferred stock, merge and create or permit to exist liens. In addition, the indenture governing our senior notes also limits our ability to enter into certain mergers and create or permit to exist certain liens.

A failure to comply with the covenants contained in our Credit Facility or our other existing indebtedness could result in an event of default under the Credit Facility or the other existing indebtedness that, if not cured or waived, could have a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations. In the event of any default under our Credit Facility or our other indebtedness, the lenders thereunder would not be required to lend any additional amounts to us and:

- could elect to declare all borrowings outstanding, together with accrued and unpaid interest and fees, to be due and payable;
- could require us to apply all of our available cash to repay these borrowings; or
- could prevent us from making debt service payments on the Exchange Notes, any of which could result in an Event of Default under the Exchange Notes.

If the indebtedness under our Credit Facility or our other indebtedness, including the Exchange Notes, were to be accelerated, there can be no assurance that our assets would be sufficient to repay such indebtedness in full. See "Description of the Exchange Notes".

The Exchange Notes are unsecured and are effectively subordinated to our secured indebtedness.

If Xerox becomes insolvent or is liquidated, or if payment under any of our secured debt obligations is accelerated, the secured lenders would be entitled to exercise the remedies available to a secured lender under applicable law and will have a claim on those assets before the holders of our senior notes that are unsecured or the Exchange Notes offered under this prospectus. As a result, the Exchange Notes are effectively subordinated to our secured indebtedness to the extent of the value of the assets securing that indebtedness or the amount of indebtedness secured by those assets. Therefore, the holders of the Exchange Notes may recover ratably less than the lenders of our secured debt in the event of our bankruptcy or liquidation. At June 30, 2017, the Company and its subsidiaries had \$5.0 billion of debt on a consolidated basis, of which \$29.0 million was secured debt.

Your right to receive payments on the Exchange Notes could be adversely affected if any of our subsidiaries declares bankruptcy, liquidates or reorganizes.

In the event of a bankruptcy, liquidation or reorganization of any of our subsidiaries, holders of their indebtedness and their trade creditors will generally be entitled to payment of their claims from the assets of those subsidiaries before any assets are made available for distribution to us. At June 30, 2017, our subsidiaries had approximately \$3.9 billion of outstanding indebtedness and other liabilities, including trade payables but excluding intercompany liabilities. Our subsidiaries may incur substantial additional indebtedness.

We may not be able to purchase your Exchange Notes upon a change of control repurchase event.

Upon the occurrence of specified "change of control repurchase events" we will be required to offer to purchase each holder's Exchange Notes at a price equal to 101% of their principal amount plus accrued and unpaid interest. We may not have sufficient financial resources to purchase all of the Exchange Notes that holders tender to us upon a change of control offer. The occurrence of a change of control could also constitute an event of default under any of our future debt agreements. See "Description of the Exchange Notes—Change of Control Repurchase Event".

Our 6.750% Senior Notes due 2039, our 4.500% Senior Notes due 2021, our 3.800% Senior Notes due 2024, our 3.500% Senior Notes due 2020, our 2.750% Senior Notes due 2020, our 4.800% Senior Notes due 2035, and our 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022, have an identical change of control provision to that described for the Exchange Notes. Xerox may not have sufficient financial resources to purchase all of the notes that are tendered upon a change of control offer or to redeem such notes. The occurrence of a change of control would also constitute an event of default under our Credit Facility and could constitute an event of default under our other indebtedness. Our bank lenders may have the right to prohibit any such purchase or redemption, in which event we would seek to obtain waivers from the required lenders under our Credit Facility and our other indebtedness, but we may not be successful in obtaining such waivers. See "Description of the Exchange Notes—Change of Control Repurchase Event".

Any Restricted Notes that are not exchanged will continue to be restricted securities and, following completion of the Exchange Offer, will have a less liquid trading market.

If you do not exchange your Restricted Notes for the Exchange Notes in the Exchange Offer, you will continue to be subject to the restrictions on transfer applicable to the Restricted Notes. The restrictions on transfer of your Restricted Notes arise because we issued the Restricted Notes under exemptions from, or in transactions not subject to, the registration requirements of the Securities Act and applicable state securities laws. In general, you may only offer or sell the Restricted Notes if they are registered under the Securities Act and

applicable state securities laws, or offered and sold under an exemption from these requirements. We do not plan to register the Restricted Notes under the Securities Act. For further information regarding the consequences of tendering your Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer, see the discussion below under the caption "The Exchange Offer—Consequences of Exchanging or Failing to Exchange Restricted Notes".

Because we anticipate that most holders of Restricted Notes will elect to exchange their Restricted Notes, we expect that the liquidity of the market for any Restricted Notes remaining after the completion of the Exchange Offer will be substantially limited. Any Restricted Notes tendered and exchanged in the Exchange Offer will reduce the aggregate principal amount of the Restricted Notes outstanding. Following the Exchange Offer, if you do not tender your Restricted Notes, you generally will not have any further registration rights, and your Restricted Notes will continue to be subject to certain transfer restrictions. Accordingly, the liquidity of the market for the Restricted Notes could be adversely affected by the Exchange Offer.

The consideration to be received in the Exchange Offer does not reflect any valuation of the Restricted Notes or the Exchange Notes and is subject to market volatility, and none of Xerox, the Exchange Agent or any other person is making a recommendation as to whether you should tender your Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer.

We have not made, and will not make, any determination that the consideration to be received in the Exchange Offer represents a fair valuation of either the Exchange Notes or the Restricted Notes. We have not obtained or requested a fairness opinion from any banking or other firm as to the fairness of the exchange ratios or the relative values of the Restricted Notes and the Exchange Notes. We have not retained, and do not intend to retain, any unaffiliated representative to act solely on behalf of the holders of the Restricted Notes for purposes of negotiating the terms of this Exchange Offer or the Exchange Notes. Therefore, if you tender your Restricted Notes, you may not receive more, or as much, value as if you chose to keep them.

None of Xerox, the Exchange Agent or any other person is making any recommendation as to whether you should tender your Restricted Notes for exchange in the Exchange Offer. Holders of Restricted Notes must make their own independent decisions regarding their participation in the Exchange Offer.

Redemption may adversely affect your return on the Exchange Notes.

The Exchange Notes are redeemable at any time at our option, and therefore we may choose to redeem some or all of the Exchange Notes, including at times when prevailing interest rates are relatively low. In addition, we may redeem the Exchange Notes at any time if due to certain changes in tax laws we are required to withhold taxes on payments on the Exchange Notes and pay additional amounts with respect thereto. As a result, you may not be able to reinvest the proceeds you receive from the redemption in a comparable security at an effective interest rate as high as the interest rate on your Exchange Notes being redeemed. See "Description of the Exchange Notes—Optional Redemption".

Your ability to transfer the Exchange Notes may be limited by the absence of an active trading market, and an active trading market may not develop for the Exchange Notes.

The Exchange Notes will be a new issue of securities for which there is no established trading market. We do not intend to list the Exchange Notes on any national securities exchange or include the Exchange Notes in any automated quotation system. The initial purchasers of the Restricted Notes advised us that they intend to make a market in the Restricted Notes, as permitted by applicable laws and regulations. However, the initial purchasers are not obligated to make a market in the Restricted Notes nor in the Exchange Notes and, if commenced, may discontinue their market-making activities at any time without notice. Therefore, an active market for the Exchange Notes may not develop or be maintained, which would adversely affect the market price and liquidity of the Exchange Notes. In that case, the noteholders may not be able to sell their Exchange Notes at a particular time or at a favorable price, if at all.

Even if an active trading market for the Exchange Notes does develop, there is no guarantee that it will continue. Historically, the market for non-investment grade debt has been subject to severe disruptions that have caused substantial volatility in the prices of securities similar to the Exchange Notes. The market, if any, for the Exchange Notes may experience similar disruptions, and any such disruptions may adversely affect the liquidity in that market or the prices at which you may sell your Exchange Notes. In addition, subsequent to their initial issuance, the Exchange Notes may trade at a discount from their initial offering price, depending upon prevailing interest rates, the market for similar Exchange Notes, our performance and other factors. You should not purchase any of the Exchange Notes unless you understand and know you can bear all of the investment risks involving the Exchange Notes.

The ability of a broker-dealer to transfer the Exchange Notes may be restricted.

A broker-dealer that acquired the Restricted Notes for its own account as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities must comply with the prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale of the Exchange Notes. Our obligation to make this prospectus available to broker-dealers is limited. Consequently, we cannot guarantee that a proper prospectus will be available to broker-dealers wishing to resell their Exchange Notes.

You must comply with the Exchange Offer procedures in order to receive new, freely tradable Exchange Notes.

Delivery of the Exchange Notes in exchange for the Restricted Notes tendered and accepted for exchange pursuant to the Exchange Offer will be made only after timely receipt by the exchange agent of the following:

- certificates for Restricted Notes or a book-entry confirmation of a book-entry transfer of Restricted Notes into the exchange agent's account at DTC, New York, New York as depository, including an agent's message (as defined herein) if the tendering holder does not deliver a letter of transmittal;
- a completed and signed letter of transmittal (or facsimile thereof), with any required signature guarantees, or an agent's message in lieu of the letter of transmittal; and
- any other documents required by the letter of transmittal.

Therefore, holders of Restricted Notes who would like to tender Restricted Notes in exchange for Exchange Notes should allow enough time for the Restricted Notes to be delivered on time. We are not required to notify you of defects or irregularities in tenders of the Restricted Notes for exchange. The Restricted Notes that are not tendered or that are tendered but we do not accept for exchange will, following consummation of the Exchange Offer, continue to be subject to the existing transfer restrictions under the Securities Act and, upon consummation of the Exchange Offer, certain registration and other rights under the registration rights agreement will terminate. See "The Exchange Offer—Procedures for Tendering Restricted Notes" and "The Exchange Offer—Consequences of Exchanging or Failing to Exchange Restricted Notes".

Some holders who exchange their Restricted Notes may be deemed to be underwriters, and these holders will be required to comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements in connection with any resale transaction.

If you exchange your Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer for the purpose of participating in a distribution of the Exchange Notes, you may be deemed to have received restricted securities and, if so, will be required to comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale transaction.

RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES

The following table shows the ratios of earnings to fixed charges and earnings to fixed charges and preferred stock dividends of Xerox for the periods indicated.

	Six Months Ended June 30,	Year Ended December 31,(1)				
	2017	2016	2015	2014	2013	2012
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges	2.31	2.18	2.65	2.72	2.46	2.45
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges and preferred stock dividends	2.14	2.02	2.48	2.57	2.32	2.31

⁽¹⁾ Refer to Exhibit 12 of our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2016, and our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended June 30, 2017, for the computation of these ratios.

¹⁶

USE OF PROCEEDS

The Exchange Offer is intended to satisfy our obligations under the registration rights agreement entered into in connection with the issuance of the Restricted Notes. We will not receive any cash proceeds from the Exchange Offer. The Restricted Notes exchanged in connection with the Exchange Offer will be retired and cancelled and will not be reissued. Accordingly, issuance of the Exchange Notes will not result in any change in our indebtedness other than to the extent that we incur any indebtedness in connection with the payment of expenses to be incurred in connection with the Exchange Offer, including the fees and expenses of the exchange agent and accounting and legal fees.

SELECTED HISTORICAL CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL INFORMATION

Please see Exhibit 99(d) to this prospectus, which is incorporated herein by reference.

THE EXCHANGE OFFER

Purpose of the Exchange Offer

When we issued the Restricted Notes on March 17, 2017, we entered into a registration rights agreement with the initial purchasers of the Restricted Notes, pursuant to which we agreed, for the benefit of the holders of the Restricted Notes, at our cost, to use commercially reasonable efforts to:

- file, not later than 270 days after the Issuance of the Restricted Securities, a registration statement (the "Exchange Offer Registration Statement") with respect to a registered offer to exchange the Restricted Notes for the Exchange Notes having terms substantially identical to the Restricted Notes being exchanged, except that the Exchange Notes will not contain transfer restrictions or provisions regarding the additional interest in case of a Registration Default (as defined below); and
- cause the Exchange Offer Registration Statement to become effective within 365 days of the Issuance of the Restricted Securities.

If we do not complete the Exchange Offer on or prior to April 26, 2018 or if we fail to meet certain other conditions described in the registration rights agreement, the interest rate borne by the Restricted Notes will increase at a rate of 0.25% per annum for the first 90 days following the occurrence of such a Registration Default and at a rate of 0.50% per annum thereafter until the condition which gave rise to the additional interest is cured.

Under some circumstances set forth in the registration rights agreement, holders of the Restricted Notes, including holders who are not permitted to participate in the Exchange Offer, may require us to file, and cause to become effective, a shelf registration statement covering resales of the Restricted Notes by these holders.

We are making the Exchange Offer in reliance on the position of the SEC as described in previous no-action letters issued to third parties, including in Exxon Capital Holdings Corporation (April 13, 1988), Morgan Stanley & Co., Inc. (June 5, 1991), Shearman & Sterling (July 2, 1993) and similar no-action letters. However, we have not sought our own no-action letter. Based upon these interpretations by the SEC, we believe that a holder who exchanges Restricted Notes for Exchange Notes in the Exchange Offer generally may offer the Exchange Notes for resale, sell the Exchange Notes and otherwise transfer the Exchange Notes without further registration under the Securities Act and without delivery of a prospectus that satisfies the requirements of Section 10 of the Securities Act. The preceding sentence does not apply, however, to a holder who is our "affiliate" within the meaning of Rule 405 of the Securities Act. We also believe that a holder may offer, sell or transfer the Exchange Notes only if the holder acknowledges that the holder is acquiring the Exchange Notes in the ordinary course of its business and is not participating, does not intend to participate and has no arrangement or understanding with any person who will receive Exchange Notes in the Exchange Offer to distribute such Exchange Notes following completion of the Exchange Offer, and, to the best of our information and belief, we are not aware of any person that will participate in the Exchange Offer with a view to distribute the Exchange Notes. A holder who exchanges Restricted Notes for Exchange Notes in the Exchange Offer for the purpose of distributing such Exchange Notes cannot rely on the interpretations of the SEC in the aforementioned no-action letters, must comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any secondary resale of the Exchange Notes and must be identified as an underwriter in the prospectus.

Each broker-dealer that receives the Exchange Notes for its own account in exchange for the Restricted Notes, where the Restricted Notes were acquired by it as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities, must acknowledge that it will deliver a prospectus that meets the requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale of the Exchange Notes and that it has not entered into any agreement or understanding with us or any of our "affiliates", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, to participate in a

"distribution", as defined under the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes. By so acknowledging and by delivering a prospectus, a broker-dealer will not be deemed to admit that it is an "underwriter" within the meaning of the Securities Act. See "Plan of Distribution".

The summary herein of certain provisions of the registration rights agreement does not purport to be complete, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to, all the provisions of the registration rights agreement, a copy of which is incorporated by reference as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part.

Terms of the Exchange Offer

We are offering holders of the Restricted Notes the opportunity to exchange their Restricted Notes for Exchange Notes in the manner described in this prospectus and the accompanying Letter of Transmittal.

Subject to the terms and the satisfaction or waiver of the conditions detailed in this prospectus, we will accept for exchange the Restricted Notes which are properly tendered on or prior to the Expiration Date and not validly withdrawn as permitted below. The Exchange Offer will expire at 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on , 2017, unless extended by us (such date and time, as they may be extended, the "Expiration Date").

The terms of the Exchange Notes will be substantially identical to the terms of the Restricted Notes, except that the Exchange Notes will not contain terms with respect to additional interest for failure to fulfill certain of our obligations under the registration rights agreement and transfer restrictions. The Exchange Notes will evidence the same debt as the Restricted Notes. The Exchange Notes will be issued under and entitled to the benefits of the same indenture under which the outstanding Restricted Notes were issued. The Exchange Notes and the Restricted Notes will constitute a single class for all purposes under the indenture governing the notes. For a description of the indenture governing the notes, please see "Description of the Exchange Notes".

The Exchange Offer is not conditioned upon any minimum aggregate principal amount of Restricted Notes being tendered for exchange.

As of the date of this prospectus, \$300,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the Restricted Notes are outstanding. This prospectus, together with the Letter of Transmittal, is first being sent on or about the date hereof to all holders of the Restricted Notes known to us.

We expressly reserve the right, at any time prior to the expiration of the Exchange Offer, to extend the period of time during which the Exchange Offer is open and delay acceptance for exchange of any Restricted Notes, by giving oral or written notice of such extension to holders thereof as described below. During any such extension, all the Restricted Notes previously tendered will remain subject to the Exchange Offer and may be accepted for exchange by us. Any Restricted Notes not accepted for exchange for any reason will be returned without expense to an account maintained with DTC promptly upon expiration or termination of the Exchange Offer.

The Restricted Notes tendered in the Exchange Offer must be in denominations of principal amount of \$2,000 and any integral multiple of \$1,000 in excess thereof.

We expressly reserve the right to amend or terminate the Exchange Offer, and not to accept for exchange any Restricted Notes, upon the occurrence of any of the conditions of the Exchange Offer specified under "—Conditions to the Exchange Offer". We will give oral or written notice of any extension, amendment, non-acceptance or termination to the holders of the Restricted Notes as promptly as practicable. Such notice, in the case of any extension, will be issued by means of a press release or other public announcement no later than 9:00 AM, New York City time, on the next business day after the previously scheduled Expiration Date.

Procedures for Tendering Restricted Notes

The tender to us of Restricted Notes by you as set forth below and our acceptance of the Restricted Notes will constitute a binding agreement between us and you upon the terms and subject to the conditions set forth in this prospectus and in the accompanying Letter of Transmittal. Except as set forth below, to tender Restricted Notes for exchange pursuant to the Exchange Offer, you must transmit a properly completed and duly executed Letter of Transmittal, including all other documents required by such Letter of Transmittal or, in the case of a book-entry transfer, an agent's message in lieu of such Letter of Transmittal, to The Bank of New York Mellon, as Exchange Agent, at the address set forth below under "—Exchange Agent" on or prior to the expiration date. In addition, either:

- certificates for such Restricted Notes must be received by the Exchange Agent along with the Letter of Transmittal; or
- a timely confirmation of a book-entry transfer (a "book-entry confirmation") of such Restricted Notes, if such procedure is available, into the Exchange Agent's account at DTC pursuant to the procedure for book-entry transfer must be received by the Exchange Agent, prior to the Expiration Date, with the Letter of Transmittal or an agent's message in lieu of such Letter of Transmittal.

The term "agent's message" means a message, transmitted by DTC to and received by the Exchange Agent and forming a part of a book-entry transfer, which states that DTC has received an express acknowledgment from the tendering participant stating that such participant has received and agrees to be bound by the Letter of Transmittal.

The method of delivery of Restricted Notes, letters of transmittal and all other required documents is at your election and risk. If such delivery is by mail, it is recommended that you use registered mail, properly insured, with return receipt requested. In all cases, you should allow sufficient time to assure timely delivery. No letter of transmittal or Restricted Notes should be sent to us.

Signatures on a letter of transmittal or a notice of withdrawal, as the case may be, must be guaranteed unless the Restricted Notes surrendered for exchange are tendered:

- by a holder of the Restricted Notes who has not completed the box entitled "Special Issuance Instructions" or "Special Delivery Instructions" on the Letter of Transmittal; or
- for the account of an eligible institution (as defined below).

In the event that signatures on a letter of transmittal or a notice of withdrawal are required to be guaranteed, such guarantees must be by a firm which is a member of the Securities Transfer Agent Medallion Program, the Stock Exchanges Medallion Program or the New York Stock Exchange Medallion Program (each such entity being hereinafter referred to as an "eligible institution"). If Restricted Notes are registered in the name of a person other than the signer of the Letter of Transmittal, the Restricted Notes surrendered for exchange must be endorsed by, or be accompanied by a written instrument or instruments of transfer or exchange, in satisfactory form as we or the Exchange Agent determine in our sole discretion, duly executed by the registered holders with the signature thereon guaranteed by an eligible institution.

If the Letter of Transmittal is signed by a person or persons other than the registered holder or holders of Restricted Notes, such Restricted Notes must be endorsed or accompanied by powers of attorney signed exactly as the name(s) of the registered holder(s) that appear on the Restricted Notes.

If the Letter of Transmittal or any Restricted Notes or powers of attorney are signed by trustees, executors, administrators, guardians, attorneys-in-fact, officers of corporations or others acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, such persons should so indicate when signing. Unless waived by us or the Exchange Agent, proper evidence satisfactory to us of their authority to so act must be submitted with the Letter of Transmittal.

If you are a beneficial owner whose Restricted Notes are registered in the name of a broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee and wish to tender your Restricted Notes, you should promptly instruct the registered holder to tender such Restricted Notes on your behalf. Any registered holder that is a participant in DTC's book-entry transfer facility system may make book-entry delivery of the Restricted Notes by causing DTC to transfer the Restricted Notes into the Exchange Agent's account.

If you wish to tender your Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer on your own behalf, prior to completing and executing the Letter of Transmittal and delivering your Restricted Notes, you must either make appropriate arrangements to register ownership of the Restricted Notes in your name with DTC or obtain a properly completed note power from the person in whose name the Restricted Notes are registered.

We or the Exchange Agent, in our sole discretion, will make a final and binding determination on all questions as to the validity, form, eligibility (including time of receipt) and acceptance of the Restricted Notes tendered for exchange. We reserve the absolute right to reject any and all tenders not properly tendered or to not accept any tender which acceptance might, in our judgment or our counsel's, be unlawful. We also reserve the absolute right to waive any defects or irregularities or conditions of the Exchange Offer as to any individual tender before the Expiration Date (including the right to waive the ineligibility of any holder who seeks to tender the Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer). Our or the Exchange Agent's interpretation of the terms and conditions of the Exchange Offer (including the Letter of Transmittal and the instructions thereto) as to any particular tender either before or after the Expiration Date will be final and binding on all parties. Unless waived, any defects or irregularities in connection with tenders of the Restricted Notes for exchange must be cured within a reasonable period of time, as we determine. We are not nor is the Exchange Agent or any other person under any duty to notify you of any defect or irregularity with respect to your tender of the Restricted Notes for exchange, and no one will be liable for failing to provide such notification.

By tendering the Restricted Notes, you represent to us that: (i) you are not our "affiliate," as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, (ii) you are not participating, and do not intend to participate, and have no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate, in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes to be issued in the exchange offer, (iii) you are acquiring the Exchange Notes in your ordinary course of business and (iv) if you are a broker-dealer, you will receive the Exchange Notes for your own account in exchange for the Restricted Notes that were acquired by you as a result of your market-making or other trading activities, you will deliver a prospectus that meets the requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale of the Exchange Notes you receive and you have not entered into any agreement or understanding with us or any of our "affiliates", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, to participate in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes. For further information regarding resales of the Exchange Notes by participating broker-dealers, see the discussion under the caption "Plan of Distribution".

If any holder or other person is an "affiliate" of ours, as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, or is participating, or intends to participate, or has an arrangement or understanding with any person to participate, in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes, that holder or other person cannot rely on the applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC, may not tender its Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer and must comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale transaction.

Each broker-dealer that receives the Exchange Notes for its own account in exchange for the Restricted Notes, where the Restricted Notes were acquired by it as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities, must acknowledge that it will deliver a prospectus that meets the requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale of the Exchange Notes. By so acknowledging and by delivering a prospectus, a broker-dealer will not be deemed to admit that it is an "underwriter" within the meaning of the Securities Act (other than in connection with a resale of an unsold allotment from the original sale of the Restricted Notes).

Furthermore, any broker-dealer that acquired any of its Restricted Notes directly from us:

- may not rely on the applicable interpretation of the SEC staff's position contained in Exxon Capital Holdings Corp., SEC no-action letter (April 13, 1988), Morgan, Stanley & Co. Inc., SEC no-action letter (June 5, 1991) and Shearman & Sterling, SEC no-action letter (July 2, 1993); and
- must also be named as a selling noteholder in connection with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act relating to any resale transaction.

By delivering a letter of transmittal or an agent's message, a holder or a beneficial owner (whose Restricted Notes are registered in the name of a broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee) will have or will be deemed to have irrevocably appointed the Exchange Agent as its agent and attorney-in-fact (with full knowledge that the Exchange Agent is also acting as an agent for us in connection with the Exchange Offer) with respect to the Restricted Notes, with full power of substitution (such power of attorney being deemed to be an irrevocable power coupled with an interest subject only to the right of withdrawal described in this prospectus), to receive for our account all benefits and otherwise exercise all rights of beneficial ownership of such Restricted Notes, in accordance with the terms and conditions of the Exchange Offer.

Each holder or beneficial owner will also have or be deemed to have represented and warranted to us that it has authority to tender, exchange, sell, assign and transfer the Restricted Notes it tenders and that, when the same are accepted for exchange, we will acquire good, marketable and unencumbered title to such Restricted Notes, free and clear of all liens, restrictions, charges and encumbrances, and that the Restricted Notes tendered are not subject to any adverse claims or proxies. Each holder and beneficial owner, by tendering its Restricted Notes, also agrees that it will comply with its obligations under the registration rights agreement.

Acceptance of Restricted Notes for Exchange; Delivery of Exchange Notes

Upon satisfaction or waiver of all of the conditions to the Exchange Offer, we will accept, promptly upon the Expiration Date, all the Restricted Notes properly tendered and not validly withdrawn and will issue the Exchange Notes promptly after acceptance of the Restricted Notes. See "—Conditions to the Exchange Offer".

For purposes of the Exchange Offer, we will be deemed to have accepted properly tendered Restricted Notes for exchange if and when we give oral (confirmed in writing) or written notice to the Exchange Agent.

The holder of each Restricted Note accepted for exchange will receive an Exchange Note in an amount equal to the principal amount of the surrendered Restricted Note. Holders of the Exchange Notes on the relevant record date for the first interest payment date following the consummation of the Exchange Offer will receive interest accruing from the most recent date to which interest has been paid on the Restricted Notes or, if no interest has been paid, from the issue date of the Restricted Notes. Holders of the Exchange Notes will not receive any payment in respect of accrued interest on the Restricted Notes otherwise payable on any interest payment date, the record date for which occurs on or after the consummation of the Exchange Offer. Interest on the Restricted Notes accepted for exchange will cease to accrue upon the issuance of the Exchange Notes.

In all cases, issuance of the Exchange Notes for the Restricted Notes that are accepted for exchange will be made only after timely receipt by the Exchange Agent of an agent's message and a timely confirmation of book-entry transfer of the Restricted Notes into the Exchange Agent's account at DTC.

If any tendered Restricted Notes are not accepted for any reason set forth in the terms and conditions of the Exchange Offer or if the Restricted Notes are submitted for a greater principal amount than the holder desires to exchange, such unaccepted or non-exchanged Restricted Notes will be returned without expense to the holder or, in the case of Restricted Notes tendered by book-entry transfer into the Exchange Agent's account at DTC pursuant to the book-entry procedures described below, an account maintained by the holder or on the holder's behalf with DTC promptly upon the expiration or termination of the Exchange Offer.

Book-Entry Transfers

The Exchange Agent will make a request to establish an account for the Restricted Notes at DTC for purposes of the Exchange Offer within two business days after the date of this prospectus. Any financial institution that is a participant in DTC's systems may make book-entry delivery of the Restricted Notes by causing DTC to transfer those Restricted Notes into the Exchange Agent's account at DTC in accordance with DTC's procedure for transfer. This participant should transmit its acceptance to DTC on or prior to the expiration date. DTC will verify this acceptance, execute a book-entry transfer of the tendered Restricted Notes into the Exchange Agent's account at DTC and then send to the Exchange Agent confirmation of this book-entry transfer. A tender of Restricted Notes through a book-entry transfer into the Exchange Agent's account will only be effective if an agent's message or the Letter of Transmittal with any required signature guarantees and any other required documents are transmitted to and received or confirmed by the Exchange Agent at the address set forth below under the caption "—Exchange Agent", prior to 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date. Delivery of documents to DTC in accordance with its procedures does not constitute delivery to the Exchange Agent.

Withdrawal Rights

For a withdrawal of a tender of the Restricted Notes to be effective, the Exchange Agent must either:

- receive a valid withdrawal request through the DTC's Automated Tender Offer Program system from the tendering DTC participant before the Expiration Date. Any such request for withdrawal must include the VOI number of the tender to be withdrawn and the name of the ultimate beneficial owner of the related Restricted Notes in order that such Restricted Notes may be withdrawn; or
- deliver a written notice of withdrawal to the Exchange Agent at one of the addresses set forth under "—Exchange Agent" that specifies (i) the name of the person having tendered the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn; (ii) the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn (including the aggregate principal amount of such Restricted Notes); and (iii) where certificates for the Restricted Notes have been transmitted, the name in which such Restricted Notes are registered, if different from that of the withdrawing holder. If certificates for Restricted Notes have been delivered or otherwise identified to the Exchange Agent, then, prior to the release of such certificates, the withdrawing holder must also submit the serial numbers of the particular certificates to be withdrawn and a signed notice of withdrawal with signatures guaranteed by an eligible institution, unless such holder is an eligible institution.

Properly withdrawn Restricted Notes may be re-tendered by following the procedures described under "—Procedures for Tendering Restricted Notes" above at any time on or before 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date.

We will determine all questions as to the validity, form and eligibility (including time of receipt) of notices of withdrawal. Any Restricted Notes so withdrawn will be deemed not to have been validly tendered for exchange. No Exchange Notes will be issued unless the Restricted Notes so withdrawn are validly re-tendered.

Conditions to the Exchange Offer

Notwithstanding any other provision of the Exchange Offer, we are not required to accept for exchange, or to issue the Exchange Notes in exchange for, any Restricted Notes and may terminate or amend the Exchange Offer, if any of the following events occur prior to the expiration date:

(a) the Exchange Offer violates any applicable law or applicable interpretation of the staff of the SEC; or

- (b) there is threatened, instituted or pending any action or proceeding before, or any injunction, order or decree has been issued by, any court or governmental agency or other governmental regulatory or administrative agency or commission,
 - (1) seeking to restrain or prohibit the making or consummation of the Exchange Offer or any other transaction contemplated by the Exchange Offer, or assessing or seeking any damages as a result thereof, or
 - (2) resulting in a material delay in our ability to accept for exchange or exchange some or all of the Exchange Notes pursuant to the Exchange Offer;

or any statute, rule, regulation, order or injunction has been sought, proposed, introduced, enacted, promulgated or deemed applicable to the Exchange Offer or any of the transactions contemplated by the Exchange Offer by any government or governmental authority, domestic or foreign, or any action has been taken, proposed or threatened, by any government, governmental authority, agency or court, domestic or foreign, that in our sole judgment might, directly or indirectly, result in any of the consequences referred to in clauses (1) or (2) above or, in our reasonable judgment, might result in the holders of the Exchange Notes having obligations with respect to resales and transfers of the Exchange Notes which are greater than those described in the interpretation of the SEC referred to in "—Procedures for Tendering Restricted Notes", or would otherwise make it inadvisable to proceed with the Exchange Offer; or

- (c) we have not obtained any governmental approval which we deem necessary for the consummation of the Exchange Offer; or
- (d) there has occurred:
 - (1) any general suspension of, or general limitation on, prices for, or trading in, securities on any national securities exchange or in the over-the-counter market,
 - (2) any limitation by a governmental agency or authority which may adversely affect our ability to complete the transactions contemplated by the Exchange Offer,
 - (3) a declaration of a banking moratorium or any suspension of payments in respect of banks in the United States or any limitation by any governmental agency or authority which adversely affects the extension of credit, or
 - (4) a commencement of a war, armed hostilities or other similar international calamity directly or indirectly involving the United States or, in the case of any of the foregoing existing at the time of the commencement of the Exchange Offer, a material acceleration or worsening thereof; or
- (e) any change (or any development involving a prospective change) has occurred or is threatened in our business, properties, assets, liabilities, financial condition, operations, results of operations or prospects and our subsidiaries taken as a whole that, in our reasonable judgment, is or may be adverse to us, or we have become aware of facts that, in our reasonable judgment, have or may have adverse significance with respect to the value of the Restricted Notes or the Exchange Notes;

which, in each case, and regardless of the circumstances (including any action by us) giving rise to any such condition, makes it inadvisable, in our reasonable judgment, to proceed with the Exchange Offer, such acceptance for exchange or such exchange.

The foregoing conditions are for our sole benefit and may be asserted by us regardless of the circumstances giving rise to any condition or may be waived by us in whole or in part at any time in our reasonable discretion. Our failure at any time to exercise any of the foregoing rights will not be deemed a waiver of any such right and each such right will be deemed an ongoing right which may be asserted at any time.

In addition, we will not accept for exchange any Restricted Notes tendered, and no Exchange Notes will be issued in exchange for any such Restricted Notes, if at such time any stop order is threatened or in effect with

respect to the registration statement of which this prospectus constitutes a part or the qualification of the Indenture under the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended.

Exchange Agent

We have appointed The Bank of New York Mellon as the Exchange Agent for the Exchange Offer. Questions and requests for assistance, requests for additional copies of this prospectus, the letter of transmittal or other documents should be directed to the Exchange Agent addressed as follows:

The Bank of New York Mellon, Exchange Agent

By Registered or Certified Mail, Overnight Delivery:

c/o The Bank of New York Mellon Corporation Corporate Trust Operations—Reorganization Unit 111 Sanders Creek Parkway East Syracuse, NY 13057 Attn: Eric Herr

For Information Call:

315-414-3362

For Facsimile Transmission (for Eligible Institutions only):

(732) 667-9408

Confirm by E-mail:

CT_REORG_UNIT_INQUIRIES@bnymellon.com

DELIVERY OF THE LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL TO AN ADDRESS OTHER THAN AS SET FORTH ABOVE OR TRANSMISSION OF SUCH LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL VIA FACSIMILE OTHER THAN AS SET FORTH ABOVE DOES NOT CONSTITUTE A VALID DELIVERY OF THE LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL.

Fees and Expenses

We will pay the Exchange Agent customary fees for its services, reimburse the Exchange Agent for its reasonable out-of-pocket expenses incurred in connection with the provision of these services and pay other registration expenses, including registration and filing fees, fees and expenses of compliance with federal securities and state blue sky securities laws, printing expenses, messenger and delivery services and telephone fees and disbursements to our counsel, application and filing fees and any fees and disbursements to our independent certified public accountants. We will not make any payment to brokers, dealers or others soliciting acceptances of the Exchange Offer.

This solicitation is being made primarily by electronic means. Additional solicitation may be made by telephone, facsimile or in person by our and our affiliates' officers and regular employees and by persons so engaged by the Exchange Agent.

Accounting Treatment

We will record the Exchange Notes at the same carrying value as the Restricted Notes, as reflected in our accounting records on the date of the exchange. Accordingly, we will not recognize any gain or loss for accounting purposes. The expenses of the Exchange Offer will be amortized over the terms of the Exchange Notes.

Transfer Taxes

You will not be obligated to pay any transfer taxes in connection with the tender of the Restricted Notes in the Exchange Offer unless you instruct us to register the Exchange Notes in the name of, or request that the Restricted Notes not tendered or not accepted in the Exchange Offer be returned to, a person other than the registered tendering holder or unless a transfer tax is imposed for any reason other than the exchange of Restricted Notes in connection with the Exchange Offer. In those cases, the tendering holder will be responsible for the payment of any applicable transfer tax. If the tendering holder does not submit satisfactory evidence of payment of these taxes or exemption therefrom with the Letter of Transmittal, the amount of these transfer taxes will be billed directly to the tendering holder.

Consequences of Exchanging or Failing to Exchange Restricted Notes

The information below concerning specific interpretations of, and positions taken by, the staff of the SEC is not intended to constitute legal advice, and prospective purchasers should consult their own legal advisors with respect to those matters.

If you do not exchange your Restricted Notes for the Exchange Notes in the Exchange Offer, your Restricted Notes will continue to be subject to the provisions of the Indenture regarding transfer and exchange of the Restricted Notes and the restrictions on transfer of the Restricted Notes imposed by the Securities Act and state securities law. These transfer restrictions are required because the Restricted Notes were issued under an exemption from, or in a transaction not subject to, the registration requirements of the Securities Act and applicable state securities laws. In general, the Restricted Notes may not be offered or sold unless registered under the Securities Act, except under an exemption from, or in a transaction not subject to, the Securities Act and applicable state securities laws. We do not plan to register the Restricted Notes under the Securities Act.

Based on interpretations by the staff of the SEC, as detailed in a series of no-action letters issued to third parties, we believe that the Exchange Notes issued in the Exchange Offer may be offered for resale, resold or otherwise transferred by you without compliance with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act as long as:

- you are acquiring the Exchange Notes in the ordinary course of your business;
- you are not an "affiliate", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, of ours; and
- you are not participating, do not intend to participate and have no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate, in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes.

If you are an "affiliate", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, of ours, or are participating, or intend to participate, or have any arrangement or understanding with any person to participate, in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes:

- you cannot rely on the applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC;
- you will not be entitled to participate in the Exchange Offer; and
- you must comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale transaction.

We do not intend to seek our own interpretation regarding the Exchange Offer, and we cannot assure you that the staff of the SEC would make a similar determination with respect to the Exchange Notes as it has in other interpretations to third parties.

Each holder of the Restricted Notes who wishes to exchange such Restricted Notes for the related Exchange Notes in the Exchange Offer represents that:

it is acquiring the Exchange Notes in its ordinary course of business;

- it is not our "affiliate", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act;
- it is not participating, and does not intend to participate, and has no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate, in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes to be issued in the Exchange Offer; and
- if it is a broker-dealer, it will receive the Exchange Notes for its own account in exchange for the Restricted Notes that were acquired by it as a result of its market-making or other trading activities, that it will deliver a prospectus meeting the requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale of the Exchange Notes it receives and it has not entered into any agreement or understanding with us or any of our "affiliates", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, to participate in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes. For further information regarding resales of the Exchange Notes by participating broker-dealers, see the discussion under the caption "Plan of Distribution".

As discussed above, in connection with resales of the Exchange Notes, any participating broker-dealer must deliver a prospectus meeting the requirements of the Securities Act. The staff of the SEC has taken the position that participating broker-dealers may fulfill their prospectus delivery requirements with respect to the Exchange Notes, other than a resale of an unsold allotment from the original sale of the Restricted Notes, with the prospectus contained in the Exchange Offer Registration Statement. Under the registration rights agreement, we have agreed, for a period of 180 days following the expiration of the Exchange Offer, to make available a prospectus meeting the requirements of the Securities Act to any participating broker-dealer for use in connection with any resale of any Exchange Notes acquired in the Exchange Offer.

Neither we nor our board of directors make any recommendation to holders of the Restricted Notes as to whether to tender or refrain from tendering all or any portion of their Restricted Notes pursuant to the Exchange Offer. Moreover, no one has been authorized to make any such recommendation. Holders of the Restricted Notes must make their own decision whether to tender pursuant to the Exchange Offer and, if so, the aggregate amount of the Restricted Notes to tender, after reading this prospectus and the Letter of Transmittal and consulting with their advisors, if any, based on their own financial position and requirements.

DESCRIPTION OF THE EXCHANGE NOTES

Set forth below is a description of the specific terms of the Exchange Notes. This description does not purport to be complete and is subject to, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to, all the provisions of the Indenture. The particular provisions of the Indenture referred to below are incorporated by reference in this prospectus. Capitalized terms used in this Description of the Exchange Notes that are not defined in this prospectus have the meanings given to them in the Indenture. When used in this section, the terms "Xerox", "we", "our" and "us" refer solely to Xerox Corporation and not to our subsidiaries.

General

The Exchange Notes will be issued under the Indenture. The following is a summary of the material provisions of the Indenture. It does not include all of the provisions of the Indenture. We urge you to read the Indenture because it, not this description, defines your rights. The terms of the Exchange Notes include those stated in the Indenture and those made part of the Indenture by reference to the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended (the "TIA"). A copy of the Indenture may be obtained from the Company.

The Exchange Notes will be senior unsecured obligations of the Company, ranking *pari passu* in right of payment with all other senior unsecured obligations of the Company. The Exchange Notes will be effectively subordinated to all secured debt of the Company, structurally subordinated to the debt of the Company's Subsidiaries and effectively subordinated to the other senior debt of the Company that has the benefit of certain provisions and covenants not applicable to the Exchange Notes.

The Company will issue the Exchange Notes in fully registered form in minimum denominations of \$2,000 and integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof. The Trustee will initially act as paying agent and registrar for the Exchange Notes. The Exchange Notes may be presented for registration of transfer and exchange at the offices of the registrar. The Company may change the paying agent and registrar without notice to holders of the Exchange Notes. It is expected that the Company will pay principal and interest (and premium, if any) on the Exchange Notes at the Trustee's corporate office by wire transfer, if book-entry at DTC, or check mailed to the registered address of holders of the Exchange Notes.

Principal, Maturity and Interest

The Exchange Notes will mature on March 17, 2022. The Exchange Notes will initially be limited to an aggregate principal amount of \$300,000,000 issued in connection with the Exchange Offer. After their issue date, additional notes ("Additional Notes") may be issued from time to time. The Exchange Notes and the Additional Notes that are actually issued will be treated as a single class for all purposes under the Indenture, including, without limitation, as to waivers, amendments, redemptions and offers to purchase. Unless the context otherwise requires, for all purposes of the Indenture and this "Description of the Exchange Notes", references to the Exchange Notes include any Additional Notes actually issued.

Interest on the Exchange Notes will accrue at a rate per annum of 4.070% and will be payable semiannually in arrears in cash on each March 15 and September 15, commencing on September 15, 2017, to the persons who are registered holders of the Exchange Notes at the close of business on the March 1 or September 1 immediately preceding the applicable interest payment date. Interest on the Exchange Notes will accrue from the most recent date to which interest has been paid or, if no interest has been paid, from and including the date of issuance to but excluding the actual interest payment date.

Interest will be computed on the basis of a 360-day year comprised of twelve 30-day months.

Optional Redemption

The Company may at any time and from time to time, at its option, redeem the Exchange Notes outstanding (in whole or in part) at a redemption price equal to 100% of the principal amount thereof plus accrued and unpaid

interest, if any, on the Exchange Notes to be redeemed to the applicable redemption date, plus the applicable Make-Whole Premium. The Company shall give not less than 30 nor more than 60 days' notice to such redemption.

In the event that the Company chooses to redeem less than all of the Exchange Notes, selection of such Exchange Notes for redemption will be made by the Trustee either:

- (1) in compliance with the requirements of the principal national securities exchange, if any, on which such Exchange Notes are listed; or
- (2) if such Exchange Notes are not so listed, by lot or on a pro rata basis or such other method which the Trustee deems appropriate.

"*Make-Whole Premium*" with respect to an Exchange Note means an amount equal to the excess of (a) the present value of the remaining interest, premium and principal payments due on such Exchange Note to its final maturity date computed using a discount rate equal to the Treasury Rate on such date plus 0.350% over (b) the outstanding principal amount of such Exchange Note.

"Treasury Rate" for any date, means with respect to the Exchange Notes the yield to maturity at the time of computation of United States Treasury securities with a constant maturity (as compiled and published in the most recent Federal Reserve Statistical Release H.15 (519) that has become publicly available at least two business days prior to the date the redemption is to be effected (the "Specified Redemption Date") (or, if such Statistical Release is no longer published or specific information included therein, any publicly available source of similar market data) most nearly equal to the period from the Specified Redemption Date to March 17, 2022; provided, however, that if the period from the Specified Redemption Date to March 17, 2022; is not equal to the constant maturity of a United States Treasury security for which a weekly average yield is given, the Treasury Rate shall be obtained by linear interpolation (calculated to the nearest one-twelfth of a year) from the weekly average yields of United States Treasury securities for which such yields are given except that if the period from the Specified Redemption Date to a constant maturity of one year shall be used).

Change of Control Repurchase Event

If a change of control repurchase event occurs, unless we have exercised our right to redeem the Exchange Notes as described above, we will be required to make an offer to each holder of Exchange Notes to repurchase all or any part (in minimum principal amount of \$2,000 and integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof) of that holder's Exchange Notes at a repurchase price in cash equal to 101% of the aggregate principal amount of Exchange Notes repurchased plus any accrued and unpaid interest on the Exchange Notes repurchased to, but not including, the date of repurchase. Within 30 days following any change of control repurchase event or, at our option, prior to any change of control, but after the public announcement of the change of control, we will deliver a notice to each holder of Exchange Notes, with a copy to the Trustee, describing the transaction or transactions that constitute or may constitute the change of control repurchase event and offering to repurchase Exchange Notes on the payment date specified in the notice, which date will be no earlier than 30 days and no later than 60 days from the date such notice is delivered. The notice shall, if delivered prior to the date of consummation of the change of control, state that the offer to purchase is conditioned on a change of control repurchase event occurring on or prior to the payment date specified in the notice. We will comply with the requirements of Rule 14e-1 under the Exchange Act, and any other securities laws and regulations thereunder to the extent those laws and regulations are applicable in connection with the repurchase of the Exchange Notes as a result of a change of control repurchase event. To the extent that the provisions of any securities laws or regulations conflict with the change of control repurchase event provisions of the Exchange Notes, we will comply with the applicable securities laws and regulations and will not be deemed to have breached our obligations under the change of control repurchase event provisions of the Exc

On the repurchase date following a change of control repurchase event, we will, to the extent lawful:

- (1) accept for payment all Exchange Notes or portions of Exchange Notes properly tendered pursuant to our offer;
- (2) deposit with the paying agent an amount equal to the aggregate purchase price in respect of all Exchange Notes properly tendered; and
- (3) deliver or cause to be delivered to the Trustee the Exchange Notes properly accepted, together with an Officers' Certificate stating the aggregate principal amount of Exchange Notes being purchased by us.

The paying agent will promptly pay to each holder of Exchange Notes properly tendered the purchase price for the Exchange Notes, and the Trustee will promptly authenticate and mail (or cause to be transferred by book-entry) to each holder a new note equal in principal amount to any unpurchased portion of any Exchange Notes surrendered; *provided* that each new note will be in a minimum principal amount of \$2,000 and an integral multiple of \$1,000 in excess thereof.

We will not be required to make an offer to repurchase the Exchange Notes upon a change of control repurchase event if a third party makes such an offer in the manner, at the times and otherwise in compliance with the requirements for an offer made by us and such third party purchases all Exchange Notes properly tendered and not withdrawn under its offer.

For purposes of the foregoing discussion of a repurchase at the option of holders of Exchange Notes, the following definitions are applicable:

"below investment grade ratings event" means that on any day within the 60-day period (which period shall be extended so long as the rating of the Exchange Notes is under publicly announced consideration for a possible downgrade by any of the rating agencies) after the earlier of (1) the occurrence of a change of control; or (2) public notice of the occurrence of a change of control or the intention by Xerox to effect a change of control, the Exchange Notes are rated below investment grade by each of the rating agencies. Notwithstanding the foregoing, a below investment grade ratings event otherwise arising by virtue of a particular reduction in rating shall not be deemed to have occurred in respect of a particular change of control (and thus shall not be deemed a below investment grade ratings event for purposes of the definition of change of control repurchase event hereunder) if the rating agencies making the reduction in rating to which this definition would otherwise apply do not announce or publicly confirm or inform the Trustee in writing at its request that the reduction was the result, in whole or in part, of any event or circumstance comprised of or arising as a result of, or in respect of, the applicable change of control shall have occurred at the time of the ratings event).

"change of control" means the occurrence of one or more of the following events:

- (1) any "person", including its affiliates and associates, other than the Company or its subsidiaries, or any "group" files a Schedule 13D or Schedule TO (or any successor schedule, form or report under the Exchange Act) disclosing that such person or group has become the "beneficial owner" of 50% or more of the combined voting power of the Company's Capital Stock or other Capital Stock into which the Company's Common Stock is reclassified or changed, with certain exceptions having ordinary power to elect directors, or has the power to, directly or indirectly, elect managers, trustees or a majority of the members of the Company's Board of Directors;
- (2) there shall be consummated any share exchange, consolidation or merger of the Company pursuant to which the Company's Common Stock would be converted into cash, securities or other property, or the Company sells, assigns, conveys, transfers, leases or otherwise disposes of all or substantially all of its assets, in each case other than pursuant to a share exchange, consolidation or merger of the Company in which the holders of the Company's Common Stock immediately prior to the share exchange,

consolidation or merger have, directly or indirectly, at least a majority of the total voting power in the aggregate of all classes of Capital Stock of the continuing or surviving corporation immediately after the share exchange, consolidation or merger;

- (3) the Company is dissolved or liquidated; or
- (4) the first day on which a majority of the Company's Board of Directors are not Continuing Directors.

"change of control repurchase event" means the occurrence of both a change of control and a below investment grade ratings event.

"Continuing Directors" means, as of any date of determination, any member of the Company's Board of Directors who (1) was a member of such Board of Directors on the date of the issuance of the Exchange Notes; or (2) was nominated for election or elected to such Board of Directors with the approval of a majority of the Continuing Directors who were members of such Board of Directors at the time of such nomination or election (either by a specific vote or by approval of the Company's proxy statement in which such member was named as a nominee for election as a director).

"Fitch" means Fitch Ratings Ltd.

"investment grade" means a rating of Baa3 or better by Moody's (or its equivalent under any successor rating categories of Moody's); a rating of BBBor better by S&P or Fitch (or its equivalent under any successor rating categories of S&P and Fitch); and the equivalent investment grade credit rating from any additional rating agency or rating agencies selected by us.

"Moody's" means Moody's Investors Service Inc.

"rating agency" means (1) each of Moody's, S&P and Fitch; and (2) if any of Moody's, S&P or Fitch ceases to rate the Exchange Notes or fails to make a rating of the Exchange Notes publicly available for reasons outside of our control, a "nationally recognized statistical rating organization" within the meaning of Rule 15c3-1(c)(2)(vi)(F) under the Exchange Act, selected by us (as certified by a resolution of our Board of Directors) as a replacement agency for Moody's, S&P or Fitch, or all of them, as the case may be.

"S&P" means Standard & Poor's Ratings Services, a division of McGraw-Hill, Inc.

"voting stock" of any specified "person" (as that term is used in Section 13(d)(3) of the Exchange Act) as of any date means the Capital Stock of such person that is at the time entitled to vote generally in the election of the Board of Directors of such person.

The change of control repurchase event feature of the Exchange Notes may in certain circumstances make more difficult or discourage a sale or takeover of Xerox and, thus, the removal of incumbent management. Subject to the limitations discussed below, we could, in the future, enter into certain transactions, including acquisitions, refinancings or other recapitalizations, that would not constitute a change of control under the Exchange Notes, but that could increase the amount of indebtedness outstanding at such time or otherwise affect our capital structure or credit ratings on the Exchange Notes.

We may not have sufficient funds to repurchase all the Exchange Notes upon a change of control repurchase event. In addition, even if we have sufficient funds, we may be prohibited from repurchasing the Exchange Notes by the terms of certain of our other indebtedness. See "Risk Factors—We may not be able to purchase your Exchange Notes upon a change of control repurchase event".

Limitation on Liens

Xerox will not create or suffer to exist, or permit any of its Specified Subsidiaries to create or suffer to exist, any Lien, or any other type of preferential arrangement, upon or with respect to any of its properties (other than

"margin stock" as that term is defined in Regulation U issued by the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System), whether now owned or hereafter acquired, or assign, or permit any of its Specified Subsidiaries to assign, any right to receive income, in each case to secure any Indebtedness (other than Indebtedness described in clauses (5) and (8) of the definition of "Indebtedness" herein) without making effective provision whereby all of the Exchange Notes (together with, if Xerox shall so determine, any other Indebtedness of Xerox or such Specified Subsidiary then existing or thereafter created which is not subordinate to the Exchange Notes) shall be equally and ratably secured with the Indebtedness secured by such security (*provided* that any Lien created for the benefit of the holders of the Exchange Notes pursuant to this sentence shall provide by its terms that such Lien shall be automatically and unconditionally released and discharged upon the release and discharge of the Lien that resulted in such provision becoming applicable, unless a Default or Event of Default shall then be continuing); *provided, however*, that Xerox or its Specified Subsidiaries to secure Indebtedness if upon creation of such Lien or arrangement and after giving effect thereto, the aggregate principal amount of Indebtedness secured by Liens would not exceed the greater of (i) \$2.0 billion and (ii) 20% of the Consolidated Net Worth of Xerox; and *provided, further*, that the foregoing restrictions or limitations shall not apply to any of the following:

- (1) deposits, liens or pledges arising in the ordinary course of business to enable Xerox or any of its Specified Subsidiaries to exercise any privilege or license or to secure payments of workers' compensation or unemployment insurance, or to secure the performance of bids, tenders, leases, contracts (other than for the payment of borrowed money) or statutory landlords' liens or to secure public or statutory obligations or surety, stay or appeal bonds, or other similar deposits or pledges made in the ordinary course of business;
- (2) Liens imposed by law or other similar Liens, if arising in the ordinary course of business, such as mechanic's, materialman's, workman's, repairman's or carrier's liens, or deposits or pledges in the ordinary course of business to obtain the release of such Liens;
- (3) Liens arising out of judgments or awards against Xerox or any of its Specified Subsidiaries in an aggregate amount not to exceed at any time outstanding under this clause (3) the greater of (a) 15% of the Consolidated Net Worth of Xerox or (b) the minimum amount which, if subtracted from such Consolidated Net Worth, would reduce such Consolidated Net Worth below \$3.2 billion and, in each case, with respect to which Xerox or such Specified Subsidiary shall in good faith be prosecuting an appeal or proceedings for review, or Liens for the purpose of obtaining a stay or discharge in the course of any legal proceedings;
- (4) Liens for taxes if such taxes are not delinquent or thereafter can be paid without penalty, or are being contested in good faith by appropriate proceedings, or minor survey exceptions or minor encumbrances, easements or restrictions which do not in the aggregate materially detract from the value of the property so encumbered or restricted or materially impair their use in the operation of the business of Xerox or any Specified Subsidiary owning such property;
- (5) Liens in favor of any government or department or agency thereof or in favor of a prime contractor under a government contract and resulting from the acceptance of progress or partial payments under government contracts or subcontracts thereunder;
- (6) Liens existing on December 1, 1991;
- (7) purchase money liens or security interests in property acquired or held by Xerox or any Specified Subsidiary in the ordinary course of business to secure the purchase price thereof or Indebtedness incurred to finance the acquisition thereof;
- (8) Liens existing on property at the time of its acquisition;
- (9) [Reserved];
- (10) the replacement, extension or renewal of any of the foregoing; and

(11) Liens on any assets of any Specified Subsidiary of up to \$500.0 million incurred since December 1, 1991 in connection with the sale or assignment of assets of such Specified Subsidiary for cash where the proceeds are applied to repayment of Indebtedness of such Specified Subsidiary and/or invested by such Specified Subsidiary in assets which would be reflected as receivables on the balance sheet of such Specified Subsidiary.

In addition, if any Capital Markets Debt of Xerox or any Restricted Subsidiary becomes secured by a Lien pursuant to any provision similar to the covenant in the immediately preceding paragraph, then, for so long as such Capital Markets Debt of Xerox is secured by such Lien (and *provided* that any Lien created for the benefit of the holders of the Exchange Notes pursuant to this sentence shall be automatically and unconditionally released and discharged upon the release and discharge of the Lien that resulted in the imposition of the Lien hereunder):

- (1) in the case of a Lien securing Subordinated Indebtedness, the Exchange Notes shall be secured by a Lien on the same property as such Lien that is senior in priority to such Lien; and
- (2) in all other cases, the Exchange Notes shall be equally and ratably secured by a Lien on the same property as such Lien.

Merger, Consolidation and Sale of Assets

Xerox will not, in a single transaction or series of related transactions, consolidate or merge with or into any Person, or sell, assign, transfer, lease, convey or otherwise dispose of (or cause or permit any Restricted Subsidiary of Xerox to sell, assign, transfer, lease, convey or otherwise dispose of) all or substantially all of Xerox's assets (determined on a consolidated basis for Xerox and Xerox's Restricted Subsidiaries) whether as an entirety or substantially as an entirety to any Person unless:

- (1) either:
 - (a) Xerox shall be the surviving or continuing corporation; or
 - (b) the Person (if other than Xerox) formed by such consolidation or into which Xerox is merged or the Person which acquires by sale, assignment, transfer, lease, conveyance or other disposition the properties and assets of Xerox and of Xerox's Restricted Subsidiaries substantially as an entirety (the "Surviving Entity"):
 - (x) shall be a corporation organized and validly existing under the laws of the United States or any State thereof or the District of Columbia; and
 - (y) shall expressly assume, by supplemental indenture (in form and substance satisfactory to the trustee), executed and delivered to the trustee, the due and punctual payment of the principal of, and premium, if any, and interest on all of the Exchange Notes and the performance of every covenant of the Exchange Notes and the indenture on the part of Xerox to be performed or observed;
- (2) immediately after giving effect to such transaction and the assumption contemplated by clause (1)(b)(y) above, no Default or Event of Default shall have occurred or be continuing; and
- (3) Xerox or the Surviving Entity shall have delivered to the trustee an officers' certificate and an opinion of counsel, each stating that such consolidation, merger, sale, assignment, transfer, lease, conveyance or other disposition and, if a supplemental indenture is required in connection with such transaction, such supplemental indenture, comply with the applicable provisions of the indenture and that all conditions precedent in the indenture relating to such transaction have been satisfied.

For purposes of the foregoing, the transfer (by lease, assignment, sale or otherwise, in a single transaction or series of transactions) of all or substantially all the properties or assets of one or more Restricted Subsidiaries of Xerox, the Capital Stock of which constitutes all or substantially all the properties and assets of Xerox, shall be deemed to be the transfer of all or substantially all the properties and assets of Xerox.

The Indenture provides that upon any consolidation, combination or merger or any transfer of all or substantially all the assets of Xerox in accordance with the foregoing, in which Xerox is not the continuing corporation, the successor Person formed by such consolidation or into which Xerox is merged or to which such conveyance, lease or transfer is made shall succeed to, and be substituted for, and may exercise every right and power of, Xerox under the Indenture and the Exchange Notes with the same effect as if such Surviving Entity had been named as such.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, Xerox need not comply with clause (2) of the first paragraph of this covenant in connection with (x) a sale assignment, transfer, conveyance or other disposition of assets between or among Xerox and any of its Wholly Owned Restricted Subsidiaries or (y) any merger of Xerox with or into any Wholly Owned Restricted Subsidiary or (z) a merger by Xerox with an Affiliate incorporated or organized solely for the purpose of reincorporating or reorganizing Xerox in another jurisdiction.

Mandatory Redemption; Offers to Purchase; Open Market Purchases

The Company is not required to make any mandatory redemption or sinking fund payments or any offers to purchase with respect to the Exchange Notes. We may at any time and from time to time purchase Exchange Notes in the open market or otherwise.

Events of Default, Notice and Waiver

The following events are defined in the Indenture as "Events of Default" with respect to a series of Exchange Notes:

- the failure to pay interest on Exchange Notes when the same becomes due and payable and the default continues for a continuous period of 30 days;
- (2) the failure to pay the principal on Exchange Notes, when such principal becomes due and payable, at maturity, upon redemption or otherwise;
- (3) a default in the observance or performance of any other covenant or agreement contained in the Indenture which default continues for a period of 90 days after we receive written notice specifying the default (and demanding that such default be remedied) from the Trustee or the holders of at least 25% of the outstanding principal amount of the Exchange Notes (except in the case of a default with respect to the "Merger, Consolidation and Sale of Assets" covenant, which will constitute an Event of Default with such notice requirement but without such passage of time requirement); or
- (4) certain events of bankruptcy affecting Xerox or any of its significant subsidiaries.

If an Event of Default (other than an Event of Default specified in clause (4) above with respect to Xerox) shall occur and be continuing, the Trustee or the holders of at least 25% in principal amount of outstanding Exchange Notes may declare the principal of and accrued interest on all Exchange Notes to be due and payable by notice in writing to Xerox and the Trustee specifying the respective Event of Default and that it is a "notice of acceleration", and the same shall become immediately due and payable. If an Event of Default specified in clause (4) above with respect to Xerox occurs and is continuing, then all unpaid principal of, and premium, if any, and accrued and unpaid interest on all of the outstanding Exchange Notes shall ipso facto become and be immediately due and payable without any declaration or other act on the part of the Trustee or any holder.

The Indenture will provide that, at any time after a declaration of acceleration with respect to the Exchange Notes as described in the preceding paragraph, the holders of a majority in principal amount of the Exchange Notes may rescind and cancel such declaration and its consequences:

- (1) if the rescission would not conflict with any judgment or decree;
- (2) if all existing Events of Default have been cured or waived except nonpayment of principal or interest that has become due solely because of the acceleration;

- (3) to the extent the payment of such interest is lawful, interest on overdue installments of interest and overdue principal, which has become due otherwise than by such declaration of acceleration, has been paid; and
- (4) if Xerox has paid the Trustee its reasonable compensation and reimbursed the Trustee for its expenses, disbursements and advances.

No such rescission shall affect any subsequent Default or impair any right consequent thereto.

The holders of a majority in principal amount of the Exchange Notes under the Indenture may waive any existing Default or Event of Default, and its consequences, except a default in the payment of the principal of or interest.

Holders of the Exchange Notes may not enforce the Indenture or the Exchange Notes except as provided in the Indenture and under the TIA. Subject to the provisions of the Indenture relating to the duties of the Trustee, the Trustee is under no obligation to exercise any of its rights or powers under the Indenture at the request, order or direction of any of the holders, unless such holders have offered to the Trustee reasonable indemnity. Subject to all provisions of the Indenture and applicable law, the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the Exchange Notes have the right to direct the time, method and place of conducting any proceeding for any remedy available to the Trustee or exercising any trust or power conferred on the Trustee.

Under the Indenture, Xerox is required to provide an officers' certificate to the Trustee promptly upon any such officer obtaining knowledge of any Default or Event of Default (*provided* that such officers shall provide such certification at least annually whether or not they know of any Default or Event of Default) that has occurred and, if applicable, describe such Default or Event of Default and the status thereof.

Legal Defeasance and Covenant Defeasance

Xerox may, at its option and at any time, elect to have its obligations discharged with respect to Exchange Notes ("Legal Defeasance"). Such Legal Defeasance means that Xerox shall be deemed to have paid and discharged the entire indebtedness represented by the Exchange Notes, except for:

- (1) the rights of holders to receive payments in respect of the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on the Exchange Notes when such payments are due from the trust fund referred to below;
- (2) Xerox's obligations with respect to the Exchange Notes concerning issuing temporary debt securities, issuing debt securities to replace mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen debt securities and the maintenance of an office or agency for payments;
- (3) the rights, powers, trust, duties and immunities of the Trustee and Xerox's obligations in connection therewith; and
- (4) the Legal Defeasance provisions of the Indenture.

In addition, Xerox may, at its option and at any time, elect to have its obligations released with respect to certain covenants (other than, among others, the covenant to make payments in respect of the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on the Exchange Notes) that are described in the Indenture ("Covenant Defeasance"), and, thereafter, any omission to comply with such obligations shall not constitute a Default or Event of Default with respect to the Exchange Notes. In the event Covenant Defeasance occurs, certain events (not including nonpayment, bankruptcy, receivership, reorganization and insolvency events) described under "—Events of Default, Notice and Waiver" will no longer constitute Events of Default with respect to the Exchange Notes. We may exercise our Legal Defeasance option notwithstanding our prior exercise of our Covenant Defeasance option.

In order to exercise either Legal Defeasance or Covenant Defeasance:

- (1) We must irrevocably deposit with the Trustee, in trust for the benefit of the holders of the Exchange Notes, cash in U.S. dollars, non-callable U.S. government obligations, or a combination thereof, in such amounts as will be sufficient, in the opinion of a nationally recognized firm of independent public accountants, to pay the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on the Exchange Notes on the stated date for payment thereof or on the applicable redemption date, as the case may be;
- (2) in the case of Legal Defeasance, we shall have delivered to the Trustee an opinion of counsel in the United States reasonably acceptable to the Trustee confirming that:
 - (a) Xerox has received from, or there has been published by, the Internal Revenue Service a ruling; or
 - (b) since the date of the Indenture, there has been a change in the applicable federal income tax law, in either case to the effect that, and based thereon such opinion of counsel shall confirm that, the applicable holders will not recognize income, gain or loss for federal income tax purposes as a result of such Legal Defeasance and will be subject to federal income tax on the same amounts, in the same manner and at the same times as would have been the case if such Legal Defeasance had not occurred;
- (3) in the case of Covenant Defeasance, Xerox shall have delivered to the Trustee an opinion of counsel in the United States reasonably acceptable to the Trustee confirming that the applicable holders will not recognize income, gain or loss for federal income tax purposes as a result of such Covenant Defeasance and will be subject to federal income tax on the same amounts, in the same manner and at the same times as would have been the case if such Covenant Defeasance had not occurred;
- (4) no Default or Event of Default shall have occurred and be continuing on the date of such deposit or insofar as Events of Default from bankruptcy or insolvency events are concerned, at any time in the period ending on the 91st day after the date of deposit;
- (5) such Legal Defeasance or Covenant Defeasance shall not result in a breach or violation of, or constitute a default under, the Indenture or any other material agreement or instrument to which Xerox or any of its subsidiaries is a party or by which Xerox or any of its subsidiaries is bound;
- (6) Xerox shall have delivered to the Trustee an officers' certificate stating that the deposit was not made by Xerox with the intent of preferring the holders over any other creditors of Xerox or with the intent of defeating, hindering, delaying or defrauding any other creditors of Xerox or others;
- (7) Xerox shall have delivered to the Trustee an officers' certificate and an opinion of counsel, each stating that all conditions precedent provided for or relating to the Legal Defeasance or the Covenant Defeasance have been complied with; and
- (8) certain other customary conditions precedent are satisfied.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, the opinion of counsel required by clause (2) above with respect to a Legal Defeasance need not be delivered if all Exchange Notes not theretofore delivered to the Trustee for cancellation (1) have become due and payable or (2) will become due and payable on the maturity date within one year under arrangements satisfactory to the Trustee for the giving of notice of redemption by the Trustee in the name, and at the expense, of Xerox.

Satisfaction and Discharge

The Indenture will be discharged and will cease to be of further effect (except as to surviving rights of transfer or exchange of the Exchange Notes, as expressly provided for in the Indenture) as to all outstanding Exchange Notes under the Indenture when:

- (1) either:
 - (a) all Exchange Notes theretofore authenticated and delivered (except lost, stolen or destroyed Exchange Notes which have been replaced or paid and Exchange Notes for whose payment money

has theretofore been deposited in trust or segregated and held in trust by Xerox and thereafter repaid to Xerox or discharged from such trust) have been delivered to the Trustee for cancellation; or

(b) all Exchange Notes not theretofore delivered to the Trustee for cancellation have become due and payable within one year or as a result of a mailing of a notice of redemption; and

Xerox has irrevocably deposited or caused to be deposited with the Trustee cash or non-callable U.S. government obligations or a combination thereof in an amount sufficient to pay and discharge the entire Indebtedness on the Exchange Notes not theretofore delivered to the Trustee for cancellation, for principal of, premium, if any, and interest on the Exchange Notes to the date of deposit together with irrevocable instructions from Xerox directing the Trustee to apply such funds to the payment thereof at maturity or redemption, as the case may be;

- (2) Xerox has paid all other sums payable under the Indenture in respect of the Exchange Notes by Xerox; and
- (3) Xerox has delivered to the Trustee an officers' certificate and an opinion of counsel stating that all conditions precedent under the Indenture relating to the satisfaction and discharge of the Indenture in respect of the Exchange Notes have been complied with.

Modification of the Indenture

From time to time, Xerox and the Trustee, without the consent of the holders of the Exchange Notes, may amend the Indenture for certain specified purposes, including curing ambiguities, defects or inconsistencies, complying with the covenant described under "—Merger, Consolidation and Sale of Assets", complying with any requirement of the SEC in connection with qualifying, or maintaining the qualification of, the Indenture under the TIA and making any change that does not adversely affect the rights of any holder of the Exchange Notes in any material respect. Other modifications and amendments of the Indenture as it applies to the Exchange Notes may be made with the consent of the holders of a majority in principal amount of the then outstanding Exchange Notes, except that, without the consent of each holder affected thereby, no amendment may:

- (1) reduce the amount of Exchange Notes whose holders must consent to an amendment;
- (2) reduce the rate of or change or have the effect of changing the time for payment of interest, including defaulted interest, on Exchange Notes;
- (3) reduce the principal of or change or have the effect of changing the fixed maturity of Exchange Notes, or change the date on which any Exchange Notes may be subject to redemption or reduce the redemption price therefor;
- (4) make Exchange Notes payable in money other than U.S. dollars;
- (5) make any change in provisions of the Indenture protecting the right of each holder to receive payment of principal of and interest on the Exchange Notes on or after the due date thereof or to bring suit to enforce such payment, or permitting holders of a majority in principal amount of the Exchange Notes to waive Defaults or Events of Default; and
- (6) modify or change any provision of the Indenture or the related definitions affecting the ranking of the Exchange Notes in a manner which adversely affects the holders.

Governing Law

The Indenture and the Exchange Notes shall be construed in accordance with and governed by the laws of the State of New York, without giving effect to the principles thereof relating to conflicts of law (other than Section 5-1401 of the General Obligations Law of the State of New York, and any successor statute or statutes).

Certain Definitions

Set forth below is a summary of certain of the defined terms used in the Indenture. Reference is made to the Indenture for the full definition of all such terms, as well as any other terms used herein for which no definition is provided.

"Affiliate" means, with respect to any specified Person, any other Person who directly or indirectly through one or more intermediaries controls, or is controlled by, or is under common control with, such specified Person. The term "control" means the possession, directly or indirectly, of the power to direct or cause the direction of the management and policies of a Person, whether through the ownership of voting securities, by contract or otherwise; and the terms "controlling" and "controlled" have meanings correlative of the foregoing.

"Board of Directors" means, as to any Person, the board of directors or similar governing body of such Person or any duly authorized committee thereof.

"Board Resolution" means, with respect to any Person, a copy of a resolution certified by the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of such Person to have been duly adopted by the Board of Directors of such Person and to be in full force and effect on the date of such certification, and delivered to the Trustee.

"Capital Markets Debt" means any Indebtedness that is a security (other than syndicated commercial loans) that is eligible for resale in the United States pursuant to Rule 144A under the Securities Act or outside the United States pursuant to Regulation S of the Securities Act or a security (other than syndicated commercial loans) that is sold or subject to resale pursuant to a registration statement under the Securities Act.

"Capital Stock" means:

- (1) with respect to any Person that is a corporation, any and all shares, interests, participations or other equivalents (however designated and whether or not voting) of corporate stock, including each class of Common Stock and Preferred Stock of such Person; and
- (2) with respect to any Person that is not a corporation, any and all partnership, membership or other equity interests of such Person.

"Capitalized Lease Obligation" means, as to any Person, the obligations of such Person under a lease that are required to be classified and accounted for as capital lease obligations under GAAP and, for purposes of this definition, the amount of such obligations at any date shall be the capitalized amount of such obligations at such date, determined in accordance with GAAP.

"Common Stock" of any Person means any and all shares, interests or other participations in, and other equivalents (however designated and whether voting or non-voting) of such Person's common stock, whether outstanding on January 17, 2002, or issued thereafter, and includes, without limitation, all series and classes of such common stock.

"Consolidated Net Worth" means, at any time, as to a given entity (a) the sum of the amounts appearing on the latest consolidated balance sheet of such entity and its Subsidiaries, prepared in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles consistently applied, as (i) the par or stated value of all outstanding Capital Stock (including preferred stock), (ii) capital paid-in and earned surplus or earnings retained in the business plus or minus cumulative transaction adjustments, (iii) any unappropriated surplus reserves, (iv) any net unrealized appreciation of equity investment and (v) minorities' interests in equity of subsidiaries, less (b) treasury stock plus (c) in the case of Xerox, \$600.0 million.

"Default" means an event or condition the occurrence of which is, or with the lapse of time or the giving of notice or both would be, an Event of Default.

"Disqualified Capital Stock" means that portion of any Capital Stock which, by its terms (or by the terms of any security into which it is convertible or for which it is exchangeable at the option of the holder thereof), or upon the happening of any event (other than an event which would constitute an asset sale or change of control), matures or is mandatorily redeemable (other than such Capital Stock that will be redeemed with Qualified Capital Stock), pursuant to a sinking fund obligation or otherwise, or is redeemable at the sole option of the holder thereof (except, in each case, upon the occurrence of an asset sale or change of control) on or prior to the final maturity date of the Exchange Notes.

"Exchange Act" means the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, or any successor statute or statutes thereto.

"Fair market value" means, with respect to any asset or property, the price which could be negotiated in an arm's-length, free market transaction, for cash, between a willing seller and a willing and able buyer, neither of whom is under undue pressure or compulsion to complete the transaction.

"GAAP" means generally accepted accounting principles set forth in the opinions and pronouncements of the Accounting Principles Board of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants and statements and pronouncements of the Financial Accounting Standards Board or in such other statements by such other entity as may be approved by a significant segment of the accounting profession of the United States, which are in effect from time to time.

"Indebtedness" means with respect to any Person, without duplication:

- (1) all indebtedness of such Person for borrowed money;
- (2) all indebtedness of such Person evidenced by bonds, debentures, notes or other similar instruments;
- (3) all Capitalized Lease Obligations of such Person;
- (4) all indebtedness of such Person issued or assumed as the deferred purchase price of property, all conditional sale obligations and all indebtedness under any title retention agreement (but excluding trade accounts payable incurred in the ordinary course with a maturity of not greater than 90 days);
- (5) all indebtedness for the reimbursement of any obligor on any letter of credit, banker's acceptance or similar credit transaction (other than obligations with respect to letters of credit supporting obligations not for money borrowed entered into in the ordinary course of business of such Person to the extent such letters of credit are not drawn upon or, if and to the extent drawn upon, such drawing is reimbursed no later than the fifth business day following payment on the letter of credit);
- (6) guarantees and other contingent obligations in respect of Indebtedness referred to in clauses (1) through (5) above and clause (8) below;
- (7) all indebtedness of any other Person of the type referred to in clauses (1) through (6) which are secured by any Lien on any property or asset of such Person, the amount of such indebtedness being deemed to be the lesser of the fair market value of such property or asset or the amount of the indebtedness so secured;
- (8) all indebtedness under currency agreements and interest swap agreements of such Person; and
- (9) all Disqualified Capital Stock issued by such Person or any Preferred Stock of such Person or any Restricted Subsidiary of such Person with the amount of Indebtedness represented by such Disqualified Capital Stock or Preferred Stock being equal to the greater of its voluntary or involuntary liquidation preference and its maximum fixed repurchase price, but excluding accrued dividends, if any.

For purposes hereof, the "maximum fixed repurchase price" of any Disqualified Capital Stock or Preferred Stock which does not have a fixed repurchase price shall be calculated in accordance with the terms of such

Disqualified Capital Stock or Preferred Stock as if such Disqualified Capital Stock or Preferred Stock were purchased on any date on which Indebtedness shall be required to be determined pursuant to the Indenture, and if such price is based upon, or measured by, the fair market value of such Disqualified Capital Stock or Preferred Stock, such fair market value shall be determined reasonably and in good faith by the Board of Directors of the issuer of such Disqualified Capital Stock or Preferred Stock.

Accrual of interest, accrual of dividends, the accretion of accreted value, the payment of interest in the form of additional Indebtedness and the payment of dividends in the form of additional shares of Preferred Stock will not be deemed to be an incurrence of Indebtedness. The amount of any Indebtedness outstanding as of any date shall be (i) the accreted value of the Indebtedness in the case of any Indebtedness issued with original issue discount and (ii) the principal amount or liquidation preference thereof.

"Lien" means any lien, mortgage, deed of trust, pledge, security interest, charge or encumbrance of any kind (including any conditional sale or other title retention agreement, any lease in the nature thereof and any agreement to give any security interest).

"Person" means an individual, partnership, corporation, limited liability company, unincorporated organization, trust or joint venture, or a governmental agency or political subdivision thereof.

"Preferred Stock" of any Person means any Capital Stock of such Person that has preferential rights to any other Capital Stock of such Person with respect to dividends or redemptions or upon liquidation.

"Qualified Capital Stock" means any Capital Stock that is not Disqualified Capital Stock.

"Restricted Subsidiary" of any Person means any Subsidiary of such Person which at the time of determination is not an Unrestricted Subsidiary.

"Securities Act" means the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or any successor statute or statutes thereto.

"Specified Subsidiary" means any Subsidiary of Xerox from time to time having a Consolidated Net Worth of at least \$100.0 million; *provided*, *however*, that each of Xerox Holdings, Inc. and any other Subsidiary principally engaged in any business or businesses other than development, manufacture and/or marketing of (x) business equipment (including, without limitation, reprographic, computer (including software) and facsimile equipment), (y) merchandise or (z) services (other than financial services) shall be excluded as a "Specified Subsidiary" of Xerox.

"Subordinated Indebtedness" means Indebtedness of Xerox that is subordinated or junior in right of payment to the Exchange Notes.

"Subsidiary", with respect to any Person, means:

- any corporation of which the outstanding Capital Stock having at least a majority of the votes entitled to be cast in the election of directors under ordinary circumstances shall at the time be owned, directly or indirectly, by such Person; or
- (2) any other Person of which at least a majority of the voting interest under ordinary circumstances is at the time, directly or indirectly, owned by such Person.

"Unrestricted Subsidiary" of any Person means:

- (1) the Subsidiary to be so designated has total assets of \$1,000 or less or any Subsidiary of such Person that at the time of determination shall be or continue to be designated an Unrestricted Subsidiary by the Board of Directors of such Person in the manner provided below; and
- (2) any Subsidiary of an Unrestricted Subsidiary.

The Board of Directors may designate any Subsidiary (including any newly-acquired or newly-formed Subsidiary) to be an Unrestricted Subsidiary unless such Subsidiary owns any Capital Stock of, or owns or holds any Lien on any property of, Xerox or any other Subsidiary of Xerox that is not a Subsidiary of the Subsidiary to be so designated; *provided* that each Subsidiary to be so designated and each of its Subsidiaries has not at the time of designation, and does not thereafter, create, incur, issue, assume, guarantee or otherwise become directly or indirectly liable with respect to any Indebtedness pursuant to which the lender has recourse to any of the assets of Xerox or any of its Restricted Subsidiaries.

The Board of Directors may designate any Unrestricted Subsidiary to be a Restricted Subsidiary only if immediately before and immediately after giving effect to such designation, no Default or Event of Default shall have occurred and be continuing.

Any such designation by the Board of Directors shall be evidenced to the trustee by promptly filing with the trustee a copy of the Board Resolution giving effect to such designation and an officers' certifying that such designation complied with the foregoing provisions.

"Wholly Owned Restricted Subsidiary" of any Person means any Wholly Owned Subsidiary of such Person which at the time of determination is a Restricted Subsidiary of such Person.

"Wholly Owned Subsidiary" of any Person means any Subsidiary of such Person of which all the outstanding voting securities (other than in the case of a foreign Subsidiary, directors' qualifying shares or an immaterial amount of shares required to be owned by other Persons pursuant to applicable law) are owned by such Person or any Wholly Owned Subsidiary of such Person.

BOOK-ENTRY, DELIVERY AND FORM

We have obtained the information in this section concerning The Depository Trust Company ("DTC"), Clearstream Banking, S.A., Luxembourg ("Clearstream, Luxembourg") and Euroclear Bank S.A./N.V., as operator of the Euroclear System ("Euroclear") and their book-entry systems and procedures from sources that we believe to be reliable. We take no responsibility for an accurate portrayal of this information. In addition, the description of the clearing systems in this section reflects our understanding of the rules and procedures of DTC, Clearstream, Luxembourg and Euroclear as they are currently in effect. Those systems could change their rules and procedures at any time.

The Exchange Notes will initially be represented by one or more fully registered global notes. Each such global note will be deposited with, or on behalf of, DTC or any successor thereto and registered in the name of Cede & Co. (DTC's nominee). You may hold your interests in the global notes in the United States through DTC, or in Europe through Clearstream, Luxembourg or Euroclear, either as a participant in such systems or indirectly through organizations which are participants in such systems. Clearstream, Luxembourg and Euroclear will hold interests in the global notes on behalf of their respective participating organizations or customers through customers' securities accounts in Clearstream, Luxembourg's or Euroclear's names on the books of their respective depositaries, which in turn will hold those positions in customers' securities accounts in the depositaries' names on the books of DTC. Citibank, N.A. will act as depositary for Clearstream, Luxembourg and JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A. will act as depositary for Euroclear.

So long as DTC or its nominee is the registered owner of the global securities representing the Exchange Notes, DTC or such nominee will be considered the sole owner and holder of the notes for all purposes of the Exchange Notes and the Indenture. Except as provided below, owners of beneficial interests in the Exchange Notes will not be entitled to have the Exchange Notes registered in their names, will not receive or be entitled to receive physical delivery of the Exchange Notes in definitive form and will not be considered the owners or holders of the Exchange Notes under the Indenture, including for purposes of receiving any reports delivered by us or the trustee pursuant to the Indenture. Accordingly, each person owning a beneficial interest in an Exchange Note must rely on the procedures of DTC or its nominee and, if such person is not a participant, on the procedures of the participant through which such person owns its interest, in order to exercise any rights of a holder of Exchange Notes.

- you will not be entitled to receive a certificate representing your interest in the Exchange Notes;
- all references in this prospectus or an accompanying prospectus supplement to actions by holders will refer to actions taken by DTC upon instructions from its direct participants; and
- all references in this prospectus or an accompanying prospectus supplement to payments and notices to holders will refer to payments and notices to DTC or Cede & Co., as the registered holder of the Exchange Notes, for distribution to you in accordance with DTC procedures.

The Depository Trust Company

DTC will act as securities depositary for the Exchange Notes. The Exchange Notes will be issued as fully registered notes registered in the name of Cede & Co. DTC is:

- a limited-purpose trust company organized under the New York Banking Law;
- a "banking organization" under the New York Banking Law;
- a member of the Federal Reserve System;

- a "clearing corporation" under the New York Uniform Commercial Code; and
- a "clearing agency" registered under the provisions of Section 17A of the Exchange Act.

DTC holds securities that its direct participants deposit with DTC. DTC facilitates the settlement among direct participants of securities transactions, such as transfers and pledges, in deposited securities through electronic computerized book-entry changes in direct participants' accounts, thereby eliminating the need for physical movement of securities certificates.

Direct participants of DTC include securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies, clearing corporations and certain other organizations. DTC is owned by a number of its direct participants. Indirect participants of DTC, such as securities brokers and dealers, banks and trust companies, can also access the DTC system if they maintain a custodial relationship with a direct participant.

Purchases of notes under DTC's system must be made by or through direct participants, which will receive a credit for the notes on DTC's records. The ownership interest of each beneficial owner is in turn to be recorded on the records of direct participants and indirect participants. Beneficial owners will not receive written confirmation from DTC of their purchase, but beneficial owners are expected to receive written confirmations providing details of the transaction, as well as periodic statements of their holdings, from the direct participants or indirect participants through which such beneficial owners entered into the transaction. Transfers of ownership interests in the notes are to be accomplished by entries made on the books of participants acting on behalf of beneficial owners. Beneficial owners will not receive certificates representing their ownership interests in notes, except as provided below in "—Certificated Notes".

To facilitate subsequent transfers, all notes deposited with DTC are registered in the name of DTC's nominee, Cede & Co. The deposit of notes with DTC and their registration in the name of Cede & Co. effect no change in beneficial ownership. DTC has no knowledge of the actual beneficial owners of the notes. DTC's records reflect only the identity of the direct participants to whose accounts such notes are credited, which may or may not be the beneficial owners. The participants will remain responsible for keeping account of their holdings on behalf of their customers.

Conveyance of notices and other communications by DTC to direct participants, by direct participants to indirect participants and by direct participants and indirect participants to beneficial owners will be governed by arrangements among them, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in effect from time to time.

Book-Entry Format

Under the book-entry format, the paying agent will pay interest or principal payments to Cede & Co., as nominee of DTC. DTC will forward the payment to the direct participants, who will then forward the payment to the indirect participants (including Clearstream, Luxembourg or Euroclear) or to you as the beneficial owner.

You may experience some delay in receiving your payments under this system. Neither we, the trustee under the indenture nor any paying agent has any direct responsibility or liability for the payment of principal or interest on the notes to owners of beneficial interests in the notes.

DTC is required to make book-entry transfers on behalf of its direct participants and is required to receive and transmit payments of principal, premium, if any, and interest on the notes. Any direct participant or indirect participant with which you have an account is similarly required to make bookentry transfers and to receive and transmit payments with respect to the notes on your behalf. We and the trustee under the indenture have no responsibility for any aspect of the actions of DTC, Clearstream, Luxembourg or Euroclear or any of their direct or indirect participants. In addition, we and the trustee under the indenture have no responsibility for

any aspect of the records kept by DTC, Clearstream, Luxembourg, Euroclear or any of their direct or indirect participants relating to or payments made on account of beneficial ownership interests in the notes or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any records relating to such beneficial ownership interests. We also do not supervise these systems in any way.

The trustee will not recognize you as a holder under the indenture, and you can only exercise the rights of a holder indirectly through DTC and its direct participants. DTC has advised us that it will only take action regarding a note if one or more of the direct participants to whom the note is credited directs DTC to take such action and only in respect of the portion of the aggregate principal amount of the notes as to which that participant or participants has or have given that direction. DTC can only act on behalf of its direct participants. Your ability to pledge notes to non-direct participants, and to take other actions, may be limited because you will not possess a physical certificate that represents your notes.

Neither DTC nor Cede & Co. (nor such other DTC nominee) will consent or vote with respect to the notes unless authorized by a direct participant in accordance with DTC's procedures. Under its usual procedures, DTC will mail an omnibus proxy to us as soon as possible after the record date. The omnibus proxy assigns Cede & Co.'s consenting or voting rights to those direct participants to whose accounts the notes are credited on the record date (identified in a listing attached to the omnibus proxy).

Clearstream, Luxembourg or Euroclear will credit payments to the cash accounts of Clearstream, Luxembourg customers or Euroclear participants in accordance with the relevant system's rules and procedures, to the extent received by its depositary. These payments will be subject to tax reporting in accordance with relevant United States tax laws and regulations. Clearstream, Luxembourg or the Euroclear Operator, as the case may be, will take any other action permitted to be taken by a holder under the indenture on behalf of a Clearstream, Luxembourg customer or Euroclear participant only in accordance with its relevant rules and procedures and subject to its depositary's ability to effect those actions on its behalf through DTC.

DTC, Clearstream, Luxembourg and Euroclear have agreed to the foregoing procedures in order to facilitate transfers of the notes among participants of DTC, Clearstream, Luxembourg and Euroclear. However, they are under no obligation to perform or continue to perform those procedures, and they may discontinue those procedures at any time.

Transfers Within and Among Book-Entry Systems

Transfers between DTC's direct participants will occur in accordance with DTC rules. Transfers between Clearstream, Luxembourg customers and Euroclear participants will occur in accordance with its applicable rules and operating procedures.

DTC will effect cross-market transfers between persons holding directly or indirectly through DTC, on the one hand, and directly or indirectly through Clearstream, Luxembourg customers or Euroclear participants, on the other hand, in accordance with DTC rules on behalf of the relevant European international clearing system by its depositary. However, cross-market transactions will require delivery of instructions to the relevant European international clearing system by the counterparty in that system in accordance with its rules and procedures and within its established deadlines (European time). The relevant European international clearing system will, if the transaction meets its settlement requirements, instruct its depositary to effect final settlement on its behalf by delivering or receiving securities in DTC, and making or receiving payment in accordance with normal procedures for same-day funds settlement applicable to DTC. Clearstream, Luxembourg customers and Euroclear participants may not deliver instructions directly to the depositaries.

Because of time-zone differences, credits of securities received in Clearstream, Luxembourg or Euroclear resulting from a transaction with a DTC direct participant will be made during the subsequent securities settlement processing, dated the business day following the DTC settlement date. Those credits or any

transactions in those securities settled during that processing will be reported to the relevant Clearstream, Luxembourg customer or Euroclear participant on that business day. Cash received in Clearstream, Luxembourg or Euroclear as a result of sales of securities by or through a Clearstream, Luxembourg customer or a Euroclear participant to a DTC direct participant will be received with value on the DTC settlement date but will be available in the relevant Clearstream, Luxembourg or Euroclear cash amount only as of the business day following settlement in DTC.

Although DTC, Clearstream, Luxembourg and Euroclear have agreed to the foregoing procedures in order to facilitate transfers of debt securities among their respective participants, they are under no obligation to perform or continue to perform such procedures and such procedures may be discontinued at any time.

Certificated Notes

Unless and until they are exchanged, in whole or in part, for notes in definitive form in accordance with the terms of the Exchange Notes, the Exchange Notes may not be transferred except (1) as a whole by DTC to a nominee of DTC or (2) by a nominee of DTC to DTC or another nominee of DTC or (3) by DTC or any such nominee to a successor of DTC or a nominee of such successor.

We will issue notes to you or your nominees, in fully certificated registered form, rather than to DTC or its nominees, only if:

- we advise the trustee in writing that DTC is no longer willing or able to discharge its responsibilities properly or that DTC is no longer a registered clearing agency under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, and the trustee or we are unable to locate a qualified successor within 90 days;
- an event of default has occurred and is continuing under the indenture; or
- we, at our option, elect to terminate the book-entry system through DTC.

If any of the three above events occurs, DTC is required to notify all direct participants that Exchange Notes in fully certificated registered form are available through DTC. DTC will then surrender the global note representing the Exchange Notes along with instructions for re-registration. The trustee will re-issue the Exchange Notes in fully certificated registered form and will recognize the registered holders of the certificated debt securities as holders under the Indenture.

Unless and until we issue the Exchange Notes in fully certificated, registered form, (1) you will not be entitled to receive a certificate representing your interest in the Exchange Notes; (2) all references in this prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus to actions by holders will refer to actions taken by the depositary upon instructions from their direct participants; and (3) all references in this prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus to payments and notices to holders will refer to payments and notices to the depositary, as the registered holder of the notes, for distribution to you in accordance with its policies and procedures.

MATERIAL U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES

The following is a discussion of the anticipated U.S. federal income tax consequences applicable to a U.S. Holder (as defined below) of the Restricted Notes relating to the exchange of the Restricted Notes for the Exchange Notes.

This discussion is based on laws, regulations, rulings and decisions now in effect, all of which are subject to change, possibly with retroactive effect, or to differing interpretations. This discussion does not address the tax considerations arising under the U.S. federal estate and gift tax laws or the laws of any non-U.S., state or local jurisdiction. In addition, this summary does not discuss all aspects of U.S. federal income taxation that may be relevant to a particular holder or to certain types of holders that may be subject to special tax rules (such as banks, tax-exempt entities, insurance companies, regulated investment companies, S corporations, persons who are subject to the alternative minimum tax, dealers in securities or currencies, traders in securities electing to mark to market, U.S. expatriates, persons that hold the Exchange Notes or the Restricted Notes as a position in a "straddle" or conversion transaction, or as part of a "synthetic security" or other integrated financial transaction, U.S. Holders (as defined below) that have a "functional currency" other than the U.S. dollar, or U.S. Holders that hold the Exchange Notes or Restricted Notes through a non-U.S. broker or other intermediary). In addition, this summary is limited to holders who hold the Restricted Notes and Exchange Notes as "capital assets" within the meaning of section 1221 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code"). If you purchase notes at a price other than the offering price, the amortizable bond premium or market discount rules may also apply to you. You should consult your tax advisor regarding this possibility.

For purposes of the following discussion, a "U.S. Holder" means a beneficial owner of the Restricted Notes or Exchange Notes that for U.S. federal income tax purposes is (i) an individual who is a citizen or resident of the United States; (ii) a corporation (or any other entity treated as a corporation) created or organized in or under the laws of the United States, any state thereof, or the District of Columbia; (iii) an estate the income of which is subject to U.S. federal income taxation regardless of its source; or (iv) in general, a trust if (a) it is subject to the primary supervision of a court within the United States and one or more "United States persons", as described in Section 7701(a)(30) of the Code, have the authority to control all of the substantial decisions of the trust or (b) it has a valid election in effect under applicable Treasury regulations to be treated as a United States person.

The exchange of a Restricted Note for an Exchange Note pursuant to the Exchange Offer will not constitute a taxable exchange for U.S. federal income tax purposes and, accordingly, the Exchange Note received will be treated as a continuation of the Restricted Note in the hands of such U.S. Holder. As a result, there will be no U.S. federal income tax consequences to a U.S. Holder who exchanges a Restricted Note for an Exchange Note pursuant to the Exchange Offer, and any such holder will have the same adjusted tax basis and holding period in the Exchange Note as it had in the Restricted Note immediately before the exchange. A U.S. Holder who does not exchange its Restricted Note for an Exchange Note pursuant to the Exchange Offer will not recognize any gain or loss, for U.S. federal income tax purposes, upon consummation of the Exchange Offer.

Please consult your own tax advisor regarding the U.S. federal, state, local, and non-U.S. and other tax considerations of the acquisition, ownership, and disposition of the Exchange Notes. Additionally, please consult your own tax advisor concerning the exchange of a Restricted Note for an Exchange Note pursuant to the Exchange Offer in light of your particular circumstances.

PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

Each broker-dealer that receives the Exchange Notes for its own account pursuant to the Exchange Offer must acknowledge that it will deliver a prospectus meeting the requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale of such Exchange Notes. This prospectus, as it may be amended or supplemented from time to time, may be used by a broker-dealer in connection with resales of the Exchange Notes received in exchange for the Restricted Notes where such Restricted Notes were acquired as a result of market-making activities or other trading activities. Each such broker-dealer, through its participation in the Exchange Offer, will be deemed to have confirmed to us that it has not entered into any agreement or understanding with us or any of our "affiliates", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, to participate in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes.

We have agreed that, starting on the expiration date and ending 180 days after the expiration date, we will make this prospectus, as amended or supplemented, available to any broker-dealer for use in connection with any such resale.

The Company will not receive any proceeds from any sale of the Exchange Notes by broker-dealers. The Exchange Notes received by broker-dealers for their own account pursuant to the Exchange Offer may be sold from time to time in one or more transactions in the over-the-counter market, in negotiated transactions, through the writing of options on the Exchange Notes or a combination of such methods of resale, at market prices prevailing at the time of resale, at prices related to such prevailing market prices or at negotiated prices. Any such resale may be made directly to purchasers or to or through brokers or dealers who may receive compensation in the form of commissions or concessions from any such broker-dealer or the purchasers of any such Exchange Notes. Any broker-dealer that resells the Exchange Notes that were received by it for its own account pursuant to the Exchange Offer and any broker or dealer that participates in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of such Exchange Notes may be deemed to be an "underwriter" within the meaning of the Securities Act and any profit on any such resale of the Exchange Notes and any commission or concessions received by any such persons may be deemed to be underwriting compensation under the Securities Act. The Letter of Transmittal states that, by acknowledging that it will deliver and by delivering a prospectus, a broker-dealer will not be deemed to admit that it is an "underwriter" within the meaning of the Securities Act.

For a period of 180 days after the completion of the Exchange Offer, we will promptly send additional copies of this prospectus and any amendment or supplement to this prospectus to any broker-dealer that requests such documents.

LEGAL MATTERS

The validity of the Exchange Notes to be offered by Xerox will be passed upon for us by Cravath, Swaine & Moore LLP, New York, New York.

EXPERTS

The financial statements and management's assessment of the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting (which is included in Management's Report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting) incorporated in this Prospectus by reference to the Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2016 have been so incorporated in reliance on the report of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of said firm as experts in auditing and accounting.



Xerox Corporation

OFFER TO EXCHANGE

Up to \$300,000,000 aggregate principal amount of outstanding 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 that were issued in a private offering on March 17, 2017 (the "Restricted Notes"), for a like aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 (the "Exchange Notes"), in a transaction registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act").

PRELIMINARY PROSPECTUS

Subject to Completion, dated , 2017

PART II

INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS

Item 20. Indemnification of Directors and Officers.

The registrant, a New York corporation, is empowered by Sections 721-726 of the New York Business Corporation Law, subject to the procedures and limitations therein, to indemnify and hold harmless any director or officer or other person from and against any and all claims and demands whatsoever, subject to such standards and restrictions, if any, as are set forth in its Restated Certificate of Incorporation, as amended, or By-laws.

The registrant's Restated Certificate of Incorporation, as amended, does not contain indemnification provisions. Article VIII of the By-laws of the registrant requires the registrant to indemnify any person made or threatened to be made a party in any civil or criminal action or proceeding, including an action or proceeding by or in the right of the registrant to procure a judgment in its favor or by or in the right of any other corporation of any type or kind, domestic or foreign, or any partnership, joint venture, trust, employee benefit plan or other enterprise, which any director or officer of the registrant or serves or served such other corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust, employee benefit plan or other enterprise, in any capacity against judgments, fines, penalties, amounts paid in settlement and reasonable expenses, including attorneys' fees, incurred in connection with such action or proceeding, or any appeal therein, provided that no such indemnification shall be required with respect to any settlement unless the company shall have given its prior approval thereto.

Item 21. Exhibits and Financial Statement Schedules.

See index to exhibits following the signature pages hereto.

Item 22. Undertakings.

The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes:

- (1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:
 - (i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act");
 - (ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") pursuant to Rule 424(b) under the Securities Act if, in the aggregate, the changes in volume and price represent no more than a 20 percent change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the "Calculation of Registration Fee" table in the effective registration statement; and
 - (iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement or any material change to such information in the registration statement.
- (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

- (3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the termination of the offering.
- (4) That, for the purpose of determining liability under the Securities Act to any purchaser, each prospectus filed pursuant to Rule 424(b) under the Securities Act as part of a registration statement relating to an offering, other than registration statements relying on Rule 430B under the Securities Act or other than prospectuses filed in reliance on Rule 430A under the Securities Act, shall be deemed to be part of and included in the registration statement as of the date it is first used after effectiveness; *provided, however*, that no statement made in a registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement or made in a document incorporated or deemed incorporated by reference into the registration statement will, as to a purchaser with a time of contract of sale prior to such first use, supersede or modify any statement that was made in the registration statement or prospectus that was part of the registration statement or made in any such document immediately prior to such date of first use.
- (5) That, for the purpose of determining liability of the registrant under the Securities Act to any purchaser in the initial distribution of the securities, the undersigned registrant undertakes that in a primary offering of securities of the undersigned registrant pursuant to this registration statement, regardless of the underwriting method used to sell the securities to the purchaser, if the securities are offered or sold to such purchaser by means of any of the following communications, the undersigned registrant will be a seller to the purchaser and will be considered to offer or sell such securities to such purchaser:
 - (i) Any preliminary prospectus or prospectus of the undersigned registrant relating to the offering required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424 under the Securities Act;
 - (ii) Any free writing prospectus relating to the offering prepared by or on behalf of the undersigned registrant or used or referred to by the undersigned registrant;
 - (iii) The portion of any other free writing prospectus relating to the offering containing material information about the undersigned registrant or its securities provided by or on behalf of the undersigned registrant; and
 - (iv) Any other communication that is an offer in the offering made by the undersigned registrant to the purchaser.
- (6) That, for purposes of determining liability under the Securities Act, each filing of the registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (and, where applicable, each filing of an employee benefit plan's annual report pursuant to Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934) that is incorporated by reference in the registration statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.
- (7) To respond to requests for information that is incorporated by reference into the prospectus pursuant to Items 4, 10(b), 11 or 13 of this Form, within one business day of receipt of such request, and to send the incorporated documents by first-class mail or other equally prompt means; this includes information contained in documents filed subsequent to the effective date of the registration statement through the date of responding to the request.
- (8) Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the SEC such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, the registrant will, unless in the opinion of their counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question of

whether such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

(9) To supply by means of a post-effective amendment all information concerning a transaction, and the company being acquired involved therein, that was not the subject of and included in the registration statement when it becomes effective.

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant has duly caused this registration statement on Form S-4 to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Norwalk, State of Connecticut, on August 11, 2017.

XEROX CORPORATION

By:	/s/ William F. Osbour		
	Name:	William F. Osbourn Jr.	
	Title:	Chief Financial Officer	

POWER OF ATTORNEY

Each of the undersigned officers and directors of Xerox Corporation hereby constitutes and appoints William F. Osbourn Jr., Sarah H. McConnell and Douglas H. Marshall as his or her true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution, in his or her name and on his or her behalf, in any and all capacities, to sign any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) to this registration statement, whether pre-effective or post-effective, including any subsequent registration statement for the same offering which may be filed under Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act of 1933, and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto and all documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission, granting unto said attorney-in-fact and agent full power of authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite or necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and purposes as he or she might or could do in person, thereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent, or his or her substitute, may lawfully do or cause to be done.

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this registration statement on Form S-4 has been signed by the following persons in the capacities and on the dates indicated:

Signature	Title	Date
/s/ Jeffrey Jacobson Jeffrey Jacobson	Chief Executive Officer and Director (Principal Executive Officer)	August 11, 2017
/s/ William F. Osbourn Jr. William F. Osbourn Jr.	Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer (Principal Financial Officer)	August 11, 2017
/s/ Joseph H. Mancini Jr. Joseph H. Mancini, Jr.	Vice President and Chief Accounting Officer (Principal Accounting Officer)	August 11, 2017
/s/ Robert J. Keegan Robert J. Keegan	Director and Chairman of the Board	August 11, 2017
/s/ Gregory Q. Brown Gregory Q. Brown	Director	August 11, 2017
/s/ Jonathan Christodoro Jonathan Christodoro	Director	August 11, 2017
/s/ Joseph J. Echevarria Joseph J. Echevarria	Director	August 11, 2017

-

Signature		Title	Date
/s/ William Curt Hunter William Curt Hunter	Director		August 11, 2017
/s/ Cheryl Gordon Krongard Cheryl Gordon Krongard	Director		August 11, 2017
/s/ Charles Prince Charles Prince	Director		August 11, 2017
/s/ Ann N. Reese Ann N. Reese	Director		August 11, 2017
/s/ Stephen H. Rusckowski Stephen H. Rusckowski	Director		August 11, 2017
/s/ Sara Martinez Tucker Sara Martinez Tucker	Director		August 11, 2017

EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit No.	Description
3(a)	Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Registrant filed with the Department of State of the State of New York on February 21, 2013, as amended by Certificate of Amendment of Certificate of Incorporation filed with the Department of State of the State of New York on December 23, 2016, and June 14, 2017.
	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3(a) to Registrant's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended June 30, 2017. See SEC File Number 001-04471.
3(b)	By-Laws of Registrant as amended through August 15, 2016.
	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3(b) to Registrant's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended September 30, 2016. See SEC File Number 001-04471.
4(a)	Form of Indenture dated as of December 4, 2009 between Xerox Corporation and the Bank of New York Mellon, as trustee, relating to an unlimited amount of senior debt securities.
	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4(b)(5) to Post-Effective Amendment No. 1 to Registrant's Registration Statement No. 333-142900. See SEC File Number 001-04471.
4(b)(1)	Form of 4.070% Senior Note due 2022.*
4(b)(2)	Registration Rights Agreement dated as of March 17, 2017, by and between Registrant and Citigroup Global Markets Inc., Credit Suisse Securities (USA) LLC and Goldman, Sachs & Co.
	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.3 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated March 17, 2017. See SEC File Number 001-04471.
5	Opinion of Cravath, Swaine & Moore LLP as to the legality of the Exchange Notes and certain other legal matters.*
12	Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges and the Ratio of Earnings to Combined Fixed Charges and Preferred Stock Dividends of Xerox Corporation.
	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 12 to Registrant's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended June 30, 2017, and Exhibit 12 to Registrant's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2016. See SEC File Number 001-04471.
23(a)	Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, independent registered public accounting firm.*
23(b)	Consent of Cravath, Swaine & Moore LLP (see Exhibit 5).*
24	Powers of Attorney (included on the signature hereto).*
25	Form T-1 Statement of Eligibility of The Bank of New York Mellon.*
99(a)	Form of Letter to Clients.*
99(b)	Form of Letter to Brokers, Dealers, Commercial Banks, Trust Companies and Other Nominees.*
99(c)	Form of Letter of Transmittal.*
99(d)	Selected Financial Data*
* Filed herewith.	

FORM OF 4.070% SENIOR NOTE DUE 2022

UNLESS THIS CERTIFICATE IS PRESENTED BY AN AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE OF THE DEPOSITORY TRUST COMPANY, A NEW YORK CORPORATION ("<u>DTC</u>"), TO THE ISSUER OR ITS AGENT FOR REGISTRATION OF TRANSFER, EXCHANGE, OR PAYMENT, AND ANY CERTIFICATE ISSUED IS REGISTERED IN THE NAME OF CEDE & CO. OR IN SUCH OTHER NAME AS IS REQUESTED BY AN AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE OF DTC (AND ANY PAYMENT IS MADE TO CEDE & CO. OR TO SUCH OTHER ENTITY AS IS REQUESTED BY AN AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE OF DTC), ANY TRANSFER, PLEDGE OR OTHER USE HEREOF FOR VALUE OR OTHERWISE BY OR TO ANY PERSON IS WRONGFUL INASMUCH AS THE REGISTERED OWNER HEREOF, CEDE & CO., HAS AN INTEREST HEREIN.

TRANSFERS OF THIS GLOBAL NOTE SHALL BE LIMITED TO TRANSFERS IN WHOLE, BUT NOT IN PART, TO NOMINEES OF DTC OR TO A SUCCESSOR THEREOF OR SUCH SUCCESSOR'S NOMINEE AND TRANSFERS OF PORTIONS OF THIS GLOBAL NOTE SHALL BE LIMITED TO TRANSFERS MADE IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE RESTRICTIONS SET FORTH IN THE INDENTURE REFERRED TO ON THE REVERSE HEREOF.

(FACE OF NOTE)

XEROX CORPORATION

4.070% SENIOR NOTE DUE 2022

No. []

\$[

CUSIP NO: [

ISIN NO: [

Xerox Corporation, a New York corporation (herein called the "<u>Company</u>," which term includes any successor Person under the Indenture hereinafter referred to), for value received, hereby promises to pay to Cede & Co. or registered assigns, the principal sum of \$[] ([] DOLLARS) on March 17, 2022, at the office or agency of the Company referred to below, and to pay interest thereon from March 17, 2017, or from the most recent Interest Payment Date to which interest has been paid or duly provided for, semiannually on March 15 and September 15 of each year, commencing September 15, 2017, at the rate of 4.070% per annum, until the principal hereof is paid or duly provided for, and (to the extent lawful) to pay on demand interest on any overdue interest at the rate borne by the Notes from the date on which such overdue interest becomes payable to the date payment of such interest has been made or duly provided for.

The interest so payable, and punctually paid or duly provided for, on any Interest Payment Date will, as provided in the Indenture, be paid to the Person in whose name this Note (or one or more Predecessor Notes) is registered at the close of business on the Regular Record Date for such interest, which shall be the March 1 or September 1 (whether or not a Business Day), as the case may be, next preceding such Interest Payment Date. Any such interest not so punctually paid or duly provided for shall forthwith cease to be payable to the Holder on such Regular Record Date, and such Defaulted Interest, and (to the extent lawful) interest on such Defaulted Interest at the rate borne by the Notes, may be paid to the Person in whose name this Note (or one or more Predecessor Notes) is registered at the close of business on a Special Record Date for the payment of such Defaulted Interest to be fixed by the Trustee, notice whereof shall be given to Holders of Notes not less than 10 days prior to such Special Record Date, or may be paid at any time in any other lawful manner not inconsistent with the requirements of any securities exchange on which the Notes may be listed, and upon such notice as may be required by such exchange, all as more fully provided in the Indenture. Interest on this Note shall be computed on the basis of a 360-day year of twelve 30-day months.

Payment of the principal of (and premium, if any), or interest on this Note will be made at the office or agency of the Company maintained for that purpose (which initially will be the office of the Trustee maintained at 101 Barclay Street, 8W, New York, NY 10286), or at such other office or agency of the Company as may be maintained for such purpose, in such coin or

currency of the United States of America as at the time of payment is legal tender for payment of public and private debts; <u>provided</u>, <u>however</u>, that payment of interest may be made at the option of the Company by check mailed to the address of the Person entitled thereto as such address shall appear on the Security Register related to this Note. Notwithstanding the foregoing, payment of interest in respect of Notes represented by Global Notes shall be made in accordance with procedures required by the Depositary.

Reference is hereby made to the further provisions of this Note set forth on the reverse hereof, which further provisions shall for all purposes have the same effect as if set forth at this place.

Unless the certificate of authentication hereon has been duly executed by the Trustee referred to on the reverse hereof by manual signature, this Note shall not be entitled to any benefit under the Indenture, or be valid or obligatory for any purpose.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF	, the Company has	s caused this instrumer	it to be duly executed.
--------------------	-------------------	-------------------------	-------------------------

Dated: []	XEROX CORPORATION
Attest:		By:
Name:		Name:
Name: Title:		Title:

].

This is one of the Notes referred to in the within-mentioned Indenture.

THE BANK OF NEW YORK MELLON, as Trustee

By:

(REVERSE OF NOTE)

1. <u>Indenture</u>. This Note is one of a duly authorized issue of securities of the Company designated as its 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 (herein called the "<u>Notes</u>"), issued under an indenture (herein called the "<u>Indenture</u>") dated as of December 4, 2009, between the Company and The Bank of New York Mellon, as trustee (herein called the "<u>Trustee</u>," which term includes any successor trustee under the Indenture) to which Indenture and all indentures supplemental thereto reference is hereby made for a statement of the respective rights, limitations of rights, duties, obligations and immunities thereunder of the Company, the Trustee and the Holders of the Notes, and of the terms upon which the Notes are, and are to be, authenticated and delivered.

<u>Capitalized</u> terms used herein but not otherwise defined herein shall have the meaning assigned to such terms in the Indenture.

The terms of the Notes include those stated in the Indenture (except as superseded by the terms set forth in the Notes) and those made part of the Indenture by reference to the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 (15 U.S.C. §§ 77aaa-77bbbb) (the "<u>TIA</u>"), as in effect on the date of the Indenture. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the Notes are subject to all such terms, and Holders of Notes are referred to the Indenture and the TIA for a statement of such terms.

No reference herein to the Indenture and no provisions of this Note or of the Indenture shall alter or impair the obligation of the Company, which is absolute and unconditional, to pay the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on this Note at the times, place, and rate, and in the coin or currency, herein prescribed.

2. <u>Optional Redemption</u>. Except as set forth in this paragraph and in paragraph 3, the Notes are not redeemable.

(a) The Company may, at any time and from time to time, at its option, redeem the Outstanding Notes (in whole or in part) at a redemption price equal to 100% of the principal amount thereof plus accrued and unpaid interest, if any, on the Notes to the applicable redemption date, plus the Make-Whole Premium. The Company shall give not less than 30 nor more than 60 days' notice of such redemption.

"<u>Make-Whole Premium</u>" with respect to a Note means an amount equal to the excess of (a) the present value of the remaining interest, premium and principal payments due on such Note to its final maturity date, computed using a discount rate equal to the Treasury Rate on such date plus 0.35%, over (b) the outstanding principal amount of such Note. For the avoidance of doubt, the Make-Whole Premium shall not be less than zero.

"Treasury Rate," for any date, means the yield to maturity at the time of computation of United States Treasury securities with a constant maturity (as compiled and published in the most recent Federal Reserve Statistical Release H.15(519) that has become publicly available at least two business days prior to the date the redemption is effected pursuant to a Specified Redemption (the "Specified Redemption Date") (or, if such Statistical Release is no longer published, any publicly available source of similar market data) most nearly equal to the period from the Specified Redemption Date to March 17, 2022; provided, however, that if the period from the Specified Redemption Date to March 17, 2022 is not equal to the constant maturity of a United

States Treasury security for which a weekly average yield is given, the Treasury Rate shall be obtained by linear interpolation (calculated to the nearest one-twelfth of a year) from the weekly average yields of United States Treasury securities for which such yields are given, except that if the period from the Specified Redemption Date to March 17, 2022 is less than one year, the weekly average yield on actually traded United States Treasury securities adjusted to a constant maturity of one year shall be used.

(b) In the case of any redemption of Notes, interest installments whose Stated Maturity is on or prior to the Redemption Date will be payable to the Holders of such Notes, or one or more Predecessor Securities, of record at the close of business on the relevant Regular Record Date referred to on the face hereof. Notes (or portions thereof) for whose redemption and payment provision is made in accordance with the Indenture shall cease to bear interest from and after the Redemption Date.

(c) In the event of redemption of this Note in part only, a new Note or Notes for the unredeemed portion hereof shall be issued in the name of the Holder hereof upon the cancellation hereof.

(d) In the event that less than all of the Notes are redeemed, selection of the Notes for redemption will be made by the Trustee either:

(1) in compliance with the requirements of the principal national securities exchange, if any, on which the Notes are listed; or,

(2) if the Notes are not so listed, on a *pro rata* basis, with adjustments so that only Notes in a minimum of \$2,000 aggregate principal amount and integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof will be selected.

The Trustee shall promptly notify the Company in writing of the Notes selected for redemption and, in the case of any Notes selected for partial redemption, the principal amount thereof to be redeemed.

(e) The election of the Company to redeem any Notes shall be evidenced by an Officers' Certificate. In case of any redemption at the election of the Company, the Company shall, at least 60 days prior to the Redemption Date fixed by the Company (unless a shorter notice shall be satisfactory to the Trustee), notify the Trustee of such Redemption Date, the Notes and of the principal amount of such Notes to be redeemed and shall deliver to the Trustee such documentation and records as shall enable the Trustee to select the Notes to be redeemed.

(f) For all purposes of the Indenture, unless the context otherwise requires, all provisions relating to redemption of Notes shall relate, in the case of any Note redeemed or to be redeemed only in part, to the portion of the principal amount of such Note which has been or is to be redeemed.

(g) Notice of redemption shall be given in the manner provided for in Section 107 of the Indenture not less than 30 nor more than 60 days prior to the Redemption Date, to each Holder of Notes to be redeemed.

All notices of redemption shall state:

(1) the Redemption Date,

(2) the Redemption Price,

(3) the CUSIP, ISIN or similar number,

(4) the name and address of the Paying Agent,

(5) if less than all Outstanding Notes are to be redeemed, the identification (and, in the case of a partial redemption, the respective principal amounts) of the particular Notes to be redeemed,

(6) if any Note is to be redeemed in part only, the portion of the principal amount thereof to be redeemed,

(7) that on the Redemption Date, the Redemption Price (together with accrued interest to the Redemption Date payable as provided in Section 1106 of the Indenture) will become due and payable upon each such Note, or the portion thereof, to be redeemed, and that interest thereon will cease to accrue on and after said date, and

(8) the place or places where such Notes are to be surrendered for payment of the Redemption Price.

Notice of redemption of Notes to be redeemed at the election of the Company shall be given by the Company or, at the Company's request, by the Trustee in the name and at the expense of the Company.

3. <u>Offers to Purchase</u>. Upon the occurrence of a Change of Control Repurchase Event, each Holder will have the right to require that the Company purchase all or a portion (equal to \$2,000 and integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof) of such Holder's Notes pursuant to the offer described below (the "<u>Change of Control Offer</u>"), at a purchase price equal to 101% of the principal amount of the Notes repurchased plus accrued and unpaid interest to, but not including, the date of purchase.

(a) Within 30 days following the date upon which the Change of Control Repurchase Event occurred, or at the Company's option, prior to any Change of Control, but after the public announcement of the Change of Control, the Company shall send, or cause the Trustee to send, by first class mail, a notice to each Holder, with a copy to the Trustee stating:

(1) that a Change of Control Repurchase Event has occurred and that such Holder has the right to require the Company to purchase such Holder's Notes at a purchase price in cash equal to 101% of the principal amount thereof plus accrued and unpaid interest to the date of purchase;

(2) the repurchase date (which shall be no earlier than 30 days nor later than 60 days from the date such notice is mailed, other than as required by law) (the "<u>Change of Control Payment Date</u>");

(3) the procedures determined by the Company, consistent with the Indenture, that a Holder must follow in order to have its Notes purchased;

(4) that the Change of Control Offer is being made pursuant to the terms of this Note and that all Notes properly tendered into the Change of Control Offer and not withdrawn will be accepted for payment; and that the Change of Control Offer shall remain open for a period of 20 Business Days or such longer period as may be required by applicable law;

(5) the purchase price (including the amount of accrued interest, if any) for each Note and the date on which the Change of Control Offer expires;

(6) that any Note not tendered for payment will continue to accrue interest in accordance with the terms hereof;

(7) that, unless the Company shall default in the payment of the purchase price, any Note accepted for payment pursuant to the Change of Control Offer shall cease to accrue interest after the Change of Control Payment Date;

(8) that Holders electing to have Notes purchased pursuant to a Change of Control Offer will be required to surrender their Notes to the Paying Agent at the address specified in the notice prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the third Business Day prior to the Change of Control Payment Date and must complete the form entitled "Option of Holder to Elect Purchase" on the reverse of the Note;

(9) that Holders of Notes will be entitled to withdraw their election if the Paying Agent receives, not later than 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the third Business Day prior to the Change of Control Payment Date, a facsimile transmission or letter setting forth the name of the Holders, the principal amount of Notes the Holders delivered for purchase, the Note certificate number (if any) and a statement that such Holder is withdrawing his election to have such Notes purchased;

(10) that Holders whose Notes are purchased only in part will be issued Notes of like tenor equal in principal amount to the unpurchased portion of the Notes surrendered; <u>provided</u>, <u>however</u>, that each Note purchased and each new Note issued shall be in denominations of \$2,000 or integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof; and

(11) a description of the circumstances and relevant facts regarding such Change of Control.

(b) On the Change of Control Payment Date, the Company shall (i) accept for payment Notes in denominations of \$2,000 or portions thereof in integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof validly tendered and not withdrawn pursuant to the Change of Control Offer, (ii) deposit with the Paying Agent money, in immediately available funds, sufficient to pay the purchase price of all Notes or portions thereof validly tendered and accepted and (iii) deliver to the Trustee the Notes so accepted together with an Officers' Certificate setting forth the Notes or portions thereof tendered to and accepted for payment by the Company. The Paying Agent shall promptly mail or deliver to the Holders of Notes so accepted payment in an amount equal to the purchase price, and the Trustee shall promptly authenticate and mail or cause to be transferred by book-entry to such Holders a new Note of like tenor equal in principal amount to any unpurchased portion of the Note surrendered. Any Notes not so accepted shall be promptly mailed or delivered by the Company to

the Holder thereof. Upon the payment of the purchase price for the Notes accepted for purchase, the Trustee shall cancel the Notes purchased by the Company. Any monies remaining after the purchase of all Notes validly tendered pursuant to a Change of Control Offer shall be returned within three (3) Business Days by the Paying Agent to the Company. The Company shall publicly announce the results of the Change of Control Offer as soon as practicable following the Change of Control Payment Date.

(c) The Company is not required to make a Change of Control Offer upon a Change of Control Repurchase Event if a third party makes the Change of Control Offer in the manner, at the times and otherwise in compliance with the requirements of this Note applicable to a Change of Control Offer made by the Company and purchases all Notes validly tendered and not withdrawn under such Change of Control Offer.

(d) The Company will comply with the requirements of Rule 14e-1 under the Exchange Act and any other securities laws and regulations thereunder to the extent such laws and regulations are applicable in connection with the repurchase of Notes pursuant to a Change of Control Offer. To the extent that the provisions of any securities laws or regulations conflict with the terms of this Note the Company shall comply with the applicable securities laws and regulations and shall not be deemed to have breached its obligations under this Note by virtue thereof.

(e) Definitions.

(1) "Below Investment Grade Ratings Event" means that on any day within the 60-day period (which period shall be extended so long as the rating of the Notes is under publicly announced consideration for a possible downgrade by any of the Rating Agencies) after the earlier of (1) the occurrence of a Change of Control; or (2) public notice of the occurrence of a Change of Control or the intention by the Company to effect a Change of Control, the Notes are rated below Investment Grade by each of the Rating Agencies. Notwithstanding the foregoing, a Below Investment Grade Ratings Event otherwise arising by virtue of a particular reduction in rating shall not be deemed to have occurred in respect of a particular Change of Control (and thus shall not be deemed a Below Investment Grade Ratings Event for purposes of the definition of Change of Control Repurchase Event hereunder) if the Rating Agencies making the reduction in rating to which this definition would otherwise apply do not announce or publicly confirm or inform the trustee in writing at its request that the reduction was the result, in whole or in part, of any event or circumstance comprised of or arising as a result of, or in respect of, the applicable Change of Control (whether or not the applicable Change of Control shall have occurred at the time of the ratings event).

(2) "<u>Change of Control</u>" means the occurrence of one or more of the following events:

(a) any "person," including its affiliates and associates, other than the Company, its Subsidiaries or the Company's or such Subsidiaries' employee benefit plans, or any "group" files a Schedule 13D or Schedule TO (or any successor schedule, form or report under the Exchange Act) disclosing that such person or group has become the "beneficial owner" of 50% or more of the combined voting power of the Company's Capital Stock or other Capital Stock into which the Company's Common Stock is reclassified or changed, with certain exceptions having ordinary power to elect directors, or has the power to, directly or indirectly, elect managers, trustees or a majority of the members of the Company's Board of Directors;

(b) there shall be consummated any share exchange, consolidation or merger of the Company pursuant to which the Company's Common Stock would be converted into cash, securities or other property, or the Company sells, assigns, conveys, transfers, leases or otherwise disposes of all or substantially all of its assets, in each case other than pursuant to a share exchange, consolidation or merger of the Company in which the holders of the Company's Common Stock immediately prior to the share exchange, consolidation or merger have, directly or indirectly, at least a majority of the total voting power in the aggregate of all classes of Capital Stock of the continuing or surviving corporation immediately after the share exchange, consolidation or merger;

(c) the Company is dissolved or liquidated; or

(d) the first day on which a majority of the Company's Board of Directors are not Continuing Directors.

For purposes of this Change of Control definition:

"person" or "group" has the meaning given to it for purposes of Sections 13(d) and 14(d) of the Exchange Act or any successor provisions, and the term "group" includes any group acting for the purpose of acquiring, holding or disposing of securities within the meaning of Rule 13d-5(b)(1) under the Exchange Act or any successor provision;

a "beneficial owner" will be determined in accordance with Rule 13d-3 under the Exchange Act, as in effect on the date of the Indenture; and

the number of shares of the Company's Voting Stock outstanding will be deemed to include, in addition to all outstanding shares of the Company's Voting Stock and unissued shares deemed to be held by the "person" or "group" or other person with respect to which the Change of Control determination is being made, all unissued shares deemed to be held by all other persons.

(3) "<u>Change of Control Repurchase Event</u>" means the occurrence of both a Change of Control and a Below Investment Grade Ratings Event.

(4) "<u>Continuing Directors</u>" means, as of any date of determination, any member of the Company's Board of Directors who (1) was a member of such Board of Directors on the date of the issuance of the notes; or (2) was nominated for election or elected to such Board of Directors at the time of such nomination or election (either by a specific vote or by approval of the Company's proxy statement in which such member was named as a nominee for election as a director).

(5) "Fitch" means Fitch Ratings Ltd.

(6) "<u>Investment Grade</u>" means a rating of Baa3 or better by Moody's (or its equivalent under any successor rating categories of Moody's); a rating of BBB- or better by S&P or Fitch (or its equivalent under any successor rating categories of S&P and Fitch); and the equivalent investment grade credit rating from any additional rating agency or rating agencies selected by us.

(7) "Moody's" means Moody's Investors Service Inc.

(8) "<u>Rating Agency</u>" means (1) each of Moody's, S&P and Fitch; and (2) if any of Moody's, S&P or Fitch ceases to rate the notes or fails to make a rating of the Notes publicly available for reasons outside of our control, a "nationally recognized statistical rating organization" within the meaning of Rule 15c3-1(c)(2)(vi)(F) under the Exchange Act, selected by us (as certified by a resolution of our board of directors) as a replacement agency for Moody's, S&P or Fitch, or all of them, as the case may be.

(9) "S&P" means Standard & Poor's Ratings Services, a division of McGraw-Hill, Inc.

(10) "<u>Voting Stock</u>" of any specified "person" (as that term is used in Section 13(d)(3) of the Exchange Act) as of any date means the capital stock of such person that is at the time entitled to vote generally in the election of the board of directors of such person.

4. <u>Defaults and Remedies</u>. If an Event of Default occurs and is continuing, the principal of and premium, if any, on all of the Outstanding Notes of this series, plus all accrued and unpaid interest, if any, to and including the date the Notes are paid, may be declared due and payable in the manner and with the effect provided in the Indenture.

5. <u>Defeasance</u>. The Indenture contains provisions for defeasance at any time of (a) the entire Indebtedness of the Company on this Note and (b) certain restrictive covenants and the related Defaults and Events of Default, upon compliance by the Company with certain conditions set forth therein, which provisions apply to this Note.

6. <u>Amendment and Waivers</u>. The Indenture permits, with certain exceptions as therein provided, the amendment thereof and the modification of the rights and obligations of the Company and the rights of the Holders under the Indenture at any time by the Company and the Trustee with the consent of the Holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the Notes at the time Outstanding. The Indenture also contains provisions permitting the Holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the Notes at the time Outstanding, on behalf of the Holders of all the Notes, to waive compliance by the Company with certain provisions of the Indenture and certain past Defaults or Events of Default under the Indenture and their consequences. Any such consent or waiver by or on behalf of the Holder of this Note shall be conclusive and binding upon such Holder and upon all future Holders of this Note and of any Note issued upon the registration of transfer hereof or in exchange herefor or in lieu hereof whether or not notation of such consent or waiver is made upon this Note.

In addition to items (1) through (6) of Section 902 of the Indenture, no such indenture or waiver (including a waiver pursuant to Section 513 of the Indenture) shall, without the consent of the Holder of each Outstanding Note affected thereby:

(7) after the Company's obligation to purchase Notes arises hereunder, amend, change or modify in any material respect the obligation of the Company to make and consummate a Change of Control Offer in the event of a Change of Control Repurchase Event or, after such Change of Control Repurchase Event has occurred, modify any of the provisions or definitions with respect thereto; <u>provided</u>, that for purposes of this clause (7), a Change of Control Repurchase Event shall not be deemed to have occurred upon the entering into or execution of any agreement or instrument notwithstanding that the consummation of the transactions contemplated by such agreement or instrument would result in a Change of Control Repurchase Event as defined herein if such agreement or instrument expressly provides that it shall be a condition to closing thereunder that the Holders of the Notes shall have waived the Change of Control Repurchase Event on or prior to such closing unless and until such conditions is waived by the parties to such agreement or instrument or the Change of Control Repurchase Event has actually occurred.

7. <u>Denominations, Transfers and Exchanges</u>. The Notes are issuable only in registered form without coupons in minimum denominations of \$2,000 and any integral multiple of \$1,000 in excess thereof.

As provided in the Indenture and subject to certain limitations therein set forth, the transfer of this Note is registerable on the applicable Security Register of the Company, upon surrender of this Note for registration of transfer at the office or agency of the Company, maintained for such purpose, duly endorsed by, or accompanied by a written instrument of transfer in form satisfactory to the Company and the Security Registrar duly executed by, the Holder hereof or his attorney duly authorized in writing, and thereupon one or more new Notes, of authorized denominations and for the same aggregate principal amount, will be issued to the designated transferee or transferees.

No service charge shall be made for any registration of transfer or exchange of Notes, but the Company may require payment of a sum sufficient to cover any tax or other governmental charge payable in connection therewith.

8. <u>Persons Deemed Owners</u>. Prior to and at the time of due presentment of this Note for registration of transfer, the Company, the Trustee and any agent of the Company or the Trustee may treat the Person in whose name this Note is registered as the owner hereof for all purposes, whether or not this Note be overdue, and neither the Company, the Trustee nor any such agent shall be affected by notice to the contrary.

9. <u>Unclaimed Money</u>. If money deposited with the Trustee or any applicable agent for the payment of principal of, premium, if any, or interest on, the Notes remains unclaimed for two years, the Trustee and such paying agent shall return the money to the Company. After that, Holders entitled to the money must look to the Company for payment unless applicable abandoned property law designates another Person and all liability of the Trustee and such paying agent shall cease. Other than as set forth in this paragraph, the Notes and the Indenture, respectively, do not provide for any periods for the escheatment of the payment of principal of, premium, if any, or interest on the Notes.

10. <u>GOVERNING LAW</u>. THIS NOTE SHALL BE GOVERNED BY, AND CONSTRUED IN ACCORDANCE WITH, THE LAW OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK.

The Company will furnish to any Holder of a Note upon written request and without charge a copy of the Indenture. Requests may be made to: Xerox Corporation, 201 Merrit 7, Norwalk, Connecticut 06851, Attention: Chief Financial Officer.

ASSIGNMENT FORM

If you, the Holder, want to assign this Note, fill in the form below and have your signature guaranteed:

I or we assign and transfer this Note to

(Insert assignee's social security or tax ID number)

(Print or type assignee's name, address and zip code) and irrevocably appoint

agent to transfer this Note on the books of the Company. The agent may substitute another to act for such agent.

OPTION OF HOLDER TO ELECT PURCHASE

If you wish to have this Note purchased by the Company pursuant to the Change of Control Offer, check the box: \Box

If you wish to have a portion of this Note purchased by the Company pursuant to the Change of Control Offer, state the amount:

\$

Date:

Your signature:

(Sign exactly as your name appears on the other side of this Note)

By:

NOTICE: To be executed by an executive officer

Signature Guarantee:

CRAVATH, SWAINE & MOORE LLP

PHILIP J. BOECKMAN WILLIAM V. FOGG FAIZA J. SAEED RICHARD J. STARK THOMAS E. DUNN MARK I. GREENE DAVID R. MARRIOTT MICHAEL A. PASKIN ANDREW J. PITTS MICHAEL T. REYNOLDS ANTONY L. RYAN GEORGE E. ZOBITZ GEORGE E. A STEPHANAKIS DARIN P. MCATEE GARY A. BORNSTEIN TIMOTHY G. CAMERON KARIN A. DEMASI LIZABETHANN R. EISEN DAVID S. FINKELSTEIN DAVID GREENWALD RACHEL G. SKAISTIS PAUL H. ZUMBRO JOEL F. HEROLD WORLDWIDE PLAZA 825 EIGHTH AVENUE NEW YORK, NY 10019 - 7475 TELEPHONE : +1-212-474-1000

FACSIMILE : +1-212-474-1000

CITYPOINT ONE ROPEMAKER STREET LONDON EC2Y 9HR TELEPHONE: +44-20-7453-1000 FACSIMILE : +44-20-7860-1150 ERIC W. HILFERS GEORGE F. SCHOEN ERIK R. TAVZEL CRAIG F. ARCELLA DAMIEN R. ZOUBEK LAUREN ANGELILLI TATIANA LAPUSHCHIK ERIC L. SCHIELE ALYSSA K. CAPLES JENNIFER S. CONWAY MINH VAN NGO KEVIN J. ORSINI MATTHEW MORREALE JOHN D. BURETTA J. WESLEY EARNHARDT YONATAN EVEN BENJAMIN GRUENSTEIN JOSEPH D. ZAVAGLIA STEPHEN M. KESSING LAUREN A. MOSKOWITZ DAVID J. PERKINS JOHNNY G. SKUMPIJA J. LEONARD TETI, II D. SCOTT BENNETT TING S. CHEN CHRISTOPHER K. FARGO KENNETH C. HALCOM DAVID M. STUART AARON M. GRUBER O. KEITH HALLAM, III OMID H. NASAB DAMARIS HERNÁNDEZ JONATHAN J. KATZ MARGARET SEGALL D'AMICO RORY A. LERARIS KARA L. MUNGOVAN

SPECIAL COUNSEL SAMUEL C. BUTLER GEORGE J. GILLESPIE, III

OF COUNSEL MICHAEL L. SCHLER

August 11, 2017

Xerox Corporation \$300,000,000 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 Form S-4 Registration Statement

Ladies and Gentlemen:

We have acted as counsel for Xerox Corporation, a New York corporation (the "Company"), in connection with the preparation and filing by the Company with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "Commission") of a Registration Statement on Form S-4 (the "Registration Statement") under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), relating to the Company's issuance and exchange of up to \$300,000,000 principal amount of new 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 (the "New Notes") for a like principal amount of outstanding 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022, which have certain transfer restrictions (the "Original Notes"). The New Notes are to be issued pursuant to the Indenture dated as of December 4, 2009 (the "Indenture"), between the Company and The Bank of New York Mellon, as trustee, as amended and supplemented through the date hereof.

In connection with this opinion, we have examined originals, or copies certified or otherwise identified to our satisfaction, of such corporate records, certificates of corporate officers and government officials and such other documents as we have deemed necessary or appropriate for the purposes of this opinion, including (a) the Indenture, (b) the specimen of the New Notes to be issued pursuant to the Indenture; (c) the Restated Certificate of Incorporation, as amended, of the Company, (d) the By-laws, as amended, of the Company, (e) the Registration Statement, and (f) resolutions adopted by the Board of Directors of the Company on February 24, 2017.

JOHN W. WHITE EVAN R. CHESLER As to various questions of fact material to this opinion, we have relied upon representations of officers or directors of the Company and documents furnished to us by the Company without independent verification of their accuracy. We have also assumed the genuineness of all signatures, the authenticity of all documents submitted to us as originals and the conformity to authentic original documents of all documents submitted to us as copies.

Based on the foregoing and subject to the qualifications set forth herein, we are of opinion as follows:

1. The Indenture has been duly authorized, executed and delivered by the Company, has been duly qualified under the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 and constitutes a legal, valid and binding obligation of the Company enforceable against the Company in accordance with its terms (subject to applicable bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, moratorium, fraudulent transfer and other similar laws affecting creditors' rights generally from time to time in effect and to general principles of equity, including, without limitation, concepts of materiality, reasonableness, good faith and fair dealing, regardless of whether considered in a proceeding in equity or at law); the New Notes have been duly authorized by the Company and, when the New Notes are executed and authenticated in accordance with the provisions of the Indenture and issued and delivered in exchange for the Original Notes, the New Notes will constitute legal, valid and binding obligations of the Company entitled to the benefits of the Indenture and enforceable against the Company in accordance with their terms (subject to applicable bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, moratorium, fraudulent transfer and other similar laws affecting creditors' rights generally from time to time in effect and to general principles of equity, including, without limitation, concepts of materiality, reasonableness, good faith and fair dealing, regardless of whether considered in a proceeding in equity or at law). In expressing the opinion set forth in this paragraph 1, we have assumed, with your consent, that the form of the New Notes will conform to that included in the Indenture.

We express no opinion herein as to any provision of the Indenture or the New Notes that (a) relates to the subject matter jurisdiction of any Federal court of the United States of America, or any Federal appellate court, to adjudicate any controversy related to the Indenture or the New Notes, (b) contains a waiver of an inconvenient forum or (c) relates to the waiver of rights to jury trial. We also express no opinion as to (i) the enforceability of the provisions of the Indenture or the New Notes to the extent that such provisions constitute a waiver of illegality as a defense to performance of contract obligations or any other defense to performance which cannot, as a matter of law, be effectively waived or (ii) whether a state court outside the State of New York or a Federal court of the United States would give effect to the choice of New York law provided for in the Indenture or the New Notes. We also note that insofar as any provision in the Indenture or the New Notes provides for indemnification for liability under securities laws, the enforceability thereof may be limited by public policy considerations.

We are admitted to practice only in the State of New York and express no opinion as to matters governed by any laws other than the laws of the State of New York and the Federal law of the United States of America.

We are aware that we are referred to under the heading "Legal Matters" in the prospectus forming a part of the Registration Statement. We hereby consent to such use of our name therein and the filing of this opinion as Exhibit 5 to the Registration Statement. In giving this consent, we do not hereby admit that we are within the category of persons whose consent is required under Section 7 of the Securities Act or the rules and regulations of the Commission promulgated thereunder.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Cravath, Swaine & Moore LLP

Xerox Corporation 201 Merritt 7 Norwalk, Connecticut 06851-1056

120A O

CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration Statement on Form S-4 of our report dated February 27, 2017 relating to the financial statements, financial statement schedule and the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting, which appears in Xerox Corporation's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2016. We also consent to the reference to us under the heading "Experts" in such Registration Statement.

/s/ PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP Stamford, CT August 11, 2017

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM T-1

STATEMENT OF ELIGIBILITY UNDER THE TRUST INDENTURE ACT OF 1939 OF A CORPORATION DESIGNATED TO ACT AS TRUSTEE

□ CHECK IF AN APPLICATION TO DETERMINE ELIGIBILITY OF A TRUSTEE PURSUANT TO SECTION 305(b)(2)

THE BANK OF NEW YORK MELLON

(Exact name of trustee as specified in its charter)

New York (Jurisdiction of incorporation if not a U.S. national bank)

225 Liberty Street New York, New York (Address of principal executive offices) 13-5160382 (I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)

> 10286 (Zip code)

Legal Department The Bank of New York Mellon 225 Liberty Street New York, NY 10286 (212) 635-1270 (Name, address and telephone number of agent for service)

XEROX CORPORATION (Exact name of obligor as specified in its charter)

New York (State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization)

201 Merritt 7 P.O. Box 4505 Norwalk, Connecticut (Address of principal executive offices) 16-0468020 (I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)

> 06856 (Zip code)

4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 (Title of the indenture securities)

Item 1. General Information.

Furnish the following information as to the Trustee:

Name and address of each examining or supervising authority to which it is subject. (a)

Superintendent of the Department of Financial Services of the State of New York Federal Reserve Bank of New York

Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation New York Clearing House Association

> Whether it is authorized to exercise corporate trust powers. (b)

Yes

Item 2. Affiliations with Obligor.

If the obligor is an affiliate of the trustee, describe each such affiliation.

None.

Item 16. List of Exhibits.

1.

Exhibits identified in parentheses below, on file with the Commission, are incorporated herein by reference as an exhibit hereto, pursuant to Rule 7a-29 under the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 (the "Act") and 17 C.F.R. 229.10(d).

- A copy of the Organization Certificate of The Bank of New York Mellon (formerly The Bank of New York (formerly Irving Trust Company)) as now in effect, which contains the authority to commence business and a grant of powers to exercise corporate trust powers. (Exhibit 1 to Amendment No. 1 to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement No. 33-6215, Exhibits 1a and 1b to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement No. 33-21672, Exhibit 1 to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement No. 33-29637, Exhibit 1 to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement No. 333-121195 and Exhibit 1 to Form T-1 filed as Exhibit 25.1 to Current Report on Form 8-K of Nevada Power Company, Date of Report (Date of Earliest Event Reported) July 25, 2008 (File No. 000-52378).)
- 4. A copy of the existing By-laws of the Trustee. (Exhibit 4 to Form T-1 with Registration Statement No. 333-155238.)
- The consent of the Trustee required by Section 321(b) of the Act. (Exhibit 6 to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement 6. No. 333-152856.)
- 7. A copy of the latest report of condition of the Trustee published pursuant to law or to the requirements of its supervising or examining authority.

One State Street, New York, N.Y. 10004-1417 and Albany, N.Y. 12203 33 Liberty Plaza, New York, N.Y. 10045 550 17th Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20429 New York, N.Y. 10005

SIGNATURE

Pursuant to the requirements of the Act, the Trustee, The Bank of New York Mellon, a corporation organized and existing under the laws of the State of New York, has duly caused this statement of eligibility to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, all in The City of New York, and State of New York, on the 11th day of August, 2017.

THE BANK OF NEW YORK MELLON

By: /s/ Laurence J. O'Brien

Name: Laurence J. O'Brien Title: Vice President

Consolidated Report of Condition of THE BANK OF NEW YORK MELLON of 225 Liberty Street, New York, N.Y. 10286 And Foreign and Domestic Subsidiaries,

a member of the Federal Reserve System, at the close of business June 30, 2017, published in accordance with a call made by the Federal Reserve Bank of this District pursuant to the provisions of the Federal Reserve Act.

	Dollar Amounts In Thousands
ASSETS	
Cash and balances due from depository institutions:	
Noninterest-bearing balances and currency and coin	\$ 4,189,000
Interest-bearing balances	85,914,000
Securities:	
Held-to-maturity securities	40,424,000
Available-for-sale securities	74,557,000
Federal funds sold and securities purchased under agreements to resell:	
Federal funds sold in domestic offices	0
Securities purchased under agreements to resell	13,632,000
Loans and lease financing receivables:	
Loans and leases held for sale	0
Loans and leases, held for investment	32,260,000
LESS: Allowance for loan and lease losses	137,000
Loans and leases, held for investment, net of allowance	32,123,000
Trading assets	3,022,000
Premises and fixed assets (including capitalized leases)	1,391,000
Other real estate owned	4,000
Investments in unconsolidated subsidiaries and associated companies	570,000
Direct and indirect investments in real estate ventures	0
Intangible assets:	
Goodwill	6,308,000
Other intangible assets	876,000
Other assets	17,866,000
Total assets	280,876,000

LIA	BILITIES
	DILLILLU

In domestic offices\$126,191,000Noninterest-bearing80,114,000Interest-bearing46,077,000In foreign offices, Edge and Agreement subsidiaries, and IBFs112,793,000Noninterest-bearing9,023,000Interest-bearing9,023,000Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agreements to repurchase:693,000Securities sold under agreements to repurchase:693,000Securities sold under agreements to repurchase2,388,000Trading liabilities3,136,000Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicable6,552,000Total liabilities255,052,000EQUITY CAPITAL0Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other kapila components0Other kapila components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000	LIABILITIES	
Noninterest-bearing80,114,000Interest-bearing46,077,000In foreign offices, Edge and Agreement subsidiaries, and IBFs112,793,000Noninterest-bearing9,023,000Interest-bearing103,770,000Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agreements to repurchase:693,000Federal funds purchased in domestic offices693,000Securities sold under agreements to repurchase:2,388,000Trading liabilities3,136,000Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicable515,000Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities6,552,000EQUITY CAPITAL9Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income0Other equity capital0Other equity capital0	Deposits:	
Interest-bearing46,077,000In foreign offices, Edge and Agreement subsidiaries, and IBFs112,793,000Noninterest-bearing9,023,000Interest-bearing9,023,000Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agreements to repurchase:693,000Federal funds purchased in domestic offices693,000Securities sold under agreements to repurchase2,388,000Trading liabilities3,136,000Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicable515,000Subordinated notes and debentures515,000Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities255,052,000EQUITY CAPITAL0Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income0Other equity capital components0Other bar equity capital components0Other		
In foreign offices, Edge and Agreement subsidiaries, and IBFs112,793,000Nonintreest-bearing9,023,000Interest-bearing103,770,000Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agreements to repurchase:693,000Federal funds purchased in domestic offices693,000Securities sold under agreements to repurchase2,388,000Trading liabilities3,136,000Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicable515,000Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Other equity capital components0Other equity capital components0Other equity capital components0Other equity capital25,474,000		
Noninterest-bearing9,023,000Interest-bearing103,770,000Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agreements to repurchase:693,000Federal funds purchased in domestic offices693,000Securities sold under agreements to repurchase2,388,000Trading liabilities3,136,000Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicable100Not applicable515,000Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Total bank equity capital0Other equity capital0 </td <td>Interest-bearing</td> <td>46,077,000</td>	Interest-bearing	46,077,000
Interest-bearing103,770,000Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agreements to repurchase:693,000Federal funds purchased in domestic offices693,000Securities sold under agreements to repurchase2,388,000Trading liabilities3,136,000Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicable515,000Other borrowed motes and debentures515,000Other liabilities6,552,000EQUITY CAPITAL0Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital0Total bank equity capital0		112,793,000
Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agreements to repurchase:Federal funds purchased in domestic offices693,000Securities sold under agreements to repurchase2,388,000Trading liabilities3,136,000Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicableNot applicableSubordinated notes and debentures515,000Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities255,052,000EQUITY CAPITAL0Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)1,036,000Retained earnings10,64327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Other equity capital0Total bank equity capital0		· · ·
Federal funds purchased in domestic offices693,000Securities sold under agreements to repurchase2,388,000Trading liabilities3,136,000Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicable515,000Not applicable515,000Other liabilities6552,000Total liabilities255,052,000FeQUITY CAPITAL0Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings42,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income0Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital0		103,770,000
Securities sold under agreements to repurchase2,388,000Trading liabilities3,136,000Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicable2,784,000Not applicable515,000Other liabilities515,000Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities255,052,000EQUITY CAPITAL0Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings-1,631,000Accumulated other comprehensive income0Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital0		
Trading liabilities3,136,000Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicableNot applicableSubordinated notes and debentures515,000Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities255,052,000EQUITY CAPITAL9Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings42,784,000Accumulated other comprehensive income0Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital0Total bank equity capital0		693,000
Other borrowed money: (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases)2,784,000Not applicableNot applicableSubordinated notes and debentures515,000Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities255,052,000EQUITY CAPITAL0Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital0	5 I	2,388,000
Not applicableNot applicableSubordinated notes and debenturesSubordinated notes and debenturesOther liabilitiesTotal liabilitiesEQUITY CAPITALPerpetual preferred stock and related surplusCommon stockSurplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)Retained earningsAccumulated other comprehensive incomeOther equity capital componentsTotal bank equity capital		
Not applicableSubordinated notes and debentures515,000Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities255,052,000EQUITY CAPITAL255,052,000Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000		2,784,000
Subordinated notes and debentures515,000Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities255,052,000EQUITY CAPITAL10Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000		
Other liabilities6,552,000Total liabilities255,052,000EQUITY CAPITAL255,052,000Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income0Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000	Not applicable	
Total liabilities500 protectTotal liabilities255,052,000EQUITY CAPITALPerpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000	Subordinated notes and debentures	515,000
EQUITY CAPITALPerpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000	Other liabilities	6,552,000
Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus0Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000	Total liabilities	255,052,000
Common stock1,135,000Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000	EQUITY CAPITAL	
Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)10,643,000Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000	Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus	0
Retained earnings15,327,000Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000	Common stock	1,135,000
Accumulated other comprehensive income-1,631,000Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000	Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)	10,643,000
Other equity capital components0Total bank equity capital25,474,000	Retained earnings	15,327,000
Total bank equity capital25,474,000	Accumulated other comprehensive income	-1,631,000
	Other equity capital components	0
Noncontrolling (minority) interests in consolidated subsidiaries 350,000	Total bank equity capital	25,474,000
	Noncontrolling (minority) interests in consolidated subsidiaries	350,000
Total equity capital 25,824,000	Total equity capital	25,824,000
Total liabilities and equity capital 280,876,000	Total liabilities and equity capital	280,876,000

ii

EXHIBIT 7 (Page iii of iii)

I, Thomas P. Gibbons, Chief Financial Officer of the above-named bank do hereby declare that this Report of Condition is true and correct to the best of my knowledge and belief.

Thomas P. Gibbons, Chief Financial Officer

We, the undersigned directors, attest to the correctness of this statement of resources and liabilities. We declare that it has been examined by us, and to the best of our knowledge and belief has been prepared in conformance with the instructions and is true and correct.

Gerald L. Hassell Catherine A. Rein Joseph J. Echevarria

Directors

iii



XEROX CORPORATION

OFFER TO EXCHANGE

Up to \$300,000,000 aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 for a like aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022, in a transaction registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended

[], 2017

To our Clients:

Enclosed for your consideration is a prospectus, dated [], 2017 (as amended or supplemented, the "Prospectus"), relating to the offer (the "Exchange Offer") of Xerox Corporation, a New York corporation (the "Company"), to exchange (the "Exchange Offer") an aggregate principal amount of up to \$300,000,000 of its 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 (the "Restricted Notes") for a like aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022, in a transaction registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act") (the "Exchange Notes"). The terms of the Exchange Notes are identical in all material respects to those of the Restricted Notes other than that the transfer restrictions, registration rights and additional interest provisions relating to the Restricted Notes do not apply to the Exchange Notes.

The Exchange Offer is being made in order to satisfy certain obligations of the Company contained in the Registration Rights Agreement, dated as of March 17, 2017, by and among the Company and Citigroup Global Markets Inc., Credit Suisse Securities (USA) LLC and Goldman, Sachs & Co. (the "Dealer Managers"). Capitalized terms not defined herein shall have the respective meanings ascribed to them in the Prospectus.

This material is being forwarded to you as the beneficial owner of the Restricted Notes held by us for your account but not registered in your name. A tender of such Restricted Notes may only be made by us as the holder of record and pursuant to your instructions, unless you obtain a properly completed note power from us or arrange to have the Restricted Notes registered in your name.

Accordingly, we request instructions as to whether you wish us to tender on your behalf the Restricted Notes held by us for your account, pursuant to the terms and conditions set forth in the enclosed Prospectus and letter of transmittal, dated [], 2017 (the "Letter of Transmittal").

Your instructions should be forwarded to us as promptly as possible in order to permit us to tender the Restricted Notes on your behalf in accordance with the provisions of the Exchange Offer. The Exchange Offer will expire at 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on [____], 2017, unless extended by the Company in its sole discretion (such date and time as it may be extended, the "Expiration Date"). Any Restricted Notes tendered pursuant to the Exchange Offer may be withdrawn in accordance with the procedures set forth in the Prospectus at any time before the Expiration Date.

Your attention is directed to the following:

- 1. The Exchange Offer is for any and all Restricted Notes.
- 2. The Exchange Offer is subject to certain conditions set forth in the Prospectus in the section captioned 'The Exchange Offer—Conditions to the Exchange Offer".

- 3. Any transfer taxes incident to the transfer of Restricted Notes from the holder to the Company will be paid by the Company, except as otherwise provided in the Prospectus and the Letter of Transmittal.
- 4. The Exchange Offer expires at 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date, unless extended by the Company.

If you wish to have us tender your Restricted Notes, please instruct us to do so by completing, executing and returning to us the instruction form on the back of this letter.

The Letter of Transmittal is furnished to you for informational purposes only and may not be used to tender Restricted Notes, unless you obtain a properly completed note power from us or arrange to have the Restricted Notes registered in your name. If we do not receive written instructions in accordance with the below and the procedures in the Prospectus and Letter of Transmittal, we will not tender any of the Restricted Notes on your account.

INSTRUCTIONS WITH RESPECT TO THE EXCHANGE OFFER

The undersigned acknowledge(s) receipt of this letter and the enclosed material referred to therein relating to the Exchange Offer made by the Company with respect to the Restricted Notes.

This will instruct you to tender the Restricted Notes held by you for the account of the undersigned, upon and subject to the terms and conditions set forth in the Prospectus and the Letter of Transmittal.

Please tender the Restricted Notes held by you for the account of the undersigned as indicated below:

□ Please tender the Restricted Notes held by you for the account of the undersigned as indicated below:									
AGGREGATE PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF RESTRICTED NOTES									
\$									
□ Please do not tender any Restricted Notes held by you for the account of the undersigned.									
* Restricted Notes may only be tendered in the minimum denominations of \$2,000 in principal amount or in integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof. Unless otherwise indicated, the entire principal amount for the account of the undersigned will be tendered.									
If the undersigned instructs you to tender the Restricted Notes held by you for the account of the undersigned, it is understood that you are authorized to make, on behalf of the undersigned (and the undersigned, by its signature below, hereby makes to you), the representations and warranties contained in the Letter of Transmittal that are to be made with respect to the undersigned as a beneficial owner of the Restricted Notes, including but not limited to the representations that the undersigned (1) is not an "affiliate", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, of the Company, (ii) is not participating in, does not intend to participate in and has no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate in, a "distribution" as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes to be acquired pursuant to the Exchange Offer, (iii) is acquiring the Exchange Notes in the ordinary course of its business and (iv) is not a broker-dealer tendering Restricted Notes acquired for its own account directly from the Company. If a holder of the Restricted Notes (a) is an "affiliate", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes in the ordinary course of its business and (iv) is not a broker-dealer tendering Restricted Notes acquired for its own account directly from the Company. If a holder of the Restricted Notes (a) is an "affiliate", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, of the Company, (b) is not acquiring the Exchange Notes in the ordinary course of its business, (c) is participating in, intends to participating or has an arrangement or understanding with any person to participate in, a "distribution" as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes or (d) is a broker-dealer that has acquired the Restricted Notes for its own account directly from the Company, such holder and such broker-dealer may not rely on the applicable interpretations of the staff of the Securities and Exchange Commission relating to exemptions from the registration and prospectus deliver									
SIGN HERE									
Dated:									
Signature(s):									
Print Name(s):									
Address:									
(Please include Zip Code)									
Telephone Number									
(Please include Area Code) Tax Identification Number or Social Security Number:									

None of the Restricted Notes held by us for your account will be tendered unless we receive written instructions from you to do so. Unless a specific contrary instruction is given in the space provided, your signature(s) hereon shall constitute an instruction to us to tender all Restricted Notes held by us for your account.



XEROX CORPORATION

OFFER TO EXCHANGE

Up to \$300,000,000 aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 for a like aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022, in a transaction registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended

[], 2017

To Brokers, Dealers, Commercial Banks, Trust Companies and Other Nominees:

Xerox Corporation, a New York corporation (the "Company"), is offering, upon and subject to the terms and conditions set forth in the prospectus, dated [], 2017 (as amended or supplemented, the "Prospectus"), to exchange (the "Exchange Offer") an aggregate principal amount of up to \$300,000,000 of its 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 (the "Restricted Notes") for a like aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022, in a transaction registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act") (the "Exchange Notes"). The terms of the Exchange Notes are identical in all material respects to those of the Restricted Notes other than that the transfer restrictions, registration rights and additional interest provisions relating to the Restricted Notes do not apply to the Exchange Notes. The Exchange Offer is being made in order to satisfy certain obligations of the Company contained in the Registration Rights Agreement, dated as of March 17, 2017, by and among the Company and Citigroup Global Markets Inc., Credit Suisse Securities (USA) LLC and Goldman, Sachs & Co. (the "Dealer Managers"). Capitalized terms not defined herein shall have the respective meanings ascribed to them in the Prospectus.

We are requesting that you contact your clients for whom you hold Restricted Notes regarding the Exchange Offer. For your information and for forwarding to your clients for whom you hold Restricted Notes registered in your name or in the name of your nominee, or who hold Restricted Notes registered in their own names, we are enclosing the following documents:

- 1. The Prospectus dated [], 2017;
- 2. The letter of transmittal, dated [], 2017 (the "Letter of Transmittal"), for your use in connection with the tender of Restricted Notes and for the information of your clients; and
- 3. A form of letter which may be sent to your clients for whose account you hold Restricted Notes registered in your name or the name of your nominee, with space provided for obtaining such clients' instructions with regard to the Exchange Offer.

Your prompt action is requested. The Exchange Offer will expire at 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on [], 2017, unless extended by the Company in its sole discretion (such date and time as it may be extended, the "Expiration Date"). Restricted Notes tendered pursuant to the Exchange Offer may be withdrawn (in accordance with the procedures set forth in the Prospectus) at any time before the Expiration Date.

The Company has not retained any dealer-manager in connection with the Exchange Offer and will not make any payment to brokers, dealers or others soliciting acceptances of the Exchange Offer.

To participate in the Exchange Offer, a duly executed and properly completed Letter of Transmittal (or facsimile thereof), with any required signature guarantees, and any other documents required by the Letter of Transmittal

(or an Agent's Message (as defined in the Letter of Transmittal) in lieu of the Letter of Transmittal, which states that The Depository Trust Company ("DTC") has received an express acknowledgment from the tendering participant in its Automated Tender Offer Program stating that such participant has received and agrees to be bound by the Letter of Transmittal and that the Company may enforce such Letter of Transmittal against the participant) must be sent to the Exchange Agent and certificates, if any, representing the Restricted Notes (or confirmation of a book-entry transfer of such Restricted Notes into the Exchange Agent's account at DTC) must be delivered to the Exchange Agent, in each case, in accordance with the instructions set forth in the Letter of Transmittal and the Prospectus.

The Company will not pay any fees or expenses to any brokers, dealers, commercial banks and trust companies or any other person (other than the Exchange Agent) in connection with the solicitation of tenders of the Restricted Notes pursuant to the Exchange Offer. However, the Company will pay or cause to be paid all transfer taxes, if any, applicable to the exchange of Restricted Notes pursuant to the Exchange Offer, except as otherwise provided in the Prospectus or the Letter of Transmittal.

Any inquiry you may have with respect to the Exchange Offer, or requests for additional copies of the enclosed materials, should be directed to the Exchange Agent for the Exchange Offer at its address and telephone number set forth in the Prospectus under the caption "The Exchange Offer—Exchange Agent".

Very truly yours,

XEROX CORPORATION

NOTHING HEREIN OR IN THE ENCLOSED DOCUMENTS SHALL CONSTITUTE YOU OR ANY PERSON AS AN AGENT OF THE COMPANY OR THE EXCHANGE AGENT OR AUTHORIZE YOU OR ANY OTHER PERSON TO USE ANY DOCUMENT OR MAKE ANY STATEMENTS ON BEHALF OF EITHER OF THEM WITH RESPECT TO THE EXCHANGE OFFER, EXCEPT FOR STATEMENTS EXPRESSLY MADE IN THE PROSPECTUS OR THE LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL.

LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL



OFFER TO EXCHANGE

Up to \$300,000,000 aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 (the "Restricted Notes") for a like aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022, in a transaction registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Exchange Notes")

PURSUANT TO THE PROSPECTUS DATED [], 2017

THE EXCHANGE OFFER WILL EXPIRE AT 11:59 P.M., NEW YORK CITY TIME, ON [], 2017, SUBJECT TO THE COMPANY'S RIGHT TO EXTEND THE EXPIRATION DATE (SUCH DATE AND TIME, AS IT MAY BE EXTENDED, THE "EXPIRATION DATE"). TENDERS MAY BE WITHDRAWN PRIOR TO THE EXPIRATION DATE.

Delivery to: The Bank of New York Mellon (the "Exchange Agent")

By Registered or Certified Mail, Overnight Delivery: The Bank of New York Mellon c/o The Bank of New York Mellon Corporation Corporate Trust Operations—Reorganization Unit 111 Sanders Creek Parkway East Syracuse, NY 13057 Attn: Eric Herr

> For Information Call: (315) 414-3362

For Facsimile Transmission (for Eligible Institutions only): (732) 667-9408

Confirm by E-mail: CT_REORG_UNIT_INQUIRIES@bnymellon.com

DELIVERY OF THIS INSTRUMENT TO AN ADDRESS OTHER THAN AS SET FORTH ABOVE, OR TRANSMISSION OF THIS LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL VIA FACSIMILE OTHER THAN AS SET FORTH ABOVE, WILL NOT CONSTITUTE A VALID DELIVERY OF THIS LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL. THE INSTRUCTIONS ACCOMPANYING THIS LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL SHOULD BE READ CAREFULLY BEFORE THIS LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL IS COMPLETED.

The undersigned acknowledges that he or she has received the prospectus, dated [], 2017 (as amended or supplemented, the "Prospectus"), of Xerox Corporation, a New York corporation (the "Company"), and this Letter of Transmittal (the "Letter"), which together constitute the Company's offer (the "Exchange Offer") to exchange an aggregate principal amount of up to \$300,000,000 of its 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 (the "Restricted Notes") for a like aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022, in a transaction registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act") (the "Exchange Notes"). Capitalized terms not defined herein shall have the respective meanings ascribed to them in the Prospectus.

For each Restricted Note accepted for exchange, the holder of such Restricted Note will receive an Exchange Note having a principal amount equal to the principal amount of the surrendered Restricted Note. Holders of the Exchange Notes on the relevant record date for the first interest payment date following the consummation of the Exchange Offer will receive interest accruing from the most recent date to which interest has been paid on the Restricted Notes or, if no interest has been paid, from the issue date of the Restricted Notes. The Restricted Notes accepted for exchange will cease to accrue interest from and after the date of consummation of the Exchange Offer. Holders of Restricted Notes whose Restricted Notes are accepted for exchange will not receive any payment in respect of accrued interest on such Restricted Notes otherwise payable on any interest payment date the record date for which occurs on or after the consummation of the Exchange Offer.

The Company reserves the right at its sole discretion, at any time prior to the expiration of the Exchange Offer, to extend the period of time during which the Exchange Offer is open, in which event the term "Expiration Date" for such Exchange Offer shall mean the latest time and date to which such Exchange Offer is extended.

This Letter is to be completed by a holder of Restricted Notes either if certificates for such Restricted Notes, in proper form for transfer, are to be physically delivered herewith or if a tender of such Restricted Notes is to be made by book-entry transfer to the account maintained by the Exchange Agent at The Depository Trust Company ("DTC") pursuant to the procedures set forth under the caption "Book-Entry, Delivery and Form" in the Prospectus and an Agent's Message (as defined below) is not delivered.

Tenders of Restricted Notes by book-entry transfer also may be made by delivering an Agent's Message in lieu of this Letter. The term "Agent's Message" means a message, transmitted by DTC to and received by the Exchange Agent and forming a part of a Book-Entry Confirmation (as defined below), which states that DTC has received an express acknowledgment from the tendering participant in its Automated Tender Offer Program ("ATOP") stating that such participant has received and agrees to be bound by this Letter and that the Company may enforce such Letter against the participant. The term "Book-Entry Confirmation" means a timely confirmation of a book-entry transfer of Restricted Notes into the Exchange Agent's account at DTC.

Accordingly, this Letter need not be completed by a holder tendering through ATOP. By using the ATOP procedures to tender the Notes, a holder will not be required to deliver this Letter to the Exchange Agent. However, any such holder will be bound by the Letter's terms and will be deemed to have made the acknowledgments and the representations and warranties it contains, just as if such holder had signed it.

Unless the context otherwise requires, the term "holder" for purposes of this Letter means any person in whose name Restricted Notes are registered or any other person who has obtained a properly completed note power from the holder or any person whose Restricted Notes are held of record by DTC.

We have not provided guaranteed delivery procedures in conjunction with this Exchange Offer or under any of the Prospectus or other materials provided herewith.

Delivery of documents to DTC, the Trustee (as defined in the Prospectus) or the Company does not constitute delivery to the Exchange Agent.

The method of delivery of Restricted Notes, Letters and all other required documents are at the election and risk of the holders. If such delivery is by mail it is recommended that registered mail properly insured, with

return receipt requested, be used. In all cases, sufficient time should be allowed to assure timely delivery. No Letters, Restricted Notes or other required documents should be sent to the Company.

YOUR BANK OR BROKER CAN ASSIST YOU IN COMPLETING THIS FORM. THE INSTRUCTIONS INCLUDED WITH THIS LETTER MUST BE FOLLOWED. QUESTIONS AND REQUESTS FOR ASSISTANCE OR FOR ADDITIONAL COPIES OF THE PROSPECTUS AND THIS LETTER MAY BE DIRECTED TO THE EXCHANGE AGENT, WHOSE ADDRESS, TELEPHONE NUMBER AND E-MAIL ADDRESS APPEAR ON THE FRONT PAGE OF THIS LETTER.

The undersigned has completed the appropriate boxes below and signed this Letter to indicate the action the undersigned desires to take with respect to the Exchange Offer.

PLEASE READ THE ENTIRE LETTER AND THE PROSPECTUS CAREFULLY BEFORE CHECKING ANY BOX BELOW.

List below the Restricted Notes to which this Letter relates. If the space provided below is inadequate, the certificate numbers and principal amount of Restricted Notes should be listed on a separate signed schedule affixed hereto.

All Tendering Holders Complete Box 1:

Box 1			
Description of Restricted	Notes		
	1	2	3
Name(s) and Address(es) of Registered Holder(s) (Please fill in, if blank)	Certificate Number(s)*	Aggregate Principal Amount Represented	Principal Amount Tendered**
	Total		
* Need not be completed if Restricted Notes are being tendered by book-entry trans	sfer.	os represented by th	

** Unless otherwise indicated in this column, a holder will be deemed to have tendered ALL of the Restricted Notes represented by the Restricted Notes indicated in column 2. See Instruction 2. Restricted Notes tendered must be in minimum denominations of \$2,000 in principal amount and integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof. See Instruction 1.

Box 2 Book-Entry Transfer

□ CHECK HERE IF TENDERED RESTRICTED NOTES ARE BEING DELIVERED BY BOOK-ENTRY TRANSFER MADE TO THE ACCOUNT MAINTAINED BY THE EXCHANGE AGENT AND COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING:

Name of Tendering Institution:

Account Number:

Transaction Code Number:

By crediting the Restricted Notes to the Exchange Agent's account at DTC using ATOP and by complying with applicable ATOP procedures with respect to the Exchange Offer, including transmitting to the Exchange Agent an Agent's Message in which the holder of the Restricted Notes acknowledges and agrees to be bound by the terms of, and makes the representations and warranties contained in, this Letter, the participant in DTC confirms on behalf of itself and the beneficial owners of such Restricted Notes all provisions of this Letter (including all representations and warranties) applicable to it and such beneficial owner as fully as if it had completed the information required herein and executed and transmitted this Letter to the Exchange Agent.

Box 3 Return of Non-Exchanged Restricted Notes Tendered by Book-Entry Transfer CHECK HERE IF RESTRICTED NOTES TENDERED BY BOOK-ENTRY TRANSFER AND NON-EXCHANGED RESTRICTED NOTES ARE TO BE RETURNED BY CREDITING THE ACCOUNT NUMBER SET FORTH ABOVE. Box 4 Participating Broker-Dealer CHECKHERE IF YOU ARE A BROKER-DEALER AND WISH TO RECEIVE TEN (10) ADDITIONAL COPIES OF THE PROSPECTUS

Name:

Address:

If the undersigned is not a broker-dealer, the undersigned represents that it is not an "affiliate", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, of the Company, is not participating, does not intend to participate and has no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate, in a "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of Exchange Notes and is acquiring the Exchange Notes in its ordinary course of business.

AND OF ANY AMENDMENTS OR SUPPLEMENTS THERETO.

If the undersigned is a broker-dealer that will receive Exchange Notes for its own account in exchange for Restricted Notes, it represents that the Restricted Notes to be exchanged for Exchange Notes were acquired by it as a result of market-making or other trading activities and acknowledges that it will deliver a prospectus meeting the requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale of such Exchange Notes; however, by so acknowledging and by delivering such a prospectus, the undersigned will not be deemed to admit that it is an "underwriter" within the meaning of the Securities Act (other than in connection with a resale of an unsold allotment from the original sale of the Restricted Notes).

PLEASE READ THE ACCOMPANYING INSTRUCTIONS CAREFULLY

Ladies and Gentlemen:

Upon the terms and subject to the conditions of the Exchange Offer, the undersigned hereby tenders to the Company the aggregate principal amount of Restricted Notes indicated above. Subject to, and effective upon, the acceptance for exchange of the Restricted Notes tendered hereby, the undersigned hereby sells, assigns and transfers to, or upon the order of, the Company all right, title and interest in and to such Restricted Notes as are being tendered hereby.

The undersigned hereby irrevocably constitutes and appoints the Exchange Agent as the undersigned's true and lawful agent and attorney-in-fact with respect to such tendered Restricted Notes, with full power of substitution, among other things, to cause the Restricted Notes to be assigned, transferred and exchanged. The undersigned hereby represents and warrants that the undersigned has full power and authority to tender, sell, assign and transfer the Restricted Notes, and to acquire Exchange Notes issuable upon the exchange of such tendered Restricted Notes, and that, when such Restricted Notes are accepted for exchange, the Company will acquire good, marketable and unencumbered title thereto, free and clear of all liens, restrictions, charges and encumbrances and not subject to any adverse claim when the Restricted Notes are accepted by the Company. The undersigned hereby further represents that any Exchange Notes acquired in exchange for Restricted Notes tendered hereby will have been acquired in the ordinary course of business of the person receiving such Exchange Notes, whether or not such person is the undersigned, that neither the holder of such Restricted Notes nor any such other person is participating in, intends to participate in or has an arrangement or understanding with any person to participate in the "distribution", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, of such Exchange Notes and that neither the holder of such Restricted Notes for its own account in exchange for Restricted Notes to be exchange Notes were acquired by it as a result of market-making or other trading activities and acknowledges that it will deliver a prospectus, the undersigned Notes were acquired by it as a result of market-making or other trading activities and acknowledges that it will deliver a prospectus, the undersigned will not be deemed to admit that it is an "underwriter" within the meaning of the Securities Act (other than in connection with a resale of an unsold allotment from the original sale of the Restrict

The undersigned acknowledges that this Exchange Offer is being made in reliance on interpretations by the staff of the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC"), as set forth in no-action letters issued to third parties, that the Exchange Notes to be issued pursuant to the Exchange Offer in exchange for the Restricted Notes may be offered for resale, resold and otherwise transferred by holders thereof, without compliance with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act, provided that such Exchange Notes are acquired in the ordinary course of such holder's business and, in the case of a broker-dealer, were acquired as a result of its market-making or other trading activities, such holder is not holding any Restricted Notes that have the status of, or are reasonably likely to have the status of, an unsold allotment in the initial offering, such holder is not participating, does not intend to participate and has no arrangement or understanding with any person to participate in the "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of such Exchange Notes and is not an "affiliate", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, of the Company. The undersigned also acknowledges that the staff of the SEC has not considered the Exchange Offer in the context of a no-action letter, and there can be no assurance that the staff of the SEC would make a similar determination with respect to the Exchange Offer as it has in other interpretations to third parties. If any holder is an "affiliate", as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act, of the Company, or is participating in, intends to participate in or has any arrangement or understanding with any person to participate in the "distribution", as defined in the Securities Act, of the Exchange Notes to be acquired pursuant to the Exchange Offer, such holder (i) may not rely on the applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC and (ii) must comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale transaction. If the undersigned is a broker-dealer that acquired any of its Restricted Notes directly from the Company (including as an unsold allotment from the original sale of the Restricted Notes), such broker-dealer (i) may not rely on the applicable interpretations of the staff of the SEC and (ii) must comply with the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act in connection with any resale transaction.

The undersigned will, upon request, execute and deliver any additional documents deemed by the Company to be necessary or desirable to complete the sale, assignment and transfer of the Restricted Notes tendered hereby. All authority conferred or agreed to be conferred in this Letter and every obligation of the undersigned hereunder shall be binding upon the successors, assigns, heirs, executors, administrators, trustees in bankruptcy and legal representatives of the undersigned and shall not be affected by, and shall survive, the death or incapacity of the undersigned. This tender may be withdrawn only in accordance with the procedures set forth under the caption "The Exchange Offer—Withdrawal Rights" in the Prospectus.

The Exchange Offer is subject to certain conditions as set forth in the Prospectus under the caption "The Exchange Offer—Conditions to the Exchange Offer". The undersigned recognizes that as a result of these conditions (which may be waived, in whole or in part, by the Company), as more particularly set forth in the Prospectus, the Company may not be required to exchange any of the Restricted Notes tendered hereby and, in such event, the Restricted Notes not exchanged will be returned to the undersigned at the address shown above, promptly following the expiration or termination of the Exchange Offer. In addition, the Company may amend the Exchange Offer at any time prior to the Expiration Date if any of the conditions set forth under caption "The Exchange Offer—Conditions to the Exchange Offer" in the Prospectus occur.

Unless otherwise indicated herein in the box entitled "Special Issuance Instructions" below, please deliver the Exchange Notes (and, if applicable, substitute certificates representing Restricted Notes for any Restricted Notes not exchanged) in the name of the undersigned or, in the case of a book-entry delivery of Restricted Notes, please credit the Exchange Notes to be issued to the account indicated above maintained at DTC. Similarly, unless otherwise indicated under the box entitled "Special Delivery Instructions" below, please send the Exchange Notes (and, if applicable, substitute certificates representing Restricted Notes for any Restricted Notes of the undersigned at the address shown above in the box entitled "Description of Restricted Notes".

THE UNDERSIGNED, BY COMPLETING THE BOX ENTITLED "DESCRIPTION OF RESTRICTED NOTES" ABOVE AND SIGNING THIS LETTER, WILL BE DEEMED TO HAVE TENDERED THE RESTRICTED NOTES AS SET FORTH IN SUCH BOX ABOVE.

Box 5 SPECIAL ISSUANCE INSTRUCTIONS (See Instructions 3 and 4)	Box 6 SPECIAL DELIVERY INSTRUCTIONS (See Instructions 3 and 4)
To be completed ONLY if certificates for Restricted Notes not exchanged and/or Exchange Notes are to be issued in the name of and sent to someone other than the person or persons whose signature(s) appear(s) on this Letter above, or if Restricted Notes delivered by book-entry transfer which are not accepted for exchange are to be returned by credit to an account maintained at DTC other than the account indicated above.	To be completed ONLY if certificates for Restricted Notes not exchanged and/or Exchange Notes are to be sent to someone other than the person or persons whose signature(s) appear(s) on this Letter above or to such person or persons at an address other than shown in the box entitled "Description of Restricted Notes" on this Letter above.
Issue: Restricted Notes not tendered to: Exchange Notes to:	Deliver: Restricted Notes not tendered to: Exchange Notes to:
	Name(s):(Please Print or Type)
Name(s):	
	Address:
Address:	
	(Include Zip Code)
(Include Zip Code)	
Daytime Area Code and Telephone Number.	Daytime Area Code and Telephone Number.
Taxpayer Identification or Social Security Number:	Taxpayer Identification or Social Security Number*:

* Such person(s) must properly complete an IRS Form W-9, Form W-8BEN, Form W-8ECI or Form W-8IMY.

Box 7 TENDERING HOLDER(S) SIGN HERE (Complete IRS Form W-9 or Appropriate IRS Form W-8)

Must be signed by the registered holder(s) (which term, for the purposes described herein, shall include the book-entry transfer facility whose name appears on a security listing as the owner of the Restricted Notes) of the Restricted Notes exactly as their name(s) appear(s) on the Restricted Notes hereby tendered or by any person(s) authorized to become the registered holder(s) by properly completed note powers or endorsements and documents transmitted herewith. If signature is by a trustee, executor, administrator, guardian, attorney-in-fact, officer of a corporation or other person acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, please set forth the full title of such person. See Instruction 3.

(Signature(s) of Holder(s))						
Date:						
Name(s):						
(Please Type or Print)						
Capacity (full title):						
Address:(Including Zip Code)						
(Including Zip Code)						
Daytime Area Code and Telephone Number:						
Taxpayer Identification or Social Security Number:						
GUARANTEE OF SIGNATURE(S) (If Required—See Instruction 3)						
Authorized Signature:						
Date:						
Name:						
Title:						
Name of Firm:						
Address of Firm:						
(Include Zip Code)						
Area Code and Telephone Number:						
Taxpayer Identification or Social Security Number:						

IMPORTANT: THIS LETTER OR A FACSIMILE HEREOF OR AN AGENT'S MESSAGE IN LIEU THEREOF (TOGETHER WITH THE CERTIFICATES, IF ANY, FOR RESTRICTED NOTES OR A BOOK-ENTRY CONFIRMATION AND ALL OTHER REQUIRED DOCUMENTS) MUST BE RECEIVED BY THE EXCHANGE AGENT PRIOR TO 11:59 P.M., NEW YORK CITY TIME, ON THE EXPIRATION DATE.

IN ORDER TO VALIDLY TENDER RESTRICTED NOTES FOR EXCHANGE, HOLDERS OF RESTRICTED NOTES MUST COMPLETE, EXECUTE AND DELIVER THIS LETTER OR AN AGENT'S MESSAGE IN LIEU THEREOF.

Except as stated in the Prospectus, all authority herein conferred or agreed to be conferred shall survive the death, incapacity or dissolution of the undersigned, and any obligation of the undersigned hereunder shall be binding upon the heirs, personal representatives, successors and assigns of the undersigned.

INSTRUCTIONS

Forming Part of the Terms and Conditions of the Offer to Exchange

Up to \$300,000,000 aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022 (the "Restricted Notes") for a like aggregate principal amount of 4.070% Senior Notes due 2022, in a transaction registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Exchange Notes")

Pursuant to the Prospectus, dated [], 2017

1. DELIVERY OF THIS LETTER AND NOTES.

This Letter is to be completed by holders of Restricted Notes either if certificates for such Restricted Notes, in proper form for transfer, are to be physically delivered herewith or if tenders of such Restricted Notes are to be made to the account maintained by the Exchange Agent at DTC pursuant to the procedures for delivery by book-entry transfer set forth under the caption "Book-Entry, Delivery and Form" in the Prospectus and an Agent's Message is not delivered. Tenders of the Restricted Notes by book-entry transfer also may be made by delivering an Agent's Message in lieu of this Letter. The term "Agent's Message" means a message, transmitted by DTC to and received by the Exchange Agent and forming a part of a Book-Entry Confirmation, which states that DTC has received an express acknowledgment from the tendering participant in ATOP stating that such participant has received and agrees to be bound by this Letter and that the Company may enforce such Letter against the participant. Certificates for all physically tendered Restricted Notes or Book-Entry Confirmation evidencing the tender of Restricted Notes into the Exchange Agent's account at DTC, as the case may be, as well as a properly completed and duly executed Letter (or manually signed facsimile hereof or Agent's Message in lieu thereof) and any other documents required by this Letter, must be received by the Exchange Agent at the address set forth herein prior to the Expiration Date. Restricted Notes tendered hereby must be in minimum denominations of principal amount of \$2,000 and integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof.

The method of delivery of this Letter, the Restricted Notes and all other required documents is at the election and risk of the tendering holders, but the delivery will be deemed made only when actually received or confirmed by the Exchange Agent. If this Letter, the Restricted Notes and any such other documents are sent by mail, it is suggested that the mailing be registered mail, properly insured, with return receipt requested, and made sufficiently in advance of the Expiration Date to permit delivery to the Exchange Agent prior to 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date. No Letters, Restricted Notes or other required documents should be sent to the Company.

No alternative, conditional, irregular or contingent tenders will be accepted. Each tendering holder, by execution of this Letter (or facsimile thereof) or delivery of an Agent's Message in lieu thereof, shall waive any right to receive any notice of the acceptance of the Restricted Notes for exchange.

See the caption "The Exchange Offer" in the Prospectus.

2. PARTIAL TENDERS (NOT APPLICABLE TO NOTE HOLDERS WHO TENDER BY BOOK-ENTRY TRANSFER).

If less than all of the Restricted Notes evidenced by a submitted certificate are to be tendered, the tendering holder(s) should fill in the aggregate principal amount of Restricted Notes to be tendered in box 1 above entitled "Description of Restricted Notes—Principal Amount Tendered". A reissued certificate representing the balance of non-tendered Restricted Notes will be sent to such tendering holder, unless otherwise provided in the appropriate box on this Letter, promptly after the Expiration Date. All of the Restricted Notes delivered to the Exchange Agent will be deemed to have been tendered unless otherwise clearly indicated.

3. SIGNATURES ON THIS LETTER; NOTE POWER AND ENDORSEMENTS; GUARANTEE OF SIGNATURES.

If this Letter is signed by the registered holder(s) of the Restricted Notes tendered hereby, the signature(s) must correspond exactly with the name as written on the face of the certificates or on DTC's security position listing as the holder of such Restricted Notes without any change whatsoever. If any tendered Restricted Notes are owned of record by two or more joint owners, all of such owners must sign this Letter.

If any tendered Restricted Notes are registered in different names on several certificates, it will be necessary to complete, sign and submit as many separate copies of this Letter as there are different registrations of certificates.

When this Letter is signed by the registered holder(s) (which term, for the purposes described herein, shall include DTC as the owner of the Restricted Notes) of the Restricted Notes specified herein and tendered hereby, no endorsements of certificates or separate note powers are required. If, however, the Exchange Notes are to be issued, or any untendered or unexchanged Restricted Notes are to be reissued, to a person other than the registered holder(s), then such certificate(s) must be endorsed in blank or accompanied by note powers in form satisfactory to the Company, in either case duly executed by the registered holder(s) as the name(s) of such registered holder(s) and the signature(s) on such certificate(s) must be guaranteed by an Eligible Institution (as defined below).

If this Letter or any certificates or note powers are signed by trustees, executors, administrators, guardians, attorneys-in-fact, officers of corporations or others acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, such persons should so indicate when signing, and, unless waived by the Company, proper evidence satisfactory to the Company in its sole discretion of their authority to so act must be submitted herewith.

Endorsements on certificates for Restricted Notes or signatures on note powers required by this Instruction 3 must be guaranteed by a firm which is a financial institution (including most banks, savings and loan associations and brokerage houses) that is a participant in the Securities Transfer Agents Medallion Program, the New York Stock Exchange Medallion Signature Program or the Stock Exchanges Medallion Program (each, an "Eligible Institution").

Signatures on this Letter need not be guaranteed by an Eligible Institution, provided the Restricted Notes are tendered: (i) by a registered holder of Restricted Notes (which term, for purposes of the Exchange Offer, includes any participant in DTC's system whose name appears on a security position listing as the holder of such Restricted Notes) who has not completed the box entitled "Special Issuance Instructions" or "Special Delivery Instructions" in this Letter or (ii) for the account of an Eligible Institution.

4. SPECIAL ISSUANCE AND DELIVERY INSTRUCTIONS.

Tendering holders of Restricted Notes should indicate, in the applicable box 5 or 6, the name and address to which Exchange Notes issued pursuant to the Exchange Offer and/or substitute certificates evidencing Restricted Notes not exchanged are to be issued or sent, if different from the name(s) or address(es) of the person(s) signing this Letter. In the case of issuance in a different name, the employer identification or social security number of the person named also must be indicated. Holders tendering Restricted Notes by book-entry transfer may request in box 3 that Restricted Notes not exchanged be credited to such account maintained at DTC as such note holder may designate hereon. If no such instructions are given, such Restricted Notes not exchanged will be returned either to the name and address of the person signing this Letter or the account of DTC from which they were tendered.

5. TAXPAYER IDENTIFICATION NUMBER AND BACKUP WITHHOLDING.

The exchange of Restricted Notes for Exchange Notes pursuant to the Exchange Offer will not be treated as a taxable exchange for U.S. federal income tax purposes. However, U.S. Federal income tax law generally requires that payments of principal and interest on a note to a holder be subject to backup withholding unless such holder provides the payor with such holder's correct Taxpayer Identification Number ("TIN") on IRS Form W-9 or otherwise establishes a basis for exemption. Accordingly, the Exchange Agent, as payor, must have a correct TIN for each tendering holder whose Restricted Notes are accepted for exchange. In the case of a holder who is an individual, the TIN is generally such holder's social security number. If the Exchange Agent has not already been provided, or is not provided with, the correct TIN or an adequate basis for an exemption, such holder may be subject to a \$50 penalty imposed by the Internal Revenue Service ("IRS") and backup withholding at the applicable rate, currently 28%, on the amount of any reportable payments made after the exchange to such tendering holder. If withholding results in an overpayment of taxes, a refund may be obtained.

To prevent backup withholding, each tendering holder that has not already provided the Exchange Agent with a correct TIN must provide such holder's correct TIN by completing IRS Form W-9, or an appropriate IRS Form W-8, certifying that the TIN provided is correct (or that such holder is awaiting a TIN) and that (i) the holder is exempt from backup withholding, (ii) the holder has not been notified by the IRS that such holder is subject to backup withholding as a result of a failure to report all interest or dividends or (iii) the IRS has notified the holder that such holder is no longer subject to backup withholding.

If the holder does not have a TIN, such holder should consult the instructions to IRS Form W-9 for information on applying for a TIN, write "Applied For" in the space for the TIN in Part 1 of IRS Form W-9, and sign and date IRS Form W-9. If the holder does not provide such holder's TIN to the Exchange Agent within 60 days, backup withholding will begin and continue until such holder furnishes such holder's TIN to the Exchange Agent. Note: Writing "Applied For" on the form means that the holder has already applied for a TIN or that such holder intends to apply for one in the near future. If the Restricted Notes are held in more than one name or are not in the name of the actual owner, consult the instructions to IRS Form W-9 for information on which TIN to report.

Certain tendering holders (including, among others, all corporations and certain foreign persons) are not subject to these backup withholding and reporting requirements. Exempt holders should indicate their exempt status on IRS Form W-9. See the instructions to IRS Form W-9 for additional information. A foreign person may qualify as an exempt recipient by submitting to the Exchange Agent an appropriate and properly completed IRS Form W-8, signed under penalties of perjury, attesting to that holder's exempt status. IRS Forms W-8 and W-9, and the instructions to such forms, can be obtained from the Exchange Agent or the IRS website at *http://www.irs.gov.*

6. TRANSFER TAXES.

The Company will pay all transfer taxes, if any, applicable to the transfer and exchange of Restricted Notes to it or its order pursuant to the Exchange Offer. If, however, Exchange Notes and/or substitute Restricted Notes not exchanged are to be delivered to, or are to be registered or issued in the name of, any person other than the registered holder of the Restricted Notes tendered hereby, or if tendered Restricted Notes are registered in the name of any person other than the person signing this Letter, or if a transfer tax is imposed for any reason other than the transfer and exchange of Restricted Notes to the Company or its order pursuant to the Exchange Offer, the amount of any such transfer taxes (whether imposed on the registered holder or any other persons) will be payable by the tendering holder. If satisfactory evidence of payment of such taxes or exemption therefrom is not submitted herewith, the amount of such transfer taxes will be billed directly to such tendering holder. Except as provided in this Instruction 6, it will not be necessary for transfer tax stamps to be affixed to the Restricted Notes specified in this Letter.

7. WAIVER OF CONDITIONS.

The Company reserves the right in its reasonable discretion to waive satisfaction of any or all conditions enumerated in the Prospectus or in this Letter prior to the Expiration Date.

8. NO CONDITIONAL TENDERS; DEFECTS.

No alternative, conditional, irregular or contingent tenders will be accepted. All tendering holders of Restricted Notes, by execution of this Letter or an Agent's Message in lieu thereof, shall waive any right to receive notice of the acceptance of their Restricted Notes for exchange.

Neither the Company nor the Exchange Agent nor any other person is obligated to give notice of any defect or irregularity with respect to any tender of Restricted Notes, nor shall any of them incur any liability for failure to give any such notice.

9. MUTILATED, LOST, STOLEN OR DESTROYED RESTRICTED NOTES.

Any holder whose Restricted Notes have been mutilated, lost, stolen or destroyed should contact the Exchange Agent at the address indicated above for further instructions.

10. WITHDRAWAL RIGHTS.

Tenders of Restricted Notes may be withdrawn at any time prior to 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date.

For a withdrawal of a tender of Restricted Notes to be effective, notice of withdrawal must be received by the Exchange Agent prior to 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date. Any written notice of withdrawal must (i) specify the name of the person having tendered the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn, (ii) identify the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn (including certificate number(s), if any, and the principal amount of such Restricted Notes), (iii) contain a statement that such holder is withdrawing such holder's election to have such Restricted Notes exchanged, (iv) be signed by the holder in the same manner as the original signature on the Letter by which such Restricted Notes were tendered (including any required signature guarantees) or be accompanied by documents of transfer to have the Trustee with respect to the Restricted Notes register the transfer of such Restricted Notes in the name of the person withdrawing the tender and (v) specify the name in which such Restricted Notes are registered, if different from that of the holder. If Restricted Notes have been tendered pursuant to the procedure for book-entry transfer set forth under the caption "Book-Entry, Delivery and Form" in the Prospectus, the Exchange Agent must receive a valid withdrawal request through ATOP from the tendering DTC participant before the Expiration Date, which must include the VOI number of the tender to be withdrawn and the name of the ultimate beneficial owner of the Restricted Notes to be withdrawn. All questions as to the validity, form and eligibility (including time of receipt) of such notices will be determined by the Company (which power may be delegated to the Exchange Agent), whose determination shall be final and binding on all parties. Any Restricted Notes so withdrawn will be deemed not to have been validly tendered for exchange for purposes of the Exchange Offer and no Exchange Notes will be issued with respect thereto unless the Restricted Notes so withdrawn are validly re-tendered. Any Restricted Notes that have been tendered for exchange but which are not exchanged for any reason will be returned to the holder thereof without cost to such holder (or, in the case of Restricted Notes tendered by book-entry transfer into the Exchange Agent's account at DTC pursuant to the book-entry transfer procedures set forth under the caption "Book-Entry, Delivery and Form" in the Prospectus, such Restricted Notes will be credited to an account maintained with DTC for the Restricted Notes) promptly after withdrawal, rejection of tender or termination of the Exchange Offer. Properly withdrawn Restricted Notes may be re-tendered by following the procedures described above at any time prior to 11:59 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date.

11. REQUESTS FOR ASSISTANCE OR ADDITIONAL COPIES.

Questions relating to the procedure for tendering, as well as requests for additional copies of the Prospectus, this Letter and other related documents may be directed to the Exchange Agent, at the address and telephone number indicated above.

Manually signed copies of the Letter will be accepted. The Letter and any other required documents should be sent or delivered by each holder or such holder's broker, dealer commercial bank or other nominee to the Exchange Agent at one of the addresses set forth below.

The Exchange Agent for the Exchange Offer is:

The Bank of New York Mellon

By Registered or Certified Mail, Overnight Delivery:

The Bank of New York Mellon c/o The Bank of New York Mellon Corporation Corporate Trust Operations—Reorganization Unit 111 Sanders Creek Parkway East Syracuse, NY 13057 Attn: Eric Herr

For Information Call: (315) 414-3362

For Facsimile Transmission (for Eligible Institutions only): (732) 667-9408

Confirm by E-mail: CT_REORG_UNIT_INQUIRIES@bnymellon.com

Selected Financial Data

The following table sets forth our selected financial data for the periods presented below as adjusted for the following:

- The correction of the Fuji Xerox Misstatement in Prior Period Financial Statements as disclosed in Note 2 to the financial statements for the six month period ended June 30, 2017 included in our Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended June 30, 2017.
- The impact of our one-for-four reverse stock split effective June 14, 2017 as disclosed in Note 1 to the financial statements for the six month period ended June 30, 2017 included in our Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended June 30, 2017.

	For the Three Months Ended March, 31						Zear Ended December. 31,						
Per-Share Data (5)	2017	(6)	20	16 (1)(6)	2016 (6)	20	15 (1)(6)	201	14 (1)(6)	20	<u>13 (1)(7)</u>	20	12 (1)(7)
Income from continuing operations													
Basic	\$ 0	17	\$	0.24	\$ 2.36	\$	3.00	\$	3.42	\$	2.99	\$	2.69
Diluted		16	Ψ	0.24	2.33	Ψ	2.97	Ψ	3.37	Ψ	2.94	Ψ	2.63
Net Income (Loss) Attributable to Xerox	0	10		0.20	2.00		2.07		0.07		2.01		2.00
Basic	0	14		0.10	(1.95)		1.59		3.37		3.63		3.59
Diluted		14		0.10	(1.93)		1.58		3.32		3.57		3.52
Common stock dividends declared	0	25		0.31	1.24		1.12		1.00		0.92		0.68
Operations													
Revenues	\$ 2,4	54	\$	2,615	\$10,771	\$	11,465	\$	12,679	\$	13,194	\$	13,722
Sales	ç	36		1,003	4,319		4,674		5,214		5,496		5,757
Outsourcing, maintenance and rentals	1,4	42		1,529	6,127		6,445		7,078		7,215		7,368
Financing		76		83	325		346		387		483		597
Income from continuing operations		48		68	633		840		1,034		959		926
Income from continuing operations - Xerox		46		66	622		822		1,011		939		898
Net income (loss)		42		33	(460)		466		1,018		1,155		1,220
Net income (loss) - Xerox		40		31	(471)		448		995		1,135		1,192
<u>Financial Position (2)(3)</u>													
Working capital	\$ 2,0		\$	662	\$ 2,338		1,431	\$	2,798	\$	2,825	\$	2,363
Total Assets	15,8	43		24,752	18,051		25,442		27,576		28,966		29,964
Consolidated Capitalization (2)(3)													
Short-term debt and current portion of long-term debt	\$	13	\$	2,029	\$ 1,011	\$	985	\$	1,427	\$	1,117	\$	1,042
Long-term debt	4,9	88		5,359	5,305		6,382		6,314		6,904		7,447
Total Debt (4)	5,0	01		7,388	6,316		7,367		7,741		8,021		8,489
Convertible preferred stock		14		349	214		349		349		349		349
Xerox shareholders' equity	4,8	53		9,021	4,709		8,975		10,596		12,230		11,470
Noncontrolling interests		40		37	38		43		75		119		143
Total Consolidated Capitalization	\$10,1	80	\$	16,795	\$11,277	\$	16,734	\$	18,761	\$	20,719	\$	20,451
Selected Data and Ratios													
Common shareholders of record at year-end					31,803		33,843		35,307		37,552		39,397
Book value per common share (5)	\$ 19	10	\$	35.62	\$ 18.57	\$	35.45	\$	37.95	\$	41.17	\$	37.49
Year-end common stock market price (5)					\$ 34.92	\$	42.52	\$	55.44	\$	48.68	\$	27.28

FOOTNOTES:

- (1) Income Statement items have been revised to reflect our discontinued operations. Refer to Note 4 Divestitures in our Consolidated Financial Statements for the Year Ended December 31, 2016, which is incorporated here by reference, for additional information.
- (2) Balance sheet amounts at December 31, 2016 exclude Conduent Incorporated ("Conduent") balances as a result of the Separation and Distribution. Refer to Note 4 - Divestitures in our Consolidated Financial Statements for the Year Ended December 31, 2016, which is incorporated here by reference, for additional information.
- (3) Balance sheet amounts prior to December 31, 2016 include amounts for Conduent. Refer to Note 4 Divestitures in our Consolidated Financial Statements for the Year Ended December 31, 2016, which is incorporated here by reference, for additional information.
- (4) Includes capital lease obligations.
- (5) Per-share computations reflect the impact of our one-for-four reverse stock split effective June 14, 2017.
- (6) Reflects the revisions related to the Fuji Xerox misstatement disclosed in Note 2 included in our June 30, 2017 Form 10-Q filed on August 7, 2017, which is incorporated here by reference.
- (7) 2013 and 2012 reflect the revision to the reported amount of Equity in net income of unconsolidated affiliates and net income of \$(24) million and \$(3) million, respectively, and to Xerox shareholders' equity of \$(70) million and \$(51) million, respectively.